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MEDICARE AND MEDICAID FRAUDS

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9, 1977

U.S. Sexate Seroran Commrrres oN AGING,
IN CoorrrarioN Wirm tun SuncomMIrten oN Heinrm
AND THB SUBCO]&I}IITTEE oN OVERSIGHT
or tER House Waxs axp Meaxs Coararrree,
Washington, D.C.
MORNING SESSION

The committees met, at the invitation of the House Ways and Means
Committee, at 10 a.m., in the House Ways and Means hearing room,
Longworth House Office Building, Hon. Frank Church, chairman of
the Senate Special Committee on Aging, presiding.

Present: Senator Church; Representatives Gibbons, Rostenkowski,
gfr?}an, Rangel, Gephardt, Stark, Pickle, Bafalis, Jones, Pike, and

avtin,

Also present: From the Special Committee on Aging: William
E. Oriol, staft director; David A. Affeldt, chief counsel; Val J. Hala-
mandaris, associate counsel ; John Guy Miller, minority staff director;
David A. Rust, minority professional staff member; Patricia G. Oriol,
chief clerk; Alison Case, assistant chief clerk; Thomas G. Cline,
research assistant; and Eugene R. Cummings, printing assistant.
From the Subcommittee on Fealth: Paul C. Rettig, staff director;
John Salmon, counsel; Mary Nell Lehnhard and Erwin Hytner,
professional staff members; and Harvey Pies, assistant minority
counsel. From the Subcommittee on Oversight: Larry J. Ross,
counsel, and Julian Granger, professional staff member.

Senator CrxuroH. The committee will come to order.

Representative Rosrexnxowskr. Senator Church, on behalf of my
cochairman of the Fouse Ways and Means Subcommittee on Over-
sight, Sam Gibbons, the members of my health subcommittee, we
would like to welcome you to this side of Capitol Hill.

Senator Cauron. Thank you very much.

Representative Rosrenrowskt, We found that certainly the hear-
ings yesterday were most enlightening and, I am sure, are going to
bear fruit in legislation. '

I would like to say to my colleagues that in working with Senator
Church’s committee, we are working under Senate rules so the cam-
eras and recording devices are allowed in the committee room.

Senator Church, we want to ~gain express our desire for full co-
operation to build on this record so that people in the health com-
munity will be serviced by their Government in the manner in which
we intend through legislation that they be served.

T welcome you again.

Now, Mr. Chairman, I am sure we are ready to proceed.

(975)
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OPENING STATEMENT BY SENATOR FRANK CHURCH, PRESIDING

Senator Crurom. Thank you very much, Congressman Rostenlkow-
ski. I appreciate coming over here to the grandeur of the Fouse; it is
the first time that I have ever been able to preside in this splendid
room, ‘

The cooperation of the Ways and Means Committee, along with the
work of our committee on aging. staff, has enabled us to collect the
evidence that we are presenting through these hearings. I, too, appre-
ciate the support and assistance of the Members of the House in con-
nection with these hearings. .

Before we call the first witness this morning, I would like to com-
ment on the recognition that the new administration is giving to the
revelations that began cover a year ago when the Moss subcommittee
of the Senate Special Committee on Aging commenced its investiga-
tion into fraudulent practices in the medicaid program. Those hear-
ings led to o series of very shocking disclosures concerning medicaid
mills, overtreatment, double billing, and widescale fraud.

The subcommittee also examined the nursing home field and uncov-
ered a whole pattern of fraudulent practice, including the secret re-
bates that were given by pharmacists and other suppliers to nursing
homes in order to secure lucrative contracts and then the inflated bills
were being passed on to the Government.

Yesterday we really commenced a new phase of this investigation;
we began our look at the medicare program. The average Federal con-
tribution to medicaid nationwide may be two-thirds of the total
amount, but where medicave is concerned the Federal contribution is
100 percent. We are also looking at the title XX homemalker/chore
services in which the Federal contribution is 75 percent and here
again we are beginning to uncover the same pattern of fraudulent
practices.

So I am gratified that the administration itself is beginning now to
respond to the disclosures that our investigations and hearings have
uncovered. This recognition has besn shown in several ways.

First, the Carter budget contained references to the massive fraud
in medicare, medicaid, and other programs and asked for increased
financial support from the Congress to sten the tide.

Second, Attorney General Griffin Bell recently issued a warning
that medicare and medicaid cheaters are undermining the integrity of
Government health programs and promised a high priority Federal
campaign to prosecute the offenders.

Finally, as today’s papers reveal, Secretary Califano hag announced
a reorganization plan which is justified in part by the need teo place
heavy emphasis upon the need for more effective investigation and
prosecution of the fraud we know to permeate these programs.

So, I think, gentlemen, that our hearings are producing results. The
response of the executive branch is encouraging but I think it is
also clear that legislative remedies will be required. We may need a
restructuring of the program and enhancing the capacity of govern-
ments at all Jevels—Federal, State and local—to handle the investiga-
tive and enforcement problems which confront us.



[The prepared statement by Senator Lawton Chiles follows:]

STATEMENT OF SENATOR LAWTON CHILES

Mz, Chairman, fivst of all, let me congratulate you for spearheading
this review of: the procedures of medical care agencies and the investi-
gations into medicave and medicaid froud. ‘

My Governmental Affairs Subcornmittee on Federal Spending
Practices conducted an extensive investigation into the problems that
were pervasive in the health care industry in the State of Florida.
After a year of thorough investigations and study, the subcommittee
held hearings on the issue in Florida,

"Che subcommittee, which I chair, heard witness after witness tell of
irregularities, abuses and outright froud in the home health care in-
dustry. Florida offered a classic case study of, and provided insight
into, the problems that have arisen all over the country with regards
to the private nonprofit home health care agencies. These agencies ave
practically self-regulatory and virtually independent of meaningful
guidelines for operations,

Mr. Chairman, everyone agrees that the intent and validity of home
health care programs is, without a doubt, a vital and important part
of the lives of millions of elderly pensons all over this country. The
payment, for those services, as provided by the law, under medicare is
also of great importance to the persons most involved—the American
taxpayer. The concern for uality home health care was and is upper-
most in the mindg of everyone. There is considerable concern over the
administration of the agencies. We have disturbing reports about
some health care in Flovida involving private, nonprofis home health
agencies and medicare payments, which include :

Reports that persuns were tested for respiratory function tests
when they were not physically able to do so.

Reports that medicare has had trouble collecting from an agency
which has a vast amount of money owed to medicare.

Reports that bribes and rebates ave all too common in the referral
of medicare payvments.

The tremendous proliferation of home health agencies in the State.

Overutilization of services allowed by medicare simply because they
are allowed.

Reports that some medical supply companies advertise in the media
about “cost free” equipment for medicare patients.

Reports that oxygen abuses are continuing in spite of the fact that
medicare authorities have heen notified about this abuse.

Reports that in New Jersey, for instance, & wheelchair that cost
$168 to purchase was vented for 72 months at a total cost of $1,080.

A hospital bed that cost $283.50 was rented for 58 months at a cost
of $1.654.20—medicare funds pay 80 percent of vental cost.

Although these are perhaps isolated items they underscore the po-
tential abuse that can exist in the rental equipment.

Perhaps one solutior is to raise the amount that the law allows for
full, immediate reimbursement for equipment from $539 or less to a
higher figure. When we consider the fact that the amendment allow-
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ing $50 was passed in 1968, illustrates that Congress in this respect
has not kept pace with rising costs.

At any rate we need to close the “end” on equipment rentals.

Finally, I think Congress is committed to provide high-quality
health care for the elderly and closing the loopholes that presently
exist in the medicare/home health field.

In hearings held in Tampa and Miami, Fla., the subcommittee
heard from a total of 28 witnesses, The theme remained the same:
abuses and illegalities are certainly present in the program and proper
safeguards are not !

"The subcommittee felt that several key and important aspects of the
investigation should be developed in the hearings. Those speclal areas
were:

One: The great discrepancy between the “cost of operation” of pub-
lic and private nonprofit home health agencies. The particular costs
which were most obvious were skilled nursing cave, nursing aide care,
administrative salaries, pension plans, et cetern.

Two: The illegal payments of rebates, veferral fees, bribes and
kickbacks with involving false medical reports and highly question-
able medical practices.

Three: The overutilization of home visits by private, nonprofit
home health agencies often to the detriment of the patients involved.
The investigation by subcommittee staffers turned up instances where
many patients were forced to turn to public agencies after being
dropped by the private agencies after their allotted medicare visits
had been exhausted.

Four: The overutilization of durable medical equipment to the ex-
tent that many times the original cost of the item has been greatly
exceeded in the payments of rental fees.

Five: The steady proliferation of private, nonprofit home health
agencics in Florida because of the ease involved in the establishment
of such an agency.

Six: The possible conflict of interest that exists when a doctor owns
or has enbstantinl vested interest in a home health agency where he
refers patient/clients.

Seven : The deliberate evasion of certain aspects of the law in order
to gain an unfair competitive advantage by some durable medical
equipment dealers. Prime example of this type of practice is the agree-
ment that the DM dealers customarily forgive the 20 percent co-pay
and instead turn it over to the private, nonprofit home health agency
“for doing the necessary paperwork.”

Bight: The addition of an “administrative markup” to the DME
Frowders invoice by homo health agencies and the submission of the

arger figure to the Bureau of Health Insurance for payment. Such a
“markup” is in violation of BHI regulations.

Mr. Chairman, it is my hope “That the patient will not become the
‘forgotten person’ during the entire controversy, that the importance
of proper home health care for the elderly will ultimately gain from
this investigation,”

There is no real incentive to keep the cost of health care down, The
government—State, local, or Federal—to the payee, scems to have
limitless funds for those who would “let the government pay.”



979

So, abuses continue and payments to the agencies by the govern-
ment skyrocket.

It is very clear, Mr. Chairman, that somewhere along the line, the
Government has got to put a stop to the abuses and illegalities that
abound and eat up hard-earned tax dollars.

Mr. Chairman, if there are no objections, I would like to submit the
findings of my Federal Spending Practices Subcommittee and con-
clude with my personal observations concerning public, nonprofit
home health agancies.

The image of a nonprofit home health care agency has historically
been that based on the actions of organizations such as the Visiting
Nurses Associntion. Characteristically, the public nonprofit organiza-
tions like the VNA and the County Nurses Association have operated
on the principle thesis of providing services to the poor and the
elderly at minimal cost to community and the taxpayer.

The supreme dedication of many of these public spirited and highly
motivated persons has led to not only a high level of care for many
patients, but also a firm appreciation for the worth of these agencies
to the communities in which they serve.

From all the evidence presented by the subcommittee, T have heen
extremely impressed with the quality of services provided by the
public, nonprofit organizations and even more impressed with the
sincerity of effort put forth by the public nonprofit agencies. The sub-
committee investigators held hours of interviews with clients and
other personnel involved in home health care and generally conceded
that those persons who staffed and maintained the public agencies
were of high caliber and expertise.

Although T was not in the Congress during the eanctment of the
original medicare bill, I am assured Congress had the image of public
agencies involved when they wrote the provision for the private, non-
profit agencies, .

During the almost year-long investigation of home health agencies,
the continuing story of gross irregulavities and administrative cover-
ups by agency administrators was repeated over and over again, We
heard evidence of records were forged, clmms were billed for visits
never made, personnel wrote in diagnosis for patients before they
were seen and reports were prepared for doctors who merely signed
sheets depicting actions never in effect, taken. ,

Medicare officials were billed for some expenses that defy explana-
tion—such ns the Christmas party by Unicare, Ing., of Miami. While
the total expenses of some $4,000 was not a tremendous amount it rep-
resents the 1den that as long as medicare pays, it doesn’t matter what
the expense is billed for. , ‘

The entire question of the interrelationships of persons involved in
home health agencies must be clearly defined. Doctors who own home
health carve agencies must allow for complete disclosure of that owner-
ship and the patient and medicare officials must take special note of
that ownership. Monitoring procedures by the intermediary must be
particularly stringent for these agencies. Because of the ubuse in over-
utilization and referrals by doctors themselves, medical firms, hos-
pitals and/or nursing homes should be restricted to involvement in
only one area of patient care which is reimbursed by the medicare
program or National Health Insurance Act.
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The subcommittee investigated the entire scope of involvement and
interrelationships of medical supply companies and home health
agencics. The abuses concerned with central billing procedures, signed
and/or vocal ngreements to actually circumvent, the Inw by forgiving
the 20 porcent co-insurance and annual dednetible were widespread
and accepted practices. Any medical supply company that blanketly
forgives the deductible or co-insurance & specific category of patient
or agency should bo considered guilty of an abuse of l'ffm‘nct and sub-
ject to the the penalties provided by the act. Intermedinrvies should be
cavefully instructed to insure against incorrect payients to chain
medical supply eompanies using central oflice billing procedures,

The subcommittee lends its support to a ~ortificate of need require-
ment as developed by the Florida Department of Ifealth and Re-
habilitative Services.

Medicare officials must begin to establish some limits on salarics,

‘pension plans, and charges that are uniform and reasonable. The

Bureaw’s current policy 1s much too lenient and lsaves too much to
agencies to decide.

'The practice of comparing private, nonprofit agencies to one an-
other is not practical. First of all, it establishes a false charge and
salavy vate. Normal competition practices do not apply beeause the
privato nonprofit agencies do not have to justify costs to the custoiner
but rather to the Government which is not the customer but is the
payee. So as long as agencies are allowed to set their own rates, those
rates will be excessive, .

It is the imperative that the governmental agency responsible fox
correct monitoring be allowed to establish proper rates fov charges
and salaries.

The private, nonprofits, or so-called 100 percenters, have absolutely
nothing to lose by going into business at total government expense.
Tho current system of cost reimbursement provides no incentive for
efficiency. Tn ovder to establish some type of financial seeurity, a bond-
ing process must be established. In the present situation, private non-
profit agencies may manipulate charges and submit cost estimates that
are far out of the realm of reasonablencss and secure funds wnder the
interim payments that can be used by them for any purpose. The ve-
payment of those funds is interest-free and comes from a deduetion
of their medicare account. This entire process can lead to definite
abuses. The beneficiavies receiving the services have no idea as to the
amounts reimbursed sinece notices to the beneficiaries list only the
number of visits and no amount of reimbursement per visit. There-
fore, the beneficiary does not aet as a damper on overutilization.

The obviously profit-motivatik n of the so-called nonprofit agencies
has been meare than substantiated in testimony and other inquiries
made beforve the Subcommittee on Federal Spending Practices, I am
now more convinced than ever that real reform has to be properly
ingtituted if the program is te be saved for those persons most in
need—the elderly—Dby those most concerned—the taxpayoers.

Specific guidelines and regulations along with legislation mayv not
eliminate all of the problems we face with the administration of this
program. Fowever, I feel that public support and credibility can be
restored if public officials and medicare administrators implement the
desired changes in the program recommended in this report.
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Further, I want to reiterate my support for quality health cave for
the eclderly through the medicare program. Such cave ig vita) to the
well-being of many of the elderly in the State of Flovida and across
the Nation. The very fact that this earve is so vital makes it sven mors
important that it become as fraud-free as possible.

'Ihe subcom uritee is indebted to those persons whose primary inter-
est goes beyond job security and cooperated with subcommittec inves-
tigators on this inquivy.

If the projection for medicare as o program is to be o healthy one,
then abuses and illegalities have no place in this prognosis.

The subcommittee found that the additional action which should
be talken included the following provisions either to be instituted
through proper legislation or guidelines from the Buveau of ITealth
Insurance : :

One: That theve should be adequate formal—education—training
for full-time administrators in the health eare agencies. That educa~
tion should be in one of the health fields with experience in adminis-
tration of n health facility. Many of the ageney administrators inter-
viewed in liearings and through the investigation had backgrounds
in totally unrelated ficlds to that of health care service.

Two: That the membership of the governing body or the advisory
committee of n home health agency be comprised of legal residents
within the geographical ayea served by the home health ngency. This
action would eliminate administrative expenses such as transporta-
tion and lodging which are now chavged to medicave.

The numbor of high-salaried administra.ors must be limited. One
agency in the survey by the subcommittee deflined 9 persons in an
ageney of less than 100 as top administrative personnel.

Medical divectors who can be clagsified as “in-house” shonld be
vestrieted in the pereent of the total clients that he can refer to “his?
agency. No more than 25 percent would be reasonable. ‘

Three: Speeinl investigation by the fraud and abuse section—
should inclnde caveful serutiny to identify those agencies which:

Firvst: Ilnowingly provide services to patients not truly “home-
bound,” which also add services to these initially requested by the
patient’s doctors, and permit personnel to do those things not in-
cluded in needed services.

Second : Solicit discounts and kickbacks. :

Thivd: Arbitravily add “ndninistrative marvkups™ to bills for
goods purchased by them or services performed fov them.

Agencies that ave identified as conducting these abusive practices
should be penalized cither by immediate nonacceptance of claims or
by placement in o probationavy status for a stipulated time period
which could result in o “nonacceptance” status. Where actual at-
templts at fraud is obvious the administrator should be quickly prose-
cuted.

The subcommittee thovoughly investigated the situation and found
that the interrelationship of durable medical equipment suppliers and
home health agencies often led to abnsive practices.

Acceptable legislation should result in the following results:

Four: 100 pereent reimbursement for durable medical equipment
under part B either to the patient or to the dealer accepting assign-
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ment when the patient’s request and authorized the need for the
equipment and is entitled to and receiving home health care from a
licensed agency.

Five: The role of a home health agency should be strictly defined
in the hospital discharged process. An agency, either public or pri-
vate, should be definitely restricted from cfoing the actual discharging
of medicare patients but instead should be available for service if
called by the hospital.

Six: In the area of contracted service personnel, contravts should
be limited to those personnel providing skilled services dealing di-
rectly with the patient, such as a physical therapist oz apeech thera- A

ist.
P Sceven: I'ranchise fees should not be viewed as reimbursabie by
medieare rathor as an administrative expense incurred by the agency. ‘

Bight: Total oflice expenses including initial furnishings, rent and s
space size should have the same limiting criteria, including geo-
graphical considerations as previously stated for charges, salavies,
et cetern.

Trurther luxury automobiles and sports cars should be prohibited
for agency rental and use to be billed {o medicare, Documental cases
of abuses in this area includes rental of Corvettes and other sports
cars by private, nonprofit agencies.

Nino: Any financial relationships between durable medical equip-
ment dealers and home health agencies should be entirely forbidden.

Ten: The dealer should be required to present the option of pur-
chase ov rental of equipment to the puatient. The option agreed to
should be in writing and properly submitted to the intermediary for
reimbursement.

Eleven : Cases where the period of use will exceed the present retail
price of the item should be encouraged and the offer of sale should be
properly documented.

Twelvae: Certain items should never ba sold.

'T'bse items should require documentation in writing of reasonable
follov. 1p procedures on & regular basis for the established rental fee,
or require emergency backup &t all times.

Duradle snedical cquipment to be rented only

Dialysls equipment Oxygen hutaidifers -
Plowmeters Demurrage on oxygen tanks

Pluldle breathing asststory Oxygen regulators (medical)

Fumidifers (oxygen) Oxygen tents

Infusion pumps Oxygen wilker systems o
IPPB machines Regpirators

Iron Lungs Suction equipment

Nebullzers

Durable medioal ogquipment 16 be sold only—/ when need i for more than I mo.)
Bed pans (autoclavable hospital type) Oxygen

€anes Postural drainage boards
Commodes Qual canes

Grutches Sitz baths

Face masks and cannulas (oxygen) Traction equipment

Gel flotation pads for wheelchairs Urinals (autoclavable hospital type)
Heating pads Vaporizers

Heat lamps Walkers

Masks (oxygen)
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Durable modical equipment to be sold or rénted
Alternating pressure pads and mattresses Mattress, with hospital bad only

¥oad gide rails Patient lifts

Clel Hotation mattresses Rollabout chairs

Houpital beds Trapeze bars

Pneumatic compressor (lymphedema Water and pressure pads and
pumnp) mattresses

Lympheidema pumps (nonsegmental TWheelchalrs

therapy type)

Further, the subcommittee found that in instances where sales ave
made, thngs sales should carry restrictions and conditions similar to
those previously listed. Sales should be made as follows:

One: Dealers should be required to offer to the patient to sell or
rent.

Two: Intermediavies should be required to notify dealers the allow-
able sales price on all items of equiptuent.

Three: Lumpsum payments by the intarmediary should be made to
the dealer or to the beneficiary ab the time of sale, and that payment,
should not be subject to the annunl deductible or coinsurance.

Four: Tho patient should be allowed to use an amount up to the
prevailing price disclosed by the intermediary toward the purchase
of any quality of eqgmipment that the patient wants.

Eaample 1
The medicare allowable price for a wheelchair is $175. The patient
could use $50 of this and buy and pay in full for a used chair.

Laoample 2

The patient could apply this $175 toward the purchase of a new,
$350 wheelchair and pay the difference to the dealer himself.

TFive: The dealer should be required to document che offer of sale
and the transaction.

Six: The determination of the validity of the sale should be the
patient or the patient’s own physician.

Seven: Provision shonld be made for repairs on items previously
sold through medicare.

YINDING NO, 1

As evidenced by the committee’s report and testimony heard by the
subcommittee, the subcommittee submits that there is a decideg ab-
senco of hard, specific guidelines and instructions from the Burcau
of Health Insurance (Social Security Administration).

The fact that many agencies seized the oppertunity caused by the
absence of specific gunidelines to raise salaries to unreasonable levels
wag totally indefensible.

The private nonprofit ndministrators set salary levels for them-
selves and other supervisory personnel at those high levels because
they (the administrators) could not show the funds received as
“profit.”

CONCLUSION

The Bureau of Health Insurance (SSA) should develop guidelines
svhich would limit or place a “cap” on the charges that the ome
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Health Agency can impose for skilled nursing care, home health aide
visits, as well as those for physical therapist, speech therapist, et
cetera. Limits which should be placed on the salary for administrators
of private, nonprofit home health agencies could be based on the com-
parison of the executive directors of visiting nurses associations or
the administrators of 50-hed hospitals.

Unquestionably, the salary of administrators and top personnel
should be completely divorced from the gross revenue that the agency
takes in.

CHANGES IN THE PRESENT SYSTEM

This change would not demand changes in legislation but would
demand guidelines from the Bureau of Health Insurance (SSA).

FINDING NO. 2

Gross irregularities in administrative procedures were alleged by
home health care personnel. Backdating and elterations of records by
home health personnel with the primary purpose of defranding the
U.S. Government, were claimed to be fairly common occurrences.
General administrative coverups included the forging of client rec-
ords, claims being billed for visits never made, diagnosis being made
by unqualified persons, nurses aides and gencral office staff—general
abuses of car allowances and gas allotment.

CONCLUSION

The need for aggressive monitoring of the administrative claims by
the Burcan of Health Insurance is paramount. The prevailing feeling
among muny private nonprofit home health agencies was that any
cost could be charged because the present monitoring system would
not pick up the irregularities that occur.

CHIANGES IN TIIE PRESENT SYSTEM

An enlargement in the fraud and abuse section of the Bureau of
Health Insurance so that investigators could closely monitor alleged
abuses. The system for checking and aunditing records should not in-
volve 3 weeks to a month prior notice. Auditing should be done on
short notice so that tampering with official records could not be ade-
quately accomplished.

FINDING NO. 3

‘Pension plans for the employees of private nonprofit home health
agencies are not designed to conform to any specific guidelines and
limitations. .

CONCLUSION .

* Pension plans should have ceilings imposed to assure that condi-
tions the subcommittee learned about are not continued nor repeated.
The subcommittee feels that an 8 percent limit would be more than

suflicient but would defer the Bureau of Iealth Insurance guidelines
on the matter.
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CIANGE IN TIIE BYSTEM

No guidelines on pension plans presently exist. The Bureaun of
Health Insurance should develop those guidelines and submit recom-
mendations for legislation.

FINDING NO. 4

Private nonprofit agencies do not have to establish financial sta-
bility in order to start soliciting clients and go into business. Fran-
chise fees, initial consulting fees, should not be reimbursable items
from medicare.

'CONCLUSION

Either a proper bonding procedure should be established or a pri-
vate, nonprofit home health agency should have to document the
existence of substantial permanent, capital to cover possible overpay-
ment to the agency.

CHANGE IN TIIE PRESENT S§YSTEM

The basic change in the reimbursable system to accommodate the
above conclusion must be achieved by stutute.

TINDING NO. 5

Under present legislation a private, nonprofit home health agency
generally excludes all patients except medicare eligibles.

Currently, all administrative expenses are charged to medicare.
The committee found that some of the expenses billed to medicare
were very dubious.

CONCLUSION

By statute, a requirement that at least 25 percent of the patients of
a provider be other than medicare eligibles in order for certification
to be granted. Justification for such legislation can be found in the
statutory requirement relating to the formation and operation of
health maintenance organizations—50 percent of the participants in
an HMD must be under the age of 65. '

CHANGES IN THE PRESENT SYSTEM

The significant change in the system to conform to the above con-
clusion must be by statute.

FINDING NO. 6

The subcommittee found that durable medical equipment suppliers
and some private nonprofit home health agencies have entered into
agreements to circumvent the law, particularly in providing for an
administrative markup on items sold by the suppliers on referral by
the agencies.

CONCLUSION

The actual cost for items shounld be documented by having & copy
of such items attached to claims submitted. c

8746977
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CHANGE IN THE FPRESENT SYSTEM

Guidelines could be established by the Bureau of Health Insurance
or appropriate legislation.

FINDING NO. 7

The subcommittee found that many items were rented to patients at
a total cost far in excess of the totyl cost of the item in many cases.
This abuse has been documented through appropriate records in the
SSA as well as interviews with suppliers and clients.

CONCLUSION

Provisions should be made for the lump sum reimbursement for the
purchase of durable medical equipment where long-term need has
been clearly documented by the attending physician.

CHANGE IN THE PRESENT SYSTEM
By the appropriate statute.
FINDING NO. 8

The subcommittee found proliferation of private, nonprofit home
health agencies to be a definite problem.

The tremendous growth of this type of agency—private, non-
profit—with little or no controls attacked to their certification re-
quirement doubtlessly led to some of the abusive practices that
occurred.

CONCLUSION

A certificate of need provision must be included in the requirement
for certification by the private, nonprofit home health agencies.

CHANGE IN THE SYSTEM

By statute, the certificate of need should be required on a national

basis.
FINDING NO. 9

The subcommittee found that normal investigative procedures for
the fraud and abuse section of the Bureau of Health Insurance de-
pend solely upon responding to a complaint. The section does not, it
seems, allow investigators to act on their own initiative.

CONCLUSION

The fraud and abuse section does not presently have the manpower
capability to properly investigate instances of alleged abuses and
illegalities that have been reported in the home health care field.

CHANGE IN THE FIELD

By guidelines from the Social Security Administration or appro-
priate legislation.
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FINDING NO. 10

The subcommittee found that many problems existed in determin-
ing which services were truly needed that were being administered
to clients under the guise of needed services. Many agencies over-
prescribed services and had no accountability to the State after
certification.

CONCLUSIONS

In order to help restore public credibility in the area of home health
.care, private nonprofit home health agencies must be required to:

Undergo periodic review of a State home health agency advisory
«council, appointed by the Governor, which would also advise the pub-
lic nursing section or any other official health agency in matters relat-
ing to regulations, standards of care, policies governing services, and
«expansion of home health care programs in the State.

The Council would be composed of a licensed physician, a regis-
tered nurse, & physical therapist, a speech pathologist, a medical social
worker, an occupational therapist and three citizens interested in the
development of home health care programs. Such a council will pro-
vide representation from the various disciplines rendering service who

have expertise in these arveas and are knowledgeable about standards
-of care and operational procedures for their professions.

Agencies should also organize their board of directors to conform
‘to having at least seven members, no more than two of which are
relatives.

FINAL RECOMMENDATIONS

Additional recommendations that the subcommittee found include
the following: :

One: The administrative records of an agency that does not, deal
with the individuel patient should be open to public inspection, such
as administrative salary levels, charges for visits, amount paid the
agency by the intermediary, et cetera. ‘

Two: The utilization review program performed by the intermedi-
ary be expanded to conduct, not only onsite inspections but a complete
followup concerning assurances from the patient’s doctor as well as a
comprehensive number of patients that the services rendered were
‘both needed and requested by the patient’s doctor,

Three: The lm:%e body of regulations and guidelines that are estab-
lished, and will be established, be made available to every agency
‘licensed by the State so that the limitations placed on cost can be uni-
formly applicable. Agencies can only adhere to “reasonable” cost
‘when they, the agency, know what “reasonable cost” are.

Four: Rental arrangements between doctors and laboratories or
-doctors and home health agencies or doctors and pharmacies or any
other above combination should be carefully reviewed by the Bureau

-of Health Insurance with the stated power of the Bureau to termi-

nate such agreements when medicare payments are in any way in-

“volved.

Five: That any form of compensation in terms of rewards, prizes,
_gifts, and so forth shall be considered a kickback when it involves a
medical supplier and/or a home health agency receiving Federal

-funds for medical care.

[End cf prepared statement.]
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Senator Crrurom. Now, today we continue with another case which
relates to in-home services provided to California residents. Before
we call those witnesses who are regularly scheduled to appear, the
Chair would like to accommodate a representative of the Governor
of California, Governor Brown, Mr. Mario Cbledo, who has asked to

- be the first witness.

It Mr. Mario Obledo will come forward and take a seat at the wit-
ness stand, we will be glad to hear him at this time.

Mr. Obledo, all of the witnesses in these hearings have been sworn.
so if you would, please raise your hand and take the oath. )

Do you solemnly swear that all the testimony you will give in these
proceedings will be the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the
truth, so help you God ?

Mr. Ozsrepo. I do.

Senator Cuurcm. You may proceed.

STATEMENT OF MARIO OBLEDO, SECRETARY, CALIFORNIA
HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY, APPEARING ON BEHALF
OF GOV. EDMUND G. BROWN

Mzr. Osrevo. Good morning, Mr. Chairman and members of the
committee.

At the request of the Governor of the State of California, Edmund
G. Brown, Jr., I come to offer the full support of the State in your
effort to uncover frand and abuse in the health care services field.

My name is Mario Obledo, and I am the secretary of the Fealth
and Welfare Agency which has the responsibility in California for
the medicaid and the title XX programs.

Last fall when the Senate Subcommittee on Long-Term Care was
receiving national attention for its excellent exposure of medicaid
fraud, I wrote to Senator Frank Moss, the chairman of the subcom-
mittee, to compliment his good work and to offer our cooperation.

Speaking for Governor Brown and for the agency which I direct,
I am bere to strongly emphasize our intention to continue that coop-
eration in attacking fraud and abuse in the various health care pro-
grams we must administer. I need not point out to you the necessity
for close coordination between the Federal Government and the
States in monitoring these important programs. .

California is prepared to do its part. In that regard I recently wrote
Mzr. Thomas Morris, the newly appointed Inspector General of the
Department of HEW, to offer him the same complete cooperation
which T am today extending to this committee.

California is a big State and we administer a very large amount of
the funds that the Congress appropriates for these health care pro-
grams. In light of our size, we have an enviable record compared to
other States for monitoring fraud in these areas. As reported in this
committee’s publication on medicaid mills, California receives 13 per-
cent of all medicaid funding and we have presented at least 35 percent
of ull of the pending fraud cases nationwide,

In comparison, New York, which administers 23 percent of all
medicaid funds, is responsible for only one-tenth of 1 percent of alt
pending fraud cases.



989

While California is proud of this record, ws are in no way content.
I would be the fivst to point out that the degree of fraud and abuse
currently undev these programs appears to be extensive so that the
time has arrived to undertake their investigation in a most compre-
hensive and detailed manner. ,

Several months ago Governor Brown mandated that T make a thor-
ough investigation into the types of abuses referred to yesterday and
in previous hearings. As a result, I instituted a new system of fraud
and abuse c¢ontrols known as the surveillance and ntilization review
system which we refer to as SURS. Basically SURS is designed to
detect, patterns of practices by doctors and others that are inappro-
priate or abnsive.

This is accomplished by analyzing computer reports and other ree-
ords produced by our fiscal intermediavies. When abusive practices
are suspected, additional documentation is gathered such as paid
service claims, profiles of all services received by the patient’s hospital
treatments that appear questionable and profiles of all services
claimed by the practitioner for the previous year and then s case is
assembled,

The SURS team which consists of physicians, nurses, dentists, and
pharmacists then visit the office of the practitioner and compare the
case documents with office records. If the office review confirms the
suspicion of abuse, appropriate corrective action is undertaken. This
may consist of educating the office stafl on program requirements,
policies, and billing procedures. If the abuse is significant, adminis-
trative action is taken to place the provider on 100 percent prepay-
ment review or to suspend him from the program altogether. If the
intent to defraud is apparent, legal action is begun. In all cases over-
payments identified in the review ave recovered. :

A 6-month project will continue through September 1977 and will
include reviews of doctors, hospital in-patient and outpatient services,
optometrists, clinieal and X-ray laboratorvies, psychiatrists, dentists
and other provider groups. The sample will include providers whose
practices exceed group or regional norms for certain key service cate-
gories and a random group of unexemptional providers.

The reviews of the latter group will be used as controls to validate
the efficiency of their criteria used to select the primary group.

When the pilot project is completed the SUR staff will use the
accumulated data to make projections of both the scope of abuse and
the monetary impact it has on the medicaid program. From this in-
formation it then will be possible to evaluate and refine the SUR
program to determine what the future scope of the review system
should be in order to guarantee the maximum level of control relative
to efficient use of resources and to accurately predict where abuse will
be found.

Additionally, & few weeks ago I formed strike force teams com-
prised of auditors, investigators, program specialists and data ana-
lysts to investigate and audit; a selected sample of nursing homes,
homemaker chore programs and regional centers for the developmen-
tally disabled. The purpose of the review is to uncover fraudulent and
abusive practices, to identify problems and to develop a frand detec-
tion system to be implemented on a statewide basis. The 12 strike
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force units are presently in the field and will be reporting to me on:
April 1.

]Beyond this I have appointed a special assistant in the Office of the:
Secretary to coordinate the fraud detection activities of all of the nme/
departments under my jurisdiction. ,

In the meantime, however, we have not been inactive. In 1975 and
in 1976 investigations were made of almost 15,000 complaints result-
ing in convictions of over 100 providers and administrative actions
against 438 others. Altogether fraud and abuse controls in the State
of California have resulted in program savings of $86 million in 1975-
and $146 million in 1976.

The actions taken by California to prevent frand and abuse such as
preservice, prepayment and postpayment utilization controls apply
equally as well to the home health care services for the aging.

T.et mo address the title XX program if I may. In 1974 the home-
maker/chore program was at a level of approximately $80 million. In
1977 the proposed budget is approximately $126 million. In order to
control cost and fraud we have drafted regulations scheduled for
public hearing next month and for implementation on June 1. The
major provisions call for awarding block grants to counties, for denial
of domestic services; if an able-bodied person is residing in the home,.
a medical evaluation will be required of everv intake client and serv-
ices will be available only to those persons which clearly may require
institntionalization if the services are not provided. We are striving'
tf contain costs while providing services to those persons that require:
them,

We have also increased the number of auditors assigned to the
homemaker/chore program. My feeling is that we will uncover wide-
spread abuse. We in California believe that the actions we are pres-
ently undertaking represent a comprehensive, effective means of con-
trolling fraud and abuse.

- Yesterday, Mr. Chairman, I asked the legal counsel of the Depavt-

ment of Health to ascertain whether the State could force the counties'
in which Unicare, Inc., conducts business to cancel their contract on
the ground that its officials had refused to cooperate with this com-
mittee. We in California will not do business with organizations o
individuals guilty of impropriety or the semblance of impropriety.
We intend to clean up the entire health care business in the State.

We want to insure that persons entitled to health care receive such:
attention, but only from providers of honesty and integrity.

In order to assist the States the Federal Government may do well
by adopting the recommendations of the National Governors Confer-
ence task force on medicaid reform and beyond that by passage of
H.R. 3. T am informed that most of HL.R. 3 provisions ave currently
law in California.

While uncovering fraud we should make every effort to control cost.
Last year our State decided to reimburse hospitals at a rate not higher
than 10 percent over the previous year’s cost. Our decision has been
challenged in the courts by the California Hospital Association and
even though we Jost the case at the trial level I am confident that we:
are going to prevail on appeal.

N
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So on behalf of Governor Brown I would like to request the con-
tinued support and cooperation of both the Senate and the Fouse
cominittees. Specifically your investigators are always welcome to
California to work closely with us and help make these programs ac-
countable to the public to insure that all public money are utilized in
the public interest.

The integrity of the entire health delivery system has been called
into question because of numerous dishonest providers. I am sure that
decent; law-abiding ethical providers do exist although that assurance
sometimes seems to falter.

Until we start severely penalizing the lawbreakers, I have doubts
as to whether our efforts to cure the health business will succeed.

The unethical providers in California should here and now take
notice that the Brown administration will not tolerate their dishon-
esty, their greed, their theft of public money or the unlawful abuse of
the health care of its citizens.

Upon return to Sacramento I will recommend to the Governor the
appointment of a special prosecutor for health care programs so that
enforcement activities can receive the highest priority.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. v

+ Senator Cmuron. Thank you, Mr. Obledo, for your testimony. It is
most welcome to hear about the steps that you are taking to perfect
and to implement new regulations dealing with the home care and the
title XX homemaker/chore elements of this program.

Now, we have been looking into two cases, one the case of Flora M.
Souza and the other the one that we will get into today, the case of
Peter C. Gottheiner. These were the two largest providers of title XX
home care in California by far.

Prior to the Federal investigation of these two providers, did you
have occasion at any time to investigate or to prosecute or to take any
action against these two providers in the home care field ?

Mr. Onrepo. I have been informed, Mr. Chairman, that the Depart-
ment of Health did conduct an audit of the Gottheiner operation in
San Francisco and that as a result of that audit the Federal authori-
ties took interest in the case and working together in cooperation were-
able to uncover certain instances of alleged improprieties.

I understand that Mr. Gottheiner has formed another corporation
and is doing business in another State, but insofar as my personal
knowledge is concerned, we have no contractual relationship with him
in the State of California.

In regard to the other entity under question which is the Home
Kare, the medicare operations, I have been informed that we never-
conducted a fiscal audit of that operation because the State money is-.
nxinor in that operation and—-—

Senator Crrurcs. That is the very point, if I may interject there.

Mr. OBrEDO. Yes.

Senator Crurca. That is the very point I was hoping you would
make because if we are going to clean up this mess it is obvious that
we are going to have to have the cooperation of State and local gov-
ernments who are principally charged with law enforcement and bet-
ter equipped than the Federal Government to deal with these:
problems.
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It is true that whercas in the medicaid program there is a good deal
of State money at stake and naturally an interest on the part of the
State government to protect that money, there is little or no State
raoney ab stake in the medicare program. We learned yesterday that ag
far as title XX was concerned, the bulk of the money being Federal
and the State Government administering the program through the
county governments that actually award the contracts, that the effec-
tive administration of the program had been delegated to county gov-
ernments who had nothing at stale; that is to say, the county budgets
themselves did not carry any portion of the program, so that there is
very weal motivation heve for effective policing of these programs.
Tlus is one thing perhaps we can corvect by legisiation.

Now, I am c'leﬁghted to have your testimony because ib does under-
score that State governments will be naturally more interested in pro-
testing and pressing those programs in which there i3 a substantial
investment of State funds and that may mean to us that the principal
focus for Federal enforcement should be in those programs where all
or nearly all of the money is Federal. That is something for us to
consider.

In any eyent, we welcome your statement and I am wondering in
the light of yesterday's hes«ings if you are planning further investi-
gation of the Souza operations?

My. Osnwevo. We are, Mr. Chairman, Late Jast night I received o
copy of a State andit of the Unicare, Inc., operation in San Jose. 1
had an opportunity to glance through the audit. It raised very scri-
ous questions in my mingd about the operation and I intend to do some
followup work. I believe the committee will be furnished a copy of
the audit.?

I noticed one thing that glared at me was the statement in the andit
that our State persons had been denied access to books of other entities
and I feel very strongly that that is where this matter of cooperation
comes into play because if we go into entities that have Medicave
money and titla XXX money or State moneys in some respect and we
are denied access to books that may have a bearing on the State ex-
penditures but we have no juvisdiction, so to speak, I don't belicve
that we get the full fiavor of the operation and that is why a team
effort is necessary. T might add that your counsel has been working
with us very closely and I am very appreciative. As a team cffort we
will be able to get at these problems, and that is one reason why I
formed the strilke forces.

I learned that the Department of Benelit Payments had their audi-
tors and another department has investigators, a third department
had another component and we were going to the providers (o con-
duct our audits separately so the auditor would be there, but, as stated
by the Travelers Insurance person, “I am an auditor; I am not an
investigator.”

So these revicw teams or strike force teams take persons of different
disciplines, group them together and go to the provider and are able
to develop a comprehensive and detailed audit not only from the fiscal
and program standpoint but Lrom any criminal aspect as well.

1 See app. 4, Ltem 2, p, 1212,
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Senator Cruror, Yes; that would seem to me to make good sense.

Any questions of Mr. Obledo? :

Mr. Pike. ‘

Representative Poge, Two questions, My, Chairman.

Tirst, I was amazed by your statistic that New York has 23 percent
of the funds under the Medicaid program but has accounted for only
one-tonth of one percent of the fraud prosecutions. As of what date is
that statistic?

M. Onreno. I heliove it was the end of last year.

Representative Pren. My other question is, you said something—
and I don’t have your statement but I am going to come close—we
will not do husiness with those whose businesses are conducted with
impropriety or the semblance of impropriety.

I have no trouble with impropriety but who is going to make the
judgment as to the semblance of impropriety ?

M. Osnreno. I believe that that decision would ultimately come to
my desk.

Representative Prxe. Don’t you have a little trouble with the con-
cept that you can turn off a business from doing business with the
United States of Americn in a sense because of what you deem to be
the semblance of impropricty ?

Mz, Osrepo. That decision is going to be a difficult decision, but it is
my intent so long as I am Secretary to conduct & program or to con-
duct a health cave delivery system that is above reproach in every
aspect and I believe that theve are suflicient—

Representative Prxn. I thinl your position is very, very popular af
the present time, but I think that yon are going to have a great deal
of difficulty when you get into the courts on cutting off business based
on the semblance of impropricty.

M. Osreno. I don’t believe, Mr, Pike, that the State has any obli-
gation to contract with anyone and does not have to offer any particu-
lax reason for failing to contract.

Representutive Prxn. It Is a very interesting concept.

Senator Crrurerr, Mr. Covrman.

Representative Coratan. I am pleased to welcome my fellow Cali-
fornian to the committee.

Mr. Osrepo. Thank you.

Representative Coraran. I certainly appreciate your statement.

Let me ask, who is the fiseal intermediary for Medi-Cal?

Mr. Osrepo. That is the so-called Blues.

Representative Coraran. Blues?

Mr. Opreno. Yes, siv, it is called Blue Cross-Blue Shield in northern
rgulif:omim and I believe they subcontract with a system out of Dallas,

ex,

Representative Corarax. What is your evaluation of what we get or
what we spend with the intermedinries?

Mz, Opuepo. Well, I have received some preliminary briefings be-
cause when I became Secretary it came to my attention that we had
an enormous contract with onr fiseal intermediary and yet there had
been no accountubility. so I formed & group of lawyers and aunditers
to check Into the situation and preliminary indications to me are that
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there has been an unreasonable profit by the fiscal intermediary in the
conduct of the contract. So presently we are trying to renegotiate our
contract. ) .

Representative Corstan. What about the quality of their work? Are
you satisfied that they supply you sufficient information to red flag
‘the problem areas?

r. Osrepo. I believe that they do, Mr. Corman, yes.

Representative Cornman. What kind of cooperation do you get from
the Californin Medical and the California Hospital Associations?
Besides their fuss with you about how much money they should get,
how are they helping you with the investigations of impropriety *

Mr. Osrepo. 1 have personally been in touch with the physiclans as
such, I am scheduled in & meeting with the president of the California
Medical Association to ask for their assistance and cooperation in the
.conduct of our investigation. _

Representative Corman. Flave you run up against any problens
with the alleged sanctity of the doctor-patient relationship in your
attempts to audit accounts? )

Mr. Osrepo. Some of that has been called to my attention but I
-don’t have any firsthand evidence or knowledge.

Representative Corman. Thank you very much.

Mzr. Onrepo. Thank you, sir.

Senator Crurcm. Mr. Rangel.

Representative Rancern. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. _ ‘

Thank you, Mr. Secretary for your testimony here this morning.
Your State must be in a lot of trouble when they have to use New
York State as an example to compare themselves with. [Laughter.]

Mzr. Obreno. I might add, Mr. Rangel, that I believe that we are
-doing better than almost any State.

Representative Raxaern. Very good.

Mzr. Osrepo. Yes.

Representative Rancer. Most of the cases that have come before
this committee involve outright criminal fraud and some of the things
that are immoral appear to be legal cven though it is not the inten-
tion of the Congress that money be used in that manner.

As relates to titles XVIII and XIX with the case that we went
through yesterday it appears to me that if you exclude those cases
where Home Kare was padding the visits or listing visits that they
didn’t fully make, or extending the length of time of the visit, that
there is veally no handle as to whether or not they should be reim-
bursed if in fact a visit was made, notwithstanding the fact that two
or three visits were madle. Is that correct? Can you visit o patient as
many times as the doctor prescribed and still be under the framework
-of the law?

Mr. Opreno. Probably. In California we have a so-called prior au-
thorization procedure where they have to get prior authorization be-
fore the visit is given official sanction and:

Representative Ranoen. Prior authorization from whom? Well,
counsel, please feel free to interrupt. I just want to get clarification
so I can understand the rest of the testimony. I was under the impres-
sion that Home Kare was able to keep within that $18 figure merely
because of their high volume reflected in higher charges per patient.

Mr. Havaranparis. That is correct.
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Represontative Raxosr. If they dealt in volume, my question to the
Secretary is, could they deal in volume legally? Can they actually
have more than a medically necessary number of visits and be com-
pensated for it and yet not violate the Jaw?

Representative Maruoy, Will the gentleman yield ?

What we found yesterdwy is that, appavently aside from the
problem of fraudulent misrepresentation 'of cxpense accounts which
amounts to & cortain deain on the public funds, this particular con-
cept that Mr. Rangel is rnising with you amounts to o far larger
dradn, o far lavger abuse of the public programs. In the first place, it
menns that someone can be the low bidder and get the contract and
then by high volume float the profit to the same size ns the high bidder
might have gotten.

Senntor Crrurorr, Or beyond.

Representative Marray, Or beyond. ‘

And, sccond. That it ends up costing us more money than if the
provider had made the necessary number of calls. )

Further, what can you do about that in California? ‘We are going
to have to solve that problem.

Mr. Onrvo. The fitle XIX programs and the title XX programs?

Senator Cruncrt. Before you answer the two questions, let me add
o third element to it. o

Wo heard allegations yesterdny that in some cases, severnl calls
were charged sepnrately, allegedly made in a single day. Now, does
that immediately suggest the program is out of control §

Representative Ranonr, We are talking about title XTIX.

Mr. Osrrpo. In title XIX we have in Californin a so-called prior
anthorization procedure. Specifically title XIX is onr Medi-Cal pro-
gram ox the so-called medicaid program at the Federal level, so that
providers must gain the authorization of the State before they can
provide the services in order to be available for the reimbursement.

Representative Raweer. Does the Stnte anthorize the number of
visits before there is reimbursement to the providexr?

ﬁ'Ml:i Osrazno. Well, no. I am g little confused. Visits to the doctor’s
office?

Representative Rawarr, No, the doctor visiting the patient,

Mr. Onsupo. For the doctor visiting the patient there is a prior
authorization, ,

Representative Raworr. How would you have sny way of knowing
how often it is necessary for a doctor to visit & patient? How could
you determine unless the doctor tells yon?

Mr, Oprepo, Well, we have doctors on our staffs who clear these
prior authorization procedures. They nre on call and they get a tele-
phone call,

Representative Rayorn. Are you saying that for every recipiont of
medical services under title XIX, prior to a visit, for purposes of
reimbursement, the necessity of that visit has been checked out and
-authorized by the State?

Mr, Osreoo. Thatis the way that Tunderstand it, sir.

Represontative Ranoen, Will counsel explain to me how can we
then nccuse the private sector of too many visits if in fact those visitg
have been authorized by the doctor not only——
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Senator Cuurow. I think there is an explanation for this, It is a
very good question that you raise. _

We were looking yesterday into an agency that was dealing 96 per-
cent with medicare, not medicaid, and the medicare program is not
subject to the same check or priov authorization that the Medi-Cal pro-
gram is in California which we normally refer to as mediceid. I think
that is the answer.

Representative Rancen, Then with the medicare do you have any
trouble at all?

Mzr. Onuepo. Wo, we have nothing to do with the medicare program,
the title XVILI program.

Representative Tawcer. Does the American Medical Associatie»
work with you at all to provide sthical guidelines for their members ?

Mr. Oprzpo. I have never communicated with the American Medi-
cal Association as such. Perhaps the divector of onr Medi-Cal or medi-
caid program in the State Department lias. Theve are some technical
questions. The gentleman is here and X will be glad to respond insofar
as that operation’s budget.

Representative Raxant. Thank you.

“Mr. Onrzpo. Getting back to Mr. Martin foensing on title XX on
the homemaker/chore program, Mr. Gary Macomber who is the
deputy director in charge of th~ social services in the depurtment of
health will be testifying and perhaps you can get the answer to thab
question, ‘

I understand that we are on an howly rate basis and tha? is one
method of controlling costs. I may point out one additional thing if I
might. With the social services program, Mr. Martin, the Federal
Government has plaged o ceiling or cap on the moneys available to the
States. For instance, California receives about $245 million. Out of
that approximately $50 million is devoted to the homemaker/chore

program.

Well, you know, we have that base. The program has grown enor-
mously in the lnst 3 years which means that mon »+ must come out of
the State general revenne fund and so we ave beconung extremely con-
corned because it scems to be an open-ended program. Whils the Fed-
eral Government has placed a cap ov limib on the amounts swvarded to
the States, the State must of necessity provide the excess and so we
see this program at the rate it is going now to become a $200 million
program in the next 2 or 3 years, so that of necessity we have to take
into consideration somo type of cost containment,

Representative Marrin, T gather you regard what you just des
seribed, namely, the yequirement that the State has to make up for the
excess in cost as a desirable control factor, as a desivable incentive for
the State to keep a close wateh on the systems—-

Mer. Onrron. Itis o very strong incentive.

Representative Marreoy, Very strong what?

Mr. Osreno. Incentive.

Representative Marrun, Philosophically you wonld approve of that
kind of incentive?

Mr. Osrepo. Well, T am an idealist without illusions. X know that
we have so much money in the general revenue fund. Qur medicaid
program, for instance, Senator, our budget there was $2.6 billion this
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year, It is going to $8.2 billion. Last year we conducted a study and
concluded that if everyone that was eligible to utilize that program
would utilize it it would bankrupt the State of Californis in 3 or 4
months. "

Representative Marroy, Leb me ask you this. The svidence we got so
far indicates there was o greator utilization of this unnecessary high
volume of house calls in the mevicare program which you do not
administer, than was trae of the medicaid program which you do
administer. Apparently you must have some systematic early warning
system to alert your people to excessive numbers of house calls.

My, Onrepo. Well, prior to the creation of this surveillance and
utilization review system which is the new system because now we
have got the capability of using onr computers, but prior to that time
we had as checks the priov authovization, the prepayment utilization
control system and beyond that the postpayment utilization o trol
system and so we were using those systems as o method to cheel iraud
and abuse so that is where we are.

Axe there any other questions?

Senator Cixororr, Yes, siv.

Representative Gueearpr. We are to hear testimony this afternoon
from the auditor of audit region IX for the special committes and he
will apparently testify with regard to title XX that the Department
of Health, Bducation, and Welfare made recommendation to your
State department of health in order to correct some problems in San
Francisco with regard to the rate proceedings by the eonnty adiminis-
tration, and that they recommended that the State require the county
to negotiate provider profit after considering factors for risk and
investment,

e is further apparently going to testify for the California State
Department that the honrly rates were reasonable and that each of
the contractors made excessive returns on investment. He is going to
say thet the State indicated that competitive solicitation procedures
would be strengthened by that primarily on the ground that the funds
have already been spent, that the State has not atterapted to recever
the excessive expenditures of State and Federal funds from San
Francisco County and refund the Federal share.

From that testimony and testimony we heard yesterday, at !2ast in
title XX programs and perhaps the Medi-Cal or medicaid program,
there appears to be o lot of buckpassing hetween the Federal, State,
county, and intermediary officinls.

How do you think that, we can best correct this situation so that we
can identify who is responsible for auditing both fiseal and per-
formance? o

Mr. Osreno. I believe that perhaps legislation should be enacted to
place accountability in one unit of Government for seme particular
program such as the National Conference Task Force yn Medical
Reform has, I believe, recommended. ,

The title XX program has tremendous problems, particularly the
homemaker/chore, in the State of California. I am not soquainted
with the specifics of the San Francisce situation. I was informed that
when the State enacted guidelines for competitive bidding on the
homemaleer/chore contracts that San Francisco refused to comply
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with our guideline and that it was the only county in the State that
so refused and that we have taken sanctions against the county.

Now, Mr. Gary Macomber, the administrator of the title XX pro-
grams, will be testifying here today and perhaps that particular ques-
tion can be posed to him for his answer.

Representative Gepxaror. Thank you.

Senator Crrurcm, Mr. Stark.

Representative Starx. Welcome, to the committee, Mr. Secretary..

In regard to the facilities operated by either Mrs. Souza or Mr.
Gottheiner, do you or does your staff have an opinion on the quality
of services that they provide? Have you looked into that ? )

Mzr. Osrepo. I have not looked into it personally. I have been in-
formed by stafl that the quality of services was gocd.

Representative Stark. For both Gottheiner and Souza?

Mr. Osrepo. Yes, sir, if I recall correctly, but particularly for
unieare.

Representative Stark. Then do you have an opinion as to the cost.
per visit? Whoever pays for it, State or Federal, if the quality is.
sufficient would you say that the price is about average, low or high in
both the Souza and the Gottheiner operations ¢

Mr. Oprepo. I would not be able to say, Mr. Stark. I am not really
acquainted with the marlket or ihe rates that are presently being paid.
I am acquainted with our capitation rate in the health program and
our nursing home rate. Of course, all the providers claim that owr
rates are extremely low.

Representative Srark. Thank you.

Senator Crrurcm. Would the gentleman yield at this time?

Representative Stank. Yes.

Senator Crurci. I think that it onght to be underscored that the
evidence yesterday showed that although Unicare was the lowest
bidder under California law, the practice is that the county will
award the title XX programs to the lowest bidder. It was enabled to-
bid lower by virtue of passing a portion of its costs to another corpo-
ration owned by the same people who in turn charged the Federal
Government, so in the end the taxpayers of the country enabled,.
through this fraudulent wractice, Unicare to be the lowest bidder.

‘So unless you get an accounting and investigative system that ex-
tends beyond a single corporate entity in a single program, you are:
not going to find out what is reallv going on af all. I think that is the
point that you are making, Mr. Obledo, that you are going to have to-
reach beyond one program in order to get a real idea of how the cat is.
getting skinned. ‘

Mzr. Oprepo. During my tenure as Secretary I have had occasion to-
meet what I call very sophisticated providers that seemed to know the-
methods of operation in.order to insare nonaccountability for public-
money. ‘

Senator Cmuron. One further question and then I am finished. You
mentioned the need to establish some kind of Government agency in
connection with policing and enforcement of these programs and I
think that is & very good point. You have also established that if the-
State lLias money involved it is more likely to be interested in protect-
Egbt]h_atdinvestment and thus will focus its attention on programs of’
hat kind.
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If the Federal Government were to assume full responsibility for
policing medicare but were to pass to the State government the full
responsibility for policing medicaid and title XX programs, allowing
the State in connection with such enforcement and prosecution to re-
tain whatever is recovered, do you think that might prove helpful ?

Mr. OsrEpo. Absolutely. I think that would be a grand idea and it
would provide initiative to the States to monitor and enforce.

Serator Cmurcm. And through improved enforcement it might;
even save the Federal Government a good deal of money.

Mzr. Osrrpo. I understand that special teams and investigators, et
cetera, have resulted in savings to the Government.

Senator Craurcm. Yes, but what we know of it so far in the State of

New York, the special prosecutor and his investigative team looking

into nursing home fraud has more than paid its own way. In fact, he
is gathering in more in penalties and recoveries than the total cost of
the investigation and the prosecution, and they are just beginning to
get into gear.

Well, thank you.

If there are no further questions of this witness, we appreciate very
much your testimony, Mr. Obledo.

Mz, Osreno. One further thing, Mr. Chairman, i that we can have a
battalion of auditors, an army of investigators, a great number of
accountants and yvet some fraudulent practice will still continue to
exist. Ultimately 1t depends on the integrity and the characteristics of
individuals and Hroviders as to whether or not the system will ulti-
mately be scandal free so to speak. That would be my hope. As with
everything else, it comes back to the individual person and their
morality and their integrity, particularly when you are dealing with
public moneys. - \

Thanlk you very, very much. ,

Senator CuurcH. Thank you, Mr. Obledo.

__We will next hear from a panel of witnesses consisting of Gerald A.
Hawes and John Williams who are the managing auditor and auditor
eneral respectively ot the joint legislative audit committee of the
tate of California; Herbert Witt, who is the regional audit manager
of the HEW audit agency in San Francisco; and Gary Macomber
who is the director of the department of social services, State depart-
ment of health in the State of California. ‘

Senator Crurc. Do each of you swear that the testimony you will
give will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so
help you God ?

Mr. Wririanms. I do.

Mr. Hawzs. I do.

Mr. Wrrr. I do.

Mr. Macomser. I do.

STATEMENT OF JOHN WILLIAMS, AUDITOR, GENERAL, STATE OF
: 'CALIFORNIA, SACRAMENTO, CALIF. -

Mr. Witniams. Mr. Chairman, I am John Williams, auditor gen-
eral of the State of California, Sacramento, Calif.

I welcome this opportunity to speak to you this morning about only
une of the many programs administered by the California Depart-
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ment of Health which, in our opinion, is mismanaged and substan-
tially out of control. , ; )

This program, the homemaker/chore program, has been in existence
in California for upward of 4 years and during that time and up to
today the management of that program is yet embryonic, while the
spending is mature. ‘ .

I applaud Secretary Obledo for the statements that he made this
morning concerning his strike forces and the efforts that he and the
administration are going to take to cornbat the fraud elements.

It is my belief, Mr. Chairman, that while those efforts are worth-
while and necessary, they are attacking only symptoms rather than
the causes of the problems, and it is that subject that I would like to
address this morning in addition to two audits that my office has con-
ducied over the last 2 years of this program.

You have already heard testimony relating to some of these prob-
lems yesterday and in testimony before Congress by the members of
my stafl some 16 to 18 months ago on this program. I wish I could say
today that substantial improvements in the management of the home-
maker/chore program have occurred. I am not prepared to offer those
assurances today.

We understand that improvements are on the horizon. Secretary
Obledo indicated that draft regulations ave supposed to be issued
next month or to be discussed in hearings. However, we continue to
view the positive statements of the California Departraent of Health
with caution as they continue to make unfulfilled promises.

The regulations that the State of California is mandated by Fed-
eral regulation to establish to implement this program have not yet
been established, and time and time and time again they have been
promised and further delayed. ‘

Now, our office has conducted two andits of the homemaler/chore
program in California; the fizst in June 1975, and we indicated
therein 13 recommendations to improve the management of this pro-
glmm now running in excess of $100 million a year in California
alone. :

The second report * which we prepared at the request of the Cali-
fornia Legislature was issued in November 1976 and reported, among
other things, that only 1 of 18 recommendations that we made in
1975 have been implemented—not only that, it had been inadequately
implemented. . : '

We found that the department of health not only did not mexnitor
this program, but had not established appropriate regulations to con-
trol costs, and had not taken measures to insure the fiscal integrity of
the providers. They had not established standards of quality nor pro-
vided a comprehensive system of adequate and proper home care for
the elderly. :

. We also reported that at least one proprietor provider was divert-
ing assets from a pavent -company that was doing business in nine
California couunties. I submit today these audit reports—-—

Representative Gisnoxs. May I interrupt here and ask a question,
because I want to get this firmly in my mind. :

Did you start this audit in 19752

ISce appendix 2, p. 1132,
2 Retained In committee files.
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My, Wirrzass. Our first audit was conducted, and the report was
issued in June 1975.

Representative Gissons. When did you make the report to the
legislature and to the other State officials?

Mr. Wirrrass. It was made in June 1975. »

Representative Gioeons. Who is in charge of that program now?
Was 1t the witness we have just heard ¢

Mr. Wirrrams. I don’t believe the secretary was in charge at that
time. I became anditor general in 1976, so I am not certain who was
in charge in 1975. '

Representative Giesons. Who was the Governor at this time?

Mr. Winrzanms. In 1975, Edmund G. Brown, Jr.

Representative Gissoxs. Thank you.

Mz, Winrraars. Now, to continue, Mr. Chairman, I will submit for
the record today copies of those reports which we issued. I believe
committee staft have them, but we have more available if you wish to
examine them.

I am aware that this hearing has concentrated on Californin prac-
tices and that yesterday’s testimony by their staff and General Ac-
counting Office stafl pointed out problems in California, and the
testimony from the HIZW audit agency has also focused on California.

I would like to point out that it is the policy of the California Joint
Legislative Audit Committee, to which I report as auditor general, to
report on the misuse of public funds whether those funds be local,
State, or Federal if administered by the State of California.

It is also our policy to issue audits that may result in Federal ex-
ceptions to Federal funds administered by California, and the with-
holding of Federal funds from the State. This policy makes my office
impopulm' with the executive branch, but it is a policy that ive ad-
here to.

As you know, the homemaker/chore program requires a 25 percent
match at the local or State level to earn the Federal support necessary
for the continuation of these services—services which the department
of health estimates are saving $40 million annually in California by
precluding the more expensive institutionalization of people who
would not be able to remain in their homes without such support.

You may not be aware that California in the last fiscal year spent
$28 million more than was necessary to earn the Federal matching
funds. This expenditure in excess of the Federal ceiling resulted in
the net effect of a 52 percent Federal match instead of a 75 percent.

There are two related problems. The first is the ceiling on Federal
funding that has existed since 1972 despite inflationary pressures that
have been rampant since the ceiling was established.

Now, the second problem, and from our vantage point perhaps the
more important one, is that the overfunding that occurs in California’
has resulted in a California Department of Health attitude expressed
in an answer to an HEW audit that reads as follows, and I quote:

The homemaker and chore service program is heavily supported with State
general fund money. Federal funds are not being used to pay for excessive

costs. Although there were excessive costs, Federal financial participation was
nonexistent or minimal at most. ' S

.

87-469—77——3




1002

Now, what the State department of health in California appear to
be saying to HEW is that since over $28 million in unmatched tate
moneys is being spent on the program, the HEW auditor must nd at
least $28 million of Federal exceptions before a legitimate claim exists
since we have a commingling of State and Federal funds.

This laissez-faire attitude, if you will, on the part of California has
resulted in & number of differences in the operation of the program.

For example, 57 out of our total of 58 counties each determines
eligibility standards, provider methods, provider services, and pro-
vider rates. In short, we have 57 separate and distinet homemalker/
chore programs in California and have had since the program incep-
tion. It is costly, it is inefficient, and demonstrably ineffective.

Abuses of public moneys have become a commonplace event from
outright fraund to the more subtle abuses stemming from inattentive
or incompetent management of public funds. Abuses which have oc-
curred in the homemaker/chore program, in my opinion, are not
markedly different from those which the public has experienced in the
military-industrial complex. While program abuses cannot be toler-
ated and must be curtailed, a more important issue must be addressed
and that issue is ineflicient, uneconomical, and ineffective human serv-
ice program management.

Fraud and guestionable spending practices by providers of public
goods and services are but symptoms of a larger problem and account
for only a small portion of excessive program costs and poor delivery
systems. Yet because of public outrage it receives perhaps the greatest
attention and the more important issues remain veiled in the bureauc-
racy and perpetuate,

I submit to this committee and Members of the Congress that the
greater fraud is inept, inattentive, and incompetent public program
management. I would like to quote from the California Legislature,
chairman of the joint legislative audit committee, on this particular
program after having read the report that we issued in November nf
this year.

“If the department of health deliberately set out to avoid State
eligibility for Federal matching funds, it could not have succeeded
more admirably. Assuming that professional health personnel are
literate”—-and this refers to the department of health—*“then one can
only conclude that they either do not read Federal regulations, do not
understand Federal regulations, or are incompetent.”

These same professional personrel similarly have not responded to
a chorus of recommendations on this program in prior reports by the
auditor general, the director of finance, the legislative analyst, and
the director of health. ,

A long history of reports on public programs has been issued by
the Comptroller General of the United Siafes under whom I used to
serve. Also, reports by the HEW audit agency and the office of auditor
general of California, clearly evidence that improper management of
programs far overshadows fraudulent activities. Moreover, it is im-
proper management which fosters the outrageous actions of providers
of public goods and services.

‘We cannot legislate competence any more so than we could mandate
that a retarded child earn a college degree. Some say that the Cali-
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fornia Department of Health is too big, too cumbersome, too complex
to effectively manage; hence, perhaps it should be split into smaller,
more easily managed units. Those are points made by some factions.
In my experience this simply does not work and is not necessary.
History shows that similar attempts in the public sector were soon
replaced by the fad to consolidate. If this presumed panacea to ox-
ganizational ills—that is, this splitting up of a major department—
were viable, then perhaps we would not have such organizations as
General Motors, American Telephone & Telegraph and so on. They
far outshadow the size of our California Department of Health.

Now perhaps with the issue of sunset legislation that is going across
the country in State legislatures, perhaps it is that Sunset should be
directed not so much toward programs but toward program managers
in civil service positions. ‘ _

Now, we have made a strong case in our andit reports and we hope
that greater efforts will be taken by the California Department of
Health to strengthen and move these regulations along in a timely
fashion and properly manage this program and cut down on the
abuses of it. IR

It is also our hope that the U.S. Department of Health, Education,
and Welfare will be more aggressive in pushing not only California
but other States as well into a posture that will insure uniformity of
programs within each State and closer adherence to Federal and State
regulations that now exist. o :

Mr. Chairman, I have with me today a member of my staff on my
right, Mr. Gerald Flawes, who has been closely involved with both of
those audits and who has been following events in California over the
last 4 months in regard to this program and he would like to report
briefly on those recent developments in the program as well as-expand
on information that has come to our attention since the release of our
audit. ‘ !

Thank you.

Senator Caurcm. Thank you.

Mr. Hawes.

STATEMENT OF GERALD A. HAWES, MANAGING AUDITOR, JOINT
LEGISLATIVE AUDIT COMMITTEE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA,
SACRAMENTO, CALIF.

Mr. Hawes. Members of Congress, as Mr. Williams has stated, T
have been involved with two au&its of the California administration
of the homemaker and chore program. I have had frequent contact
with the California Legislative Human Resources Committee which
has taken an increasingly active role in the oversight function of this
program. I have seen draft regulations that have been issued which
the secretary of the health and welfare agency referred to this morn-
ing. I am not sure that I have seen the latest draft. The one I have is
dated, I think, January 11. ’

I am not prepared to offer this committee any assurances that
things are going to get better in California. The current drafts appear
to me to continue to violate the law, they don’t set up uniform stand-'
ards for service delivery systems. We are’ talking, in éffect, about
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block grants of Federal and State money to the counties that adminis-
ter the program with minimal restrictions on how the money is spent.

The department of health’s office of legal affairs has indicated in »
memo dated October 4, 1976, that individual providers in Los Angele-
are in fact employees of that county and therefore the county has the
obligation to pay workmen’s compensation costs and otherwise meet
its o%li‘ ations as an employer.

Los Angeles County does not do this for individual providers. They
consider them to be the employees of the recipients even though the
county controls the working hours and the working conditions. To my
knowledge, the policy people in the department of health have taken
no action to enforce this Iaw and their own counsel’s interpretation
of it.

The current program in California was hastily established in 1973
to replace the attendant care program and it has been plagued vyith
poor management and, as Mr. Williams said, inadequate regulations
and runaway program costs. One reason for the cost overruns appears
to be that the State continues to do business with certain proprietary
providers year after year in spite of questionable activities on the part
of those providers.

The brief history of one such provider I think illustrates my point
rather well. At least as early as September 28, 1967, the director of the
California Department of Health Care Services considered the sus-
pension of a provider you have already heard testimony about for
“hilling for visits not rendered.” By 1971 this company vas involved
in disputes with medicare involving over $800,000. This dispute, to the
best of my knowledge, has never been resolved. No prosecution was at-
tempted even though action was recommended by medicare.

On December 8, 1967, a supervisor of the investigation section of
the California Office of Health Care Services recommended that be-
cause of this provider’s past performance, surveillance of his future
claim should be maintained. This kind of surveillance gets very ex-
pensive. I don’t know what the investigation cost that was discussed
1n yesterday’s hearing was, but I am suve it was very expensive.

This gets us around to responsible bidders and whether or not re-
sponsible bidders shiould be required to meet certain standards so that
people who have a poor track record can be excluded from taking part
in these kinds of programs. By 1974, the provider that I had men-
tioned was also offering homemalker services in other States, including
Utah and Illinois. By June 1976, things seemed to be coming to a
head. The provider resigned from his corporation after securing a
large loan, $200,000 I believe. This visiting service firm, 2 months
later, filed bankruptey leaving the individual providers unpaid and
clients without service. I believe that same provider, who will I be-
lieve testify before you today, has now formed another company
called the National Home Care, Inc., and that he is currently doing
business in Illinois. I also believe that he is the low bidder in a San
Diego County, Calif. contract but that the contract has not been
awarded.

The whole problem of the bidding process in California is that it is
on an hourly bidding busis, it encourages proprietary providers at
least to offer as many visits as possible. You heard testimony yester-
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day that if Unicare was put out of business that visiting nurses would
come in and charge $30 an hour for nursing services and $45 an hour
for a speech therapist. That might be the case, but I doubt that they
would be there as long. I think that some of the bidding practices
should be thought of in terms of episodes of care rather than on an
hourly basis, :

Senator Crurcm. Isn’t this just like a cost-plus method of doing
business ¢

Mr. Flawss. That is exactly what it appears to be like.

Senator Crrurcm. I think for a time during the Second World War
we were financing our military with cost-plus contracts. We learned
that all of the incentive was to build the costs as high as possible be-
cause that increased the profit as cream off the top.

Mr. Hawss. That is right.

Senator Crrurort. The lesson to providers is clear: the bigger the
costs, the bigger the profit, so bilk the Government in every possible
way. Some years ago we learned, as we renegotiated some of thoge
contracts as & result of a congressional inquiry into that, of hundreds
of millions of dollars that had been lost to the Government,

Now, we are trying to operate a health care program the same way.
So the whole incentive is to build up the costs one way or another, bilk
the Government, take the profit off the top, the higher the cost the
bigger the profit. Isu't that the case?

Mr, Hawes. Yes.

Senator Crrurcit. 'Well, then, we are never going to get a handle on
escalating costs without finding a new and different way to finance
and administer the program. Do you think that is true?

Mr. Hawes. Social service programs have in the past been funded
on a request-for-proposal basis rather than an invitation for bid. With
an RFP you get away from hourly rates, and you get to the point
where you are talking about results. I think some of the social and
health service delivery systems that were funded on a request-for-
proposal basis with certaln guarantees that it might be more vespon-
sive and halt some of these runaway costs. The provider guarantees
to deliver, for a specified amount of money, a person who no longer
needs a homemaker, a person who no longer needs a speech therapist,
because 4 or 5 visits will be sufficient instead of 10, 15, or 50. I think
that may be one answer.

Perhaps the new HEW Inspector General, the Comptroller General
and the California auditor general continuing legislative oversight at
both the State level—and it is obviously oceurring at both the State
and national level—can provide some objective and independent in-
formation that will make humaii services both fiscally responsible and
humanistic in their approach to Government-financed programs.

I think I could go on but probably other people have made many of.
my points. I might make one more point about the testimony of the
secretary of the California Flealth and Welfare Agency. He testified
before you this morning that he applauded the investigation of Sena-
{or Moss’s subcommittes staff in terms of medicaid mills in the fall of

ast year.

At that time I was trying to help Senator Moss’ subcommittee ob-
tain Medi-Cal cards. I have here before me a copy of a memo that I
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sont to our file dated July 8, 1976. It details to some extent my efforts
to get a hold of those cards which included a meeting in the Gover-
nor’s office with both Dr. Lackner and the Governor’s legislativ’
ligison person.

I was told by Dr. Lackner that the veason that the department of
health wouldn’t cooperate with either our committee or the U.S.
Senate Committee on Aging was because there was concern that too
many investigztors would discourage providers of medicaid from ac-
cepting medicaid patients and the department of health didn’t want
to exacerbate the delivery of Medi-Cal services to low-income Cali-
fornians. .

He concluded by assuring me that the U.S. Senate committee was
resourceful enough without the State department of health to do that.
Well, as a matter of fact, we did get those cards 24 hours later and
the Senate investigators were able to come into California but it was
without the California Department of Fealth’s cooperation.

[The memorandum referred to follows:]

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

Date: July §, 1976—3 p.m,

To: File.

From: Jerry Hawes.

Sul)je\ct:: Attempts to secure Medi-Cal cards for flhe U.S. Senate Committee on
- Aging.

In early May, telephone discussions between Val Halamandaris, associate
coutnizel for the Senate Qummittee on Aging, and Jerry Hawes of the auditor
general's office, indicated that there was an interest expressed by Senate
Jommittee on Aging staff to secure valid California Medi-Cal cards for an
investigation that committee was conducting on the medicaid program.

During the week of June 21, Mr. Willinm Bait of this office contacted Mr.
Al Brown nnd Mv. Burns in the Medi-Cal division requesting the issuance of
guch cards. Mr. Batt was agsured that the cards could he made available,

Mr. Hawes made telephone contact with Mr. Al Brown in the morning of
July G, 1970, and he assured him that there would be no problem in obtaining
cards for the Senate investigators and that he should work out the details with
his assistant, Mr. Leeper, He also requested a letter, which ig attached, to Mr,
Helsel formalizing the request. A phone ¢all was made to Mr. Leeper that
same morning. He also assured the iuditor general’s office that there would
be no problem if he had a letter formally requesting the issunnce of such cards.
Said letter was hand-carried to his office at 3:45 p.m, on July 6, 1976.

Mr. Leeper called back on the morning of July 7, 1976, and requested birth-
dates for the persons whose names would appear on the cards. These were
provided at 10:55 a.m. on that morning. Mr., Leeper assured this office that
there would be no problem in getting the cards.

Later that afternoon, he again called the auditor general’s office to get
another letter specifying exactly what the investigators were going to do and
that this letter should be on U.S. Senate stationery., Mr. Hawes informed him
that there would be a logistical problem in getting such a letter from Wash-
ington to Sacramento by the morning of July 9, when the cards, by previous
agrecment, were to be turned over to the Senate investigators,

Mr. Leeper then suggested that Mr. Hawes call Lee Helsel and discuss the
issue with him. Such a call took piace at 4:30 on the afternoon of July 7.
Mr. Ielsel expressed reservations concerning both economic liability and
problems of professional ethics regarding issuance of such cards. When it wasg
pointed out to him that his own department of health investigators routinely
used this kind of device to assess Medi-Cal provider integrity, he replied that
the department of health was not going to cooperate with Senator Moss (the
first time his name had been mentioned in all of the previous negotiations)
because Senator Moss would use his findings to attack the California Depart-
ment of Health.

On the morning of July 8, Mr. Hennessey and Mrs. Hawes met with legisla-
tive counsel, and at their suggestion, called Mr. Cullen to see if his intervention
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might assist the auditor general's office in its efforty to supply support for the
U.S. Senate Investigators,

Mr. Cullen and Mr. Hennessey avranged for a mecting between Mare Poche
of the Governor's staif and Mr. Hawes at 2 pa, on the afternoon of July S.
Mr. Hawes attended that mecting, He spoke with My, Poche for about 10
minutes, assured Mr. Pocie that the purpose of the cards was to develop &
standard of adequate performance with which to measure the experience the
Senate investigators had encountered in New York, that there was no intention
of attacking the Californin Department of Health, and that previous Moss
committee reports bad lauded California and Michigan for having better
controls than the State of New York againgt abuges found in clinical diagnostic
laboratories.

Mr. Poche then called in Dr. Lackner, the director of the department of
health, who happened to be {n the next office; and Dr. Lackner informed
Mr. Hawes that the reason that the department of health would not cooperiute
with either the Joint Legislative Audit Committee or the U.S. Senate Com-
mittee on Aging, was because there was concern that too many investigutors
would discourage providers of medieal care from accepting Medi-Cal patients,
and that he did not want to exncerbate an already difficult situation regarding
adequate medical care for low-income Californians. He concluded by assuring
Mr, Hawes that the U.S. Senate committee wasg resourceful enough to get cardy
without the cooperation of the State department of health,

The meeting, at all times, was very friendly and courteous and firm in the
stand taken by both Mr. Poche and D¢, Lackner.

Enclosure.

JOINT LEGISLATIVE AUbIT COMMITTEE,
QFFIOE OF THE AUDITOR GENERAL,
CALIFORNIA LEGISLATURE,
July 6, 1976.
Mr. Leg HELSEL,
Deputy Director; Medi-Cal Division,
California State Department of Health,
Sacramento, Calif.

Duar Me. Hewser: A member of my staff, Mr. Jerry Hawes, has had contact
with your office relative to a request from the U,S. Senate Special Committee
on Aging, which is conducting a national investigation of the medicald program.
It now appears certain that the Senate investigative staff will be in Calidornia
on July 9 and will require eight valid California Medi-Cal cards for tlie month
of July. Ideally, four of these cards would show recipient addresses in the
northern part of the State, while the otber four would show recipient addresses
in the southern part of the State.

Thiz office has had an excellent working relationship with the Senate
committee for 8 months, and we are anxious to help them in this phase of
their investigation. Consequently, we would like to impose upon the department
of health to assist us in meeting this request to acquire the needed Medi-Cal
cnrds. As previously discussed, it would also be helpful if Mr. Vern Leeper
could be available in Sacramento on July 9 to brief the Senate investigators
on the use of these cards.

Thank you for the cooperation you have given us in the past and for any
help you can give us on this request.

Yours very truty,

Jorx H. WILLIAMS,
Auditor General.

Senator Cxrurcu. Thank you for your very forthright testimony.

I think before we go to questions we might hear from the other
members of the panel if that is all right with members here at the
committee,

STATEMENT OF HERBERT WITT, REGIONAL AUDIT MANAGER,
HEW AUDIT AGENCY, SAN FRANCISCO, CALIF.

Mr. Wirrr. Mr, Chairman, my name is Herbert Witt and I am the
regional audit manager, HEW Audit Agency, San Francisco, Calif.
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Mr. Chairman, we are pleased to be here today to discuss the results
of our sudit * on the purchase of homemaker and chore services by the
San Francisco County Welfare Department. The audit was made
after we learned of o State of California Department of TTenlth pro-
gram veview which indicated that problems existed in this avea.

Incidentally, when we came in we found that the conditions con-
tinued to exist and as of the present time based on our best informa-
tion San Francisco rates have not been corvected and still remain ot
the high level we found in our audit report.

The audit involved an examination of the procedures used to con-
tract for the purchase of social services by public agencies. Under the
California State plan, the responsibility for negotiating contracts for
the purchase of homemaker and chore serviees has been delegated to
the individual county welfare departments.

Our audit of three proprietary organizations disclosed that exces-
sive hourly rates of payment were established by San Francisco
County for the purchase of services. The rates were set by the San
Francisco Socia{" Services Commission, a five-person board whose
members are appointed by the mayor of the city and county of San
TFrancisco.

The service providers were selected by the commission durving 1971
and 1972 without publicly soliciting bids or proposuls. The commis-
sion negotiated the initial rates and subsequent increases using incom-
plete and inaceurate cost data.

TFor example, even though on at least one occasion the commission
specifically asked for financial statements certified by the contractor's
CPA to support rate increases, no such statements were ever furv-
nished. Additional rate increases were, however, granted by the com-
mission.

As a result of the rates approved, the San Francisco County welfare
office made excessive payments of $981,596 out of the $5,416,193 ex-
pended during the period July 1, 1972, through September 30, 1975,

Beginning October 1, 1975, new regulations (45 CFR 288.71) took
effect, specifically preseribing documentation supporting the reason-
ableness of rates paid for purchased services as a condition to Federal
financial participation. Our review showed that payments of $718,390
made between October 1, 1975 and February 29, 1976, were not cligi-
ble folr Tederal financial participation because they were not so sup-
yorted.

: The following are some examples of how excessive payments oc-
curred :

One contractor had unsupported or ineligib? - costs as follows: In
the one contractor who has been discussed eavlic- his morning

bS?onnt:c‘»r Cuurcr. Now, that contractor is Pevor C. Gottheiner, is it
noe ¢

Mr. Wirr. That is correct, yes.

Senator Crrurcit. We will hear from him later ?

Mr. Wrrr. That is correct—$91,276 was claimed for payroll and
fringe benefit costs of an affiliated corporation which were unrelated
to contract performance, based on documentation which was available.
Mr. Gottheiner may state that the audit was not correct, however this

1 Sce appendix 8, p. 1158,
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was based gn his written records and he was unable to provide us with
any other documentation or any other support of this $93,000.

In addition, $57,566 of training, travel and promotion expenses for
which there was no documentation supporting the relationship to
contract performance.

Also, $13,691 in Federal income taxes, tax penalties, interest and
organization expenses which had nothing at all to do with Federal
reimbursement.

Senator Crrorcrr, You mean he was charging as expense his income
tax to the Federal Government?

M. Wrre. That is right.

Senator Crcurom. And tax penalties or failure to pay aswell?

M. Wrrr, Yes.

Senator Crrurcrr, That never occurred to me before. [Laughter.]

That is o new one. Is that legal?

Mz, Wrrr, These woro corporate income taxes which were indicated
as being costs of doing business in presentations made to the county.
Now, these costs were undetected by the county since no close examing.-
tion was made of cost reports. During the peviod covered in our audis
honrly rates for one contractor were incrensed as follows:

February 1, 1971—initial rate—8$5 per hour.

July 1, 1971—Increase at contractor’s request but unsubstantiated—
$6 per hour,

July 1, 1972—Increase at contractor’s request—S$7 per hour.

The $7 rate has remained in effect through July 80, 1976. Rates for
the two other contractors since July 1, 1972 have been $6 per hour.
These are the other two proprietary contracts.

During July 1972 the commission rejected proposals from two other
companies to provide the same services at rates ranging from $4.75 to
$5.75 per hour,

I might say, parenthetically, there was no analysis or review and no
basis nor anything in the record as to why these other proposals were
not considered.

TFurther, the commission awarded rates to providers without ade-
quately considering such factors as risk and investment. One contrac-
tor in 1973 earned a 35.25-percent profit on costs, and a 982-percent
return on investment. This 1s after making the disallowances snd con-
sidering these unallowable costs as profit.

Another contractor in 1974 earned an 18.7¢-percent profit on costs
and 339-percent return on investment. A third contractor, for its fiscal
year ended January 81, 1974, enrned a 24.57-percent profit on costs,
and 7,232-pevcent return on investment.

Inadequate consideration of risk factors was illustrated by the com-
mission’s award of o rate to one contractor which exceeded the pro-
vider’s current cost requirements in July 1971 to make up for losses
incurred in the previous 5 months.

I would like to add that this was just based on his statement without
checking as to his records. The commission, by this action, appeaved
to be assuming essential elements of risk in protecting the contractor
from ordinary operating losses. )

Senator Crmurerr. May I just go back to your figures. There were
three contractors, three providersin San Francisco.
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Mr. Wrrr. Yes, three proprietary providers.

Senator Crrurcrr, Three proprictary providers.

M. Wirr. Yes. ;

Senator Crmruror. And even after disallowing improper or unlaw-
ful claims for reimbursement or for claims that were made, one con-
tractor earned 35.25-percent profit on costs which represented a 982-
percent reburn on investment in just 1 year ?

Mr. Wrrr, That is right.

Senator Crurerr. Another contractor after the elimination of any
improper or questionable claims earned 18.75-percent profit on costs
which was a 339-percent return on investment in just 1 year.

And a third—this seems unbelievable—had a 24.50-pevcent profit
on costs and a 7,232-percent return on investment in just 1 year?

Mr. Wrrr. That is vight. Now, that is after disallowance of certain
costs and considering those as profit and this is what the return would
be. Incidentally, on this third contractor it was rvight after it stavted
doing business and therefore without much investment and it was able
to earn this much money. :

Senator Crrurcr. Is there no mechanism at all for determining the
profit being made by these proprictary providers in awarding them
their contracts and in paying them their fees?

Mr. Wrrr. The normal procedure under negotintion would be the
request for proposals and the veview of the proposal to obtain histori-
cal experience reports from the contractor, A review is made of these
to see that they have been audited to assure that the records ave cor-
1'(\.ctﬁ io that you have a review of what the record has been in terms of

rofit.
P Now, in this case San Francisco did not go through the normal pro-
cectures, they just accepted what the contractor presented to them as
gospel. This meant that they were unable to detect that the contrac-
tors were making exorbitant profit and were including the cost of
affiliated companies or promotional expenses and liquor and enter-
tainment, and so forth, as part of these costs.

Senator Crurcr. I see. |

Mr. Wrrr, The State agency relied primarily upon county adminis-
tration for assuring that reasonable procurement practices were ve-
flected in county contracts for homemaker and chore services. Also,
when problems were identified, the State velied primarily upon volun-
tary corrective action by the county. Thus, the State of California
did not require the county to promptly reduce rates of payment which
were identified as excessive.

We made several recommendations to the State department of
health in order to correct the problems. We recommended that pro-
cedures be established to assure that hourly rates are approved only
after receipt and analysis of complete and accurate contractor cost
data. We also recommended that the State require the county to nege-
tiate provider profit or fee only after considering such factors as risk
and investment. In addition, we recommended that the State depart-
ment of health strengthen its controls over the program by establish-
ing guidelines defining reasonable cost and profit and by taking action
to correst identified problems. These ave the highlights of the 90-page
audit report. We would be elad to answer any questions.

Representative Gmpoxs. I have a question.
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Senator Cruroctr. Yes, Mr. Gibbons.

Representative Gusoons. You are the Federal auditor, is that
corrvect?

Mr. Wity Yes. )

Representative Gissons. What happened to your audit after it
reached the Federal Government ?

Mr. Wirr. Our audit report was issued at the end of October 1976.
‘The department of social and rehabilitntion service has asked the State
to reply to the report. At this point a veply has been received and
they ave consideving what further action’'is to be taken. The reply
from the State was received in approximately the last sixty days.

Representative Gissons. Based upon your experience, when do you
think the Federal Government will act, if ever?

Mr, Ware, Well, the Federal Government is relying primarily upon
the State of California to take covrective action in this regards

Representative Gisnons. But you didn’t answer my question. T am
asking you when, baged upon your experience—and I assume you have
had a lot of experience—do you think that the Federal Government
will ever respond to the andit?

My, Wi, T think so.

Representative Gresons. When?

Mr. Wrre. I can’t answer.

Representative Gisnoxs. Who is responsible for responding ?

Mr. Wirr. The loeal commigsioner of the Social and Rehabilitation
Service.

R(t\,prcsentative Giepoxs. I am talking about the Federal Govern-
ment.

Mr, Wrrr, Yes, that is within the Pederal Government-—Social and
Rehabilitation Servien,

Representative Gmusoxs. The local commissioner?

Mz, Wrrr, Yes, siv.

Representative Grumoxs. Ave you talking about somebody in the
California government? ‘

Mr. Werr, No, this is a regional commissioner of the Soeial and Re-
habilitation Service.

Representative Gisnoxs. He is also in San Francisco; is that right?

Mr, Wirr, Yes, siv. :

Representative Grispoxs. Well, now, does anybody above him ever
get to see this audit before it gets filed or tossed away?

My, Wirr, Yes. There is a followup procedure concerning what ac-
tion is taken by the Social and Rehabilitation Sevvice. If the audit
agency, for example, comes in on the followup review and determines
that corrective action has not been taken, then we so report it.

Representative Gusons. Flow long does that take?

Mr. Wrrr. Well, that can vary depending on the individual eivcum-
stances. The Regional Commissioner of the Social and Rehabilitation
Service issues a formal action statement and we will review it and
determine at what point we will go in to follow up.

Representative Gissons. What worries me is that it sounds like we
have a gigantic paper shuflle going on here when you know you have
a serious problem. When is somebody who will take some aflirmative
action going to get hold of it and do something about it? That is my
question. How long does it take?
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Mr. Wrrr. Well, one thing, in terms of action based on our audit
report, we have asked for money back. That is one action.

Senator Crurcr. Who is going to get it? _

Mr. Wrer. That will be done automatically by the Social and Reha-
bilitation Service as the action is taken. However, they will reduce
the money in the quarterly expenditure report from the State. Now,
the State, however, has a right to appeal but that is one type of ex-
ample of the action taken. ]

Representative Gumeoxs. To your knowledge, do your audit reports
ever get to the Congress? i

Mr. Wirr. Well, I know Mr. Halamandaris was very interested in
the report and we got a copy to him. )

Representative Gesons. If he comes to find it, he can get it.

Mr. Wrrr. Pardon ?

Representative Gimpoxs. To throw some classification on it, that
makes it impossible for you.

My, Wrer. No, The HEW Audit Agency reports are all available
to the public and to the Congress and we would be more than happy,
= you have not received copies of these, to make them available.

Mr. Gmpoxns. It would seem like there would be & lot of good leads
to some corrective legislation in that, because by the time it gets to
the congressional level, frankly it is usually so old that it is not of
much formal use to us. I would hope that we could find some way
to get the reports to us rapidly and that the Congress can respond
more rapidly. I understand the necessity for asking the States agency
to comment, but frankly it is my impression that it is just a paper
shuflling operation.

Finally, you are going to assess the State of California for « lot of
money and then they are going to come in and bargain and then
eventually the whole thing will be forgotten or washed away. It looks
like you and your staff have done good work. What worries me is
that there is no followup, no cleanup and it just goes on and on
and on.

Would you like to respond to that, please, sir? Is my observation
correct that it just goes on and on and on?

Mr. Wrrr, Ti some cases there are problems in obtaining corrective
action. T would hope in this particular case that action will be taken.

Representative Gresons. In this particular case with the notoriety
it has gotten there is going to be some corrective action taken but I
am worried about the ones we don’t know about.

Mor. Chairman, I won’t take up any more Lime.

Senator Crurcn. I think you have made your point, Mr. Gibbons.

Mr. Corman.

Representative Coratax. Mr. Chairman.

We keep hearing title XX is a very difficult program to monitor.
And that if the States have a larger stake in it than their present
25 percent share, that somehow it will be the magical formula to
make them monitor better. Do you believe that it does not work out
well? T assume from your testimony that the 25-percent State con-
tribution is not really sufficient to assure the program is monitored
carefully.

Mr. Hawzs. If I may speak to that, in California the non-Federal
cost has gone up to 48 percent of the total cost because of ceiling on
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title XX. They have taken the posture in California that it is a
county administered program and a State supervised program and
the regulations have been minimal. Perhaps the regulations that are
developed over the next several months and that are promised to
become effective on July 1 will make the State more responsible for
controlling these costs.

Currenﬁy the State has not shown that much interest unul the
program appears to be running out of money and then there is an
emergency request to the legislature for an appropriation to keep the
program alive.

Representative Corman. Do the counties have any money in the
title XX programs?

Mr. Hawss. They have some money. I think last year they .spent
$7 million. '

Representative Coratan. That is a relatively small amount com-
pared to the total coverage. ‘

Mr. Wirtams. May I add, are you concerned about whether the
vested interest would provide any greater oversight or control? We
have in California programs that are 100-percent State funded, that
are run no better than this one.

Senator Caurcm. Then maybe there isn’t any answer,

Mz, Witttams. I certainly hope there is.

Ropresentative Corman. The least efficient way programs ave
funded is jointly. The Congress should decide how much 1s going to
be spent for these programs, then totally fund and monitor them. It
is very difficult to do otherwise. ,

Title XX responds to people with unusual and changing social
service needs. It would be difficult to develop contractual specifica-
tions for providing these services on a low bid or performance basis,
unless there is a very large population gr *»v. How long, for example,
should a stroke vietim be rehabilitated?

It is not clear that private contracting procedures can ever respond
to these complicated individual situations. . :

Education and police.services are not put out for bid or paid ac-
cording to a performance contract, title XX services are even more
complex. ’ : :

Apdiﬁerent approach must be used. Business principles work weil
in many situations, but not for home health and certainly not for the
specialized title XX services. ..

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. )

Senator Crurom. I want to say that Mr. Obiedo testified that be-
fore anyone could make a home service call under the California
medicgid—Medi-Cal—program it had to be first approved by the
agency. If that is the case, and it takes that degree of cffort to control
fraud, the State of California might just as well take over the pro-
gram and administer it in its entirety. )

Mr. Macomber, you have the audit on the Gottheiner case; is that
correct? - .

Mr. Macomser. That is correct, Mr. Chairman. .

Representative Marmin. I just want to pursue one item in the
statement. ; S . o . .

You say incidences of abuses which you term as audit exceptions
make your office unpopular with the executive branch: -
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Mr. Wirzzanms. Yes, sir, that is correct.

Representative Marrin. That seems to me a terrible pregnant
phrase and I ask what you mean by that?

Mr. Wictiams, I guess as a legislative auditor in California, I
presume you could classify me as the natural enemy of the executive
branch. I provide the legislative oversight function for the California
Legislature and program management,. .

Representative MarTin, Do you mean to say that you are implying
no more than you assumed that you are unpopular®

Mr. Wittzams. That is correct. That is an assumption. I think
some of the news releases, press releases in rebuttal to our reports
indicate some displeasure.

Representative Martin, That is a field disclosure. There has been
no overt effort to restrain your auditing.

Mr. Winrzams. No, sir, none whatever.

Representative Marrin. Fine. Thank you, sir.

Representative Geemarpr. Mr. Chairman.

Senator Cruros. Yes, Mr. Gephardt,

Representative Gepmaror. Mr. Witt, Mr. Gibbons asked you about
what action the Federal Government could take uncer the law to
have the ITEW cut off funds that are going into California for that
program because of the inability or the lack of desire ou the part
of the State department to do something to correct the actions you
have asked them to take?

Mr. Wrrr. Under certain circumstances they can find the State
out, of conformity, but this is a sort of difficult process. Normally the
Department w: . 1 hope to try to work with the State in getting the
correctize action taken. :

Representative Gepuaror. When was your audit report released?

Mr. Wirr. Our audit report was released on October 29, 1976.

Representative GepmaroT. And to date not only have we not gotten
the excessive payments back from the dates prior to that but there
has been no change in current policy; is that correct?

Mr. Wrmr. That is correct.

Representative Gepmarpr. And the excessive rates are still being
charged and paid under the program; is that correct?

Mr. Wrrr. That is correct.

Representative Germaror. And you are telling Mr. Gibbons that
you are not clear on exactly when some action might be taken either
to cut off funds or to get some compliance or whatever?

Mz, Wrrr. The State delayed in replying to our final andit veport.
The State has to answer to the so-called Social and Rehabilitation
Service. Within the last 60 days the response was obtained and at this
point SRS is considering what action is taken. I see the State respond-
ing arvound the first nf the year and then from there SRS will take
whatever action is required.

Representative GeparoT, Mr. Hawes, you seem to have some faith
that there can be fiscal and performance auditing with regard to
these kinds of programs. Do you think that audit function should be
placed at the Federal level or at the county level or through private
concerns, intermediaries ?

Mr. Hawes. I think it should probably be placed at the local level,
the lowest level, as much as possible, with some oversight and recheck-
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ing at the subsequent higher levels on a sample basis. I don’t see how
it can all be done at the Federal level. I think most of it should be
done locally. I think that in the business of home health care and the
homemaker/chore programs if there were simply some ground rules
on statutes and regulations that when a person contracts to provide
a public service that they be required—whether it is a proprietary
agency, a public agency or a nonprofit agency—to submit who they
will be subcontracting with and who the principals in that sub-
contractor are and I think that would prevent a lot of the abuses
you heard about in the last 2 days. If that simple mandate were made
so that as a requirement of getting public funds the method of
spending those funds would be spelled out.

Representative Geemarpr. Do you think that the reguiations for
determining, for instance, reasonable cost are sufficient that they give
adequate guidelines so local officials can understand what they are
supposed to do in enforcement?

Mr., Hawss. I am not sure that I feel qualified to say whether or
not the reasonable cost guidelines are sufficient.

Mr. Wicrzanms, May I add a few points to that?

Representative GEpHARDT. Yes.

Mr. Wiriams., When we get into large multimillion dollar pro-
grams of this nature where thera is a significant amount of contract-
ing going on, there ought to be some firm guidelines and criteria for
what constitutes an allowable cost and what is an unallowable cost.
Now, Federal procurement, regulitions have had those for years in
defense contracts, particularly cost type contracts. Those specific
unallowables are clear cut. ' ,

There certainly are some gray areas. That type of thing does not
currently exist in this situation.

To answer further a question as to what level of performance of
auditing or the audit oversight should be, I would tend to agree with
Mr. Hawes that at the local level might be an idea, but I don’t think
it is practical. No. 1, most of the county agencies do not have ade-
tate resources to perform an audit. California particularly would
have 58 different types of audits—58 counties—and it would seem
te me that the function of auditing and oversight of these providers
would rore logically fall at the State level, statewide, applying the
same cost principles and audit procedures.

Representative Geraarpr. With the hope that when problems are
found sanctions are imposed and that seems to be one of our problems.

That is all, Mr. Chairman.

Senator CaurcH. Mr. Pickle.

Representative Prcrre. I would like to make a request of the staff
regarding the role of the intermediary. I am fuzzy on what is ex-
pected of intermediaries like Travelers when they make an audit.
When they testified yesterday, though I was not there for all the
hearing, I had the feeling that they were trying to account for dollars
more than passing judgment on whether something was being done
right or wrong. i .

Now, these gentlemen are taking a much more militant approach;
it is an oversight approach. I would like te know from the staff what
is the responsibility of Travelers in this case, the intermediary, what
ave they supposed to do in the audit and would that differ from what
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you people are doing? I think we need not only set the guidelines,
we ought to know what is expected of them. If we just account for
dollars we could save a lot of money. If all they are going to d
under the present law is say Travelers is supposed to do a lot more
than they actually did, maybe we ought to ﬁ}I)e a sul, against them
for negligence, but, first, I would like to have some good analysis.
What is expected of auditors? I ask the committee staff to give us
that so we can make some comparison.

Representative Giseons [presiding]. Mr. Pickle, I will do that.

Mr. Gary Macomber, director, Department of Social Services,
State Department of Health, State of California.

We will hear you now, Mr. Macomber. -

STATEMENT OF GARY MACOMBER, DIRECTOR, DEPARTMENT OF
SOCIAL SERVICES, CALIFORNIA STATE DEPARTMENT OF -
HEALTH

Mr. Maocomser. Thank you.

This division supervises the administration of 23 separate social
service programs in the State of California which are principally
county administered so our role is not as a direct provider but as a
supervisory agency,

I didn’t come prepared to rebut the auditor general’s comments,
but a few of them I feel I have to speal to.

‘Our view of the auditor general—— :

Senator Crroror. Excuse me. I apologize for interrupting but it
is 5 minutes after 12 and it is my understanding that you will move
us deeper into the case of Peter C. Gottheiner and we won’t be able
to really question you before having to adjourn for lunch.

I would like to have the whole case presented at one. time rather
than to try to break it into two pieces. So I would suggest if the
members don’t object that we adjourn now for lunch and come back |
at 1:30, \ :

Does that present any problem: for you? ‘

' ‘ |

Mr., Wirviams. We can work it out:

Senator CrrurcH. I believe we best recess. S :

The committee is recessed for lunch; we will return to this room
at 1:30 this afternoon. . o -

[Whereupon, at 12:08 p.m. the committee recessed, to reconvene at
1:30 p.n., the same day. ] Co :

AFTERNOON SESSION

[The committee reconvened at 1:30 p.an., Flon. Frank-Church, chair-
man, presiding.] : C » -

Senator Cmurcm. The hearing will come to order. =~

‘When we recessed this morning Gary Macomber was abeut to give |
his testimony and we will turn to him at this time. S

STATEMENT OF GARY MACOMBER—Resumed, .

Mr. Macomser. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. o

I was not prepared to respond to the auditor general’s report, but
I feel I should make some comment. There. are some errors in the
report. '
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Before I go into the testimony—I don’t think we ever object to
objective criticism when it is founded in fact, but such was not the
case in this instance. I think one of the recommendations that was
referred to was that we were not maxirizing our Federal reimburse-
ment regarding the homemaker/chore program in terms of title XIX.
This is a lowering of State costs to the program. To do such would
cost the taxpayers $24 million a year; therefore we have not chosen
to do that.

I think we should peint out that counties do not determine eligi-
bility on an individual county-by-county standard basis for the pro-
graras determined according to State standards that are governed
by Federal law and regulations.

Contrary to the testimony that was already given, regulations have
been filed specifying allowable costs and procedures that bidders must
2o through before securing a contract, the experience that is required
in financial statements, and I will provide these to the committee.!

The audit referred to what the auditor general accomplished in
June 1975. I think you will find there is a close resemblance to the
audit we did in March and April 1975 and I will provide a copy of
that to the committee.?

Senator Crurca. Very well.

Mr. MacoMBE..» Just to put the matter in perspective, in California
we serve about 200 aged and disabled folks in the homemaker/
chore programs to permit them to remain in their homes as a result
instead of an institution.

Some 70 or 80 percent are noncontractor services; they are services
provided by another individual who is the employee of the recipient
of services. :

Related to the question of whether they are employees of the
county, this is a matter that the legislature has been aware of in
California and they may make that clear in some hearings on workers’
compensation, but the bulk of the people providing the services are
individuals. e ,

The State code requires that the first preference be given to former
or current recipients of public assistance to enable them to be self-
sufficient and to enable them to function as a homemaker or chore
service worker. Co

The State Welfare Institution Code mandates that we allow coun-
ties to exercise as many. as three options in providing services; that
_is, through a contract or through an individual as I just described

or through county employees on a 1per-hour basis. Far and away the
most expensive basis is county employees. That runs in the neighbor-
hood of $20 pewhour compared to $2 or $3 an hour for an individual
provider and $3.to $5 for a contract provider. -

I would like to now go into the circumstances of visiting home
services and home health, the things that the committee has asked
me to speak to. .

At the time of the bankruptcy of the firms in August 1976 the two
companies held nine contracts in California counties for the delivery
of homemalker/chore services.

1 Sce appendix 4, p. 1197, -
2 See appendix §, p. 1228,

87-469—77T——4




1018

Senator Crurcn. Who owned the two companies?

Mr. Macomser. The ownership was divided at the time. I have j
in the audit report. I will get into it later.

At the time of the bankruptey Mr. Peter Gottheiner was no longer
officially associated with the firm having divested himself of his
interest in June of 1976. I can lead up to that.

Senator Cuuron. All right.

Mr. Macomser. The statewide total value of the contracts for the
fiscal year in question was in excess of $4 million. All of these con-
tracts with the exception of the one in San Francisco County, which
is the one we were hearing about this morning, we have 59 counties
in California and all counties other than San Francisco County have
complied with competitive bidding requirements. The State now has
San Francisco County, and has had for several months, in formal
compliance proceedings to force that county to go into competitive
bidding. They have in fact issued an invitation for bid and bids have
been received and they will be responding to those bids very shortly.

Each county in California administers its own purchase of service
arrangements under policies and guidelines established by the State
department of health in accordance with State and Federal laws and
regulations. State staff in the department of health review for ap-
proval or disapproval the county’s bidding process, including invita-
tions for bids, the complete bid package received by the county and
the county’s award of contract.

Under the State’s requirements, each bidder must submit to the
county along with his bid a current financial statement to help the
county in ity assessment of the bidder’s qualifications and ability to
fulfill the obligations of the anticipated contract, if awarded to him.,
Without evidence to the contrary, such financial statements have been
in practice accepted on general face value, since neither the State nor
the counties had the staff capacity for aunditing or other verification
of the statements.

The major concern of both State and county agencies in being
alert to the activities of the two firms centered on continuous delivery
of service to the recipients of services, without interruption, at a cost
that may be termed to be reasonable.

Senator Crorci. How do you determine it to be reasonable if you
have no idea of the actual measure of profit being realized?

Mr. Macomser. We subject all the counties, with the exception of
San Francisco, where the profits that Mr. Witt and others were re-
ferring to this morning, to go through a competitive bid process on
each bid package. The rate is broken down at our office and broken
out, to assure that the individuals providing the service are receiving
the minimum wage or appropriate higher wage depending upon the
specific salary structure of that particular firm. The regulations that
we filed also specify allowable cost. We have picked up the same
allowable cost the Federal Government uses and that is our require-
ment now as to what can be charged against the contract cost.

‘Senator Crxoror. When did you do this? ‘

Mr. Macosmper. The regulations were developed last fall and were
filed on December 30 with the secretary of state in California.
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Senator Crurom. So you completed this reform in your adminis-
trative controls a couple of months ago?

Mz, Macomper. Yes, sir. .

The first solid evidence that we had that the delivery of services
was threatened came when payroll checks issued by Visiting Home
Services, Inc., or VIS began to bounce in two California counties.
This information came to us in August 1976 and we immediately
advised them to examine the contractor and the program cavefully
to determine the solvency and performance.

With the assistance and support from the State department of
health staff, all counties concerned began to malke arrangements for
alternate methods of service delivery. Payroll checks in other coun-
ties were not being honoved for payment by the firin’s bank. As
soon as each connty felt its contract was being breached, its service
delivery was picked up and operated through an alternate method
with the county welfare departments working through county coun-
sel in close coordination with our State agency and State counsel,

Arrangements were made for a State aundit team to investigate the
fiscal solvency of Visiting Flome Services, Inc., and a meeting was
held between State representatives and VHS representatives to set
up an audit schedule. Auditors found that the lack of sufficient
record and buokkeeping practices made it nearly impossible to dis-
cover specific details of the firm’s internal operations.

Although Peter Gottheiner himself had previously, in June 1976,
stepped out of official connection with the firm, he did in fact attend
all of these meetings and participated as if the firm were still under
his control. The audit team’s findings disclosed many questionable
circumstances in the handling of funds in the firm generally and in
withdrawals of cash from the firm’s account without adequate ex-
pl{m&tion2 some withdrawals continuing to go to Peter Gottheiner
after his “disassociation” from the firm.

Examples of extraordinary amounts of money disbursed to Peter
Gottheiner from the accounts of Visiting Home Services and Fome
Health firms totaled some $236,000 during the year prior to the fiscal
collapse and were listed under such items, including salary, as take-
out, moneys for unidentified consultants and repayments of unidenti-
fied loans, excessive travel and promotion expenses, nonprogram-
related personal expenses, and payroll salary for ex-wife with no
evidence of her employment.

Audit findings were turned over to other governmental agencies as
appropriate including the State attorney general, the State employ-
ment development department, the State franchise tax board and
the Intelligence Unit of the Federal Internal Revenue Service, and
this occurs in the early fall.

Senator Crurcu. This is 19757
. Mr. MacoxBER. 1976.

Senator Cirorcr. What happened to your 1975 audit?

Mr. Macomeer. Following the 1975 audit a letter was prepared
and guidelines presented at each county office in June 1975 setting
forth the requirement for competitive bidding in each individual
county and specifying the contents of what the invitation for bid
must contain. As I said, all counties with the exception of San Fran-
cisco complied with that directive.
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Senator Crurou. But your 1975 audit, we are talking now about

this particular firm.
tlMr. Maconmser. Yes, sir. The 1975 audit covered this firm and tw o
others. .

Senator Crurcit. All right, this firm and two others, and it showed,
according to the résumé that I have, a considerable number of charges
being made for entertainment, business expenses and travel, includ-
ing out-of-State and foreign expense reimbursements not adequately
supported, out-of-pocket expenses of $26,000 and $49,098 in 1974
which were totally unsupported by bills or receipts, reimbursements
to the president, Mr. Gottheiner, of $45,430. The audit indicated that
there was no basis for determining what these expenditures were and
so on and so forth, and go on down through a whole number of
findings in your audit. That must kave sigmﬁed that something was
very wrong with the corporation.

Mr. Macomber. I think one of the gentlemen this morning made a
good point of the question whether it is a questionable activity or
whether it is an illegal activity or contrary to a contract. The con-
tracts that San Francisco County entered into at that time with theiv
providers at that point were not subject to State approval and they
have not been forwarded. The activities of the contractor were not
such that could be disallowed under the existing contracts between
San Francisco County and their contractor. Therefore, we began the
work and in June 1975, as I mentioned, distributed the requirement
of going to competitive bid. _

Senator Crurow. Well, you are avoiding my question, I think. You
di_c}l m& audit of this firm which suggested that the firm was being
milked.

Mr. Macomper. Was being what, sir?

Senator Cruros. Milked.

Mr. Macomser. Yes.

Senator Cuuror. And yet you didn’t alert the counties to this, you
didn’t suggest that your audit raised grave questions about this
agency and its fiscal management and its ability to continue to render
services at a reasonable rate to the counties?

Mr. Maconmser. This was one instance out of eight, or nine counties
that the contractor was providing services in. In all other counties
program reviews indicated the services were being delivered, the
counties felt the services rendered were of very adequate quality; they
were paying a reasonable price for those services.

Senator Crmurom. Did you conduct an audit in those other counties?

Mr. Macomser. We did an audit in not all of the counties. We had
4 evaluators for all 23 programs to be administered.

Senator Cmuror. Well, in your aundit, you had no basis upon
which to assume that & man who would operate one company in this
way in San Francisco County would operate any differently in other
places, did you?

Mr. Macoymser. I was not In the department at that time, I can
only guess what the thinking was at that time and it was that they
were satisfied that the competitive bidding process would be adequate
as a control measure. I am not that satished that it is adequate as a
control measure, S
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Senator Crurom. So in any case, the answer to my question is no,
having made the audit, & warning did not go out to all the counties.

Mr. Macomzer. A dirvective went out to San Francisco.

Senator Cuuron. I understand that, but did a warning about the
way this company was being managed go to the counties?

Mr. Macosser. I think it was general information at that time. It
was not officially transmitted to each county welfare department.

Senator Crrurcir. So the answer to my question is no, the warning
did not go out.

Mr. Macomer. T believe so.

Senator Caurorn Thank you,

My, Macomser. Going back to the period of Aungust 1976 wlen the
firm entered their bankruptey proceedings, for a 10-day period, while
the special auditing was acting on a full-time :ssignment, the firm’s
books were closed and the trustee was installed.

Immediately after ending his association with the Californin-based
firms in June of 1976, Mr. Peter Gottheiner had incorporated a new
firm in the State of Illinois under the name of National Home Care,
Inc. This new firm has entered bids in some California counties to
provide homemaker/chore services but with no success. No contracts
in California have been awarded to this new firm. It is the State’s
present position that while our counties ave free to nccept bids from
this firm, they are also free to disqualify the bids at this point on
grounds of fiscal instability due to the history of Mr. Gottheiner’s
operation in this State while associated here with other firms.

Currently in San Diego County new bids have been received and
reviewed by the county for the purpose of recommending an award
of contract. Of the bids received in San Diego, the lowest bid was
submitted by the new Gottheiner firm out of Illinois.

County authorities have recommended to the county board of su-
pervisors that the Gottheiner bid be disqualified on the basis of finan-
cial instability. The State will support the recommendation to dis-
qualify. State investigators have reason to believe that the new ITh-
nois firm’s fiscal operations are presently paralleling some of the
operations that led up to the bankruptey of the California firm.

For example, the new firm, National Home Care, included in its
financial statement accompanying the San Diego bid an item claiming
$206,400 assets in the form ofq‘subscriptions receivable.” A letter
dated August 5, 1976, from certified public accountant Vietor ITarvey,
an employee of National Home Czu'ez written to the San Diego
County supervisors attests to the firm’s “stability, solvenacy, and fiscal
yesponsibility” through fiscal investment pledges as needed for new
contracts and supposedly from individuals but they were not named.

I have this material for the committee.

This closely resembles o statement signed by Victor Elavvey dated
May 7, 1976, when he was employed by Visiting Flome Servvices in.

~ California, written in support of that firm’s fiscal solvency through

o promise of investments based on new contract awards, which later
proved false. The promissory note from Ralph Gomez promising to
provide capital to Visiting Home Services in the amount of $250,000
1s dated January 15, 1976, but it was not notarized until June 21,
1976. It was submitted in support of a bid in California to indicate
fiscal solvency. The note was never honored and the VHS firm failed
and went bankrupt.
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Such similarities between the California operation when Peter
Gottheiner was associated with it and the current National Fom
Care operation in Illinois would preclude us from approving awaifs
of contracts to the latter firm at this time due to the potential risk
of failure in contract performance and subsequent disruption of vital
services to recipients of in-home supportive services.

Shortly after the bankruptey of Visiting Home Services, Inc., in
Chali fornin the State department of health drafted and implemented
regulations designed to prevent recurrence of such a situation through
tighter controls over the contract bidding process. Proposals for leg-
islative changes and further regulatory changes are now under de-
velopment and drafting that will give controlling governmental
agencies protection against the procurement of service contracts in
this program by unstable vendors in the future so as to assure effective
use of tax dollars and continuation of needed services to recipients.

Thank you.

Senator Cuurcn. As I understand this case, back in February of
1971, the Assistant Regional Director of HIEW forwarded the Giott-
heiner file to the U.S. Attorney James Browning for criminal prose-
cution and it was alleged that Gottheiner billed Medi-Cal for services
not rendered in violation of section 208 of the Social Security Act.

In the same month Gottheiner moved into title XX social services,
set up a new corporation and was awarded a contract by the city and
county of San Francisco.

Then in March, the next month, the corporation that had been
doing the business with the medicaid and medicare programs was
dissolved and claims against it were never collected. Then doing
business now with the social services in a new corporation, Gottheiner
proceeded to handle the corporate affairs in such a way that in Mavch
of 1975 Thomas Tierney, the director of the bureau of health insur-
ance, claimed that the corporation owed to the government $304,655.
Then Mr. Gottheiner resigned from the corporation. Then the corpora-
tion filed bankruptcy. Now, the $804.,655 is lost to the Giovernment.

Then Mr. Gottheiner forms a new corporation and applies {for do-
ing business in Illinois and some other States. Fle apparently talkes on
and sheds corporations the way a snake sheds his skin leaving the
unpaid bills behind and yet continues to do business as he forms the
next corporation with one of these programs or another.

Now, the record in California suggests that there ought to have
heen some way to have alerted the county governments as to the pre-
vious experience that the State had had with this particular person.
Unfortunately, there does not seem to have heen any kind of coordi-
nation that would have prevented the second loss following on the
first. We are talling about quite 2 lot of money.

Mr. Maconser. I think the counties were aware although they had
not gone through a formal notification but that the law that governs
our State, welfare and institutions code, requires that bids go to the
lowest responsible bidder bidding in that particular county and there
is no authority in the code, and this is something we are trying to
get legislated into the code, for the State to certify providers of
services but as long as it is in. current State code there was the ability
to provide the services and the amount charaed was the lowest re-
sponsible bid. There was not a great deal of discretion.
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_Senator Cuuron. Well, we know now that the lowest responsible
bid does not prevent corruption on the very broad scale as was illus-
trated In our investigation of the Souza case yesterday, Did you ever
conduct an audit for Souza’s Unicave?

Mr, Macomser. We conducted an nudit of Unicare and Mr. Hala-
mandaris requested it. I have a copy of the audit with me. I just
received it Monday and will make all the workpapers available to
the committee! :

Senator Crurca. When did you conduct that audit?

Mr. MacomsEr, It has been going for 2 or 3 months, to the best
of my recolilection.

Senator Cruron, Would it be fair to say you commenced the aucit
once you learned of the investigation of our committees into the
Souza matter ?

Mr. Macorser. No, siv. We commenced the audit when we received
our audit capability which was in December. From the 1st of July
we had the audit chpability of 2 man-years of audit staft for o $408
million program. In December we received an augmentation of 14
which enabled us to do the kind of audits we wanted to do.

Senator Crurcir, Were you satisfied with what you were able to
find by the audit you conducted?

Mr. Macoarser. I think we would like to look at the companion.
companies involyed. We would very much like, I think, to do some
additional joint audits together with the Federal Government. The
andit of Unicare that we accomplished showed apparvently no illegal
charges to the title XX program but leaves us questioning whether
some overhead was passed on to other Government programs.

Senator Crurcir. And by being aware of the audit of the corpora-
tion you are really not able to know whether that corporation is in
fact being subsidized by the taxpayers in order that it can make the
lowest bid?

My. Macorser. Very much so.

Senator Cuuror. Does Mrs. Souza now have some of the contracts
that Mr. Gottheiner had before the company declared bankruptcy ?

Mr. Macomssz. I believe she does, yes.

, Sengator Crruror. How was she able to get them so quickly, do you
now ?

Mr. Macoaeer. The counties that had services severed by the bank-
ruptey of VHS, we authorized them so that the recipients could
continue to receive services, to purchase them from private agencies
pending going to a competitive bid process. They had that option
or the option of going to the next lowest responsible bidder when
the rates were bid in late last spring; so in some instances they
would have been the selected lowest bidder or they would have gone
through a competitive bid process once again. All the counties in
which VHS failed to provide services did not go to the agency, some
picked up where done by employees, some were other providers.

Senator Cuurcr. Mr. Halamandaris, do you have questi~ns?

Mr. Havamanparis. No, thank you.

1 See appendix 4, item 2, p. 1211,
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Representative Gonons. I don’t really understand the relationship/
of Mr. Macomber, to Mr. Williams. You don’t work for him,
assume.

Mr. Macomper. No, sir. g

Representative Giesons. You work for the department of social
services of the State of California, which I would assume is an
agency of the executive branch of the government.

Mr. Macomser. Yes, sir. It is part of Mr. Obledo’s agency.

Representative Gisnons. And those 2 man-years of audit power you
talle about, what program does that support?

Mr. Macoamer. It supported our entive social service program
from the contractor’s prospective. We do have a capability within
the State controller’s office that—— ,

Representative GusBoxs. The program you are essentially talking
about js title XX of the Social Security Act; is that correct?

Mr. Macomper. Yes, sir.

Representative Gmuoxs. And I don’t know what part California
gets. I usually do.

Mr. Macomprr. $245 million.

Representative Gibbons. $245 million, but that is about all we put
up, $245 million, What year was that?

Mr. Macoauer. We have been frozen in our allocation for the past
3 years. The national appropriation is $2.5 billion per year.

Senator Crrurom. That is for all social services under title XX?

Mr. Macorser. Yes, sir.

Representative Gissons. Why were you frozen at that amount?

My, Macoxser. Congress.

Representative Gisnoxs. Is it because you had so much that nobody
else had anything?

Mr. Macomper. I think all States are experiencing the same thing
we are experiencing.

Representative Gmsons. Why did you have only two auditors? 1
am not criticizing you. I ask why did California, with $245 million
of money only have two auditors? Do we prohibit you from having
anymore in the Federal law?

Mr. Macosemer. I think there is a dual crunch when you have a
closed-in allocation, and your financing -is really less each year
because of the impact of inflation, so you are in a situation of laying
off staff rather than bringing new staff on and thers is not the addi-
tional funds available for these administrative expenses.

Representative Gmpoxs. Mr. Willinms wanted to intervupt.

Mr. Wirnrtams. I was not going to interrupt. ‘

One point, there are 3,550 auditors within the exceutive branch
and the department of finance is one of the largest organizations
within the executive branch that has the capability of performing
that audit. _ '

Representative Grsnons. But he said they Fad 2 man-yeors, I guess
that 1s two people, to audit this $245 million program., What hap-
peneld? ?Did you just decide or Californis. decided to close their eyes
on this

Mr. Macomser. No. I think the bulk of the responsibility rests at
the county level with some State supervision. Contract monitoring
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and anditing is a county requirement. The counties work in the same
fiscal bind, even more so than the State government, with the decreas-
ing Federal revenue source.

%enntor Crruron. Would the gentleman yield ?

Representative Gimnons. Yes.

Senator Crrurcn. This is just another illustration of the pass-the-
buck syndrome. We have a $2.7 billion social service program under
title XX of the Social Seccurity Act. The Federsl Government does
not monitor nor audit nor police the program because that is left up
to the States. Clearly California had a capability, with 8,550 auditors,
to allocate more than two to a program that in the State alone
amounted to a quarter of a billion dollars, but the State failed to do
it. The excuse that is given is that that was o responsibility to coun-
ties and the counties didn’t have any particular interest in the pro-
gram. I am sure the county commissioners would assure us that they
do not have the resources to police the program because none of their
funds were involved in the program anyway. I can’t imagine a sys-
tem that is better designed to invite the kind of fraud that we
have than this pass-the-buck arrangement. Please don’t misunder-
stand; T am not blaming you for this.

Mz, Maconser. Thank you.

Senator Crrorom. But I think yon really helped make it clear just
what the situation is and that we bave to find some way to come to
grips with it.

Mr. Macoymser. I think, Senator, since the buck has stopped and
with the augmentation that we have reccived, that we have the
ability now. It is unfortunate that it took 2 years to clamp down
on these activities. We are in the process of going through every one
of the homemaker/chore providers on a priority basis. We have in
our title XX program 1,300 individual contracts with providers of
one type of service or another so it is a heavy job to carry out, even
with the 16, sir.

Senator Cirurom. Mr. Halamandsrvis, do you have any further
questions ?

Mr. Flavasanvaris. No further questions.

Senator Crrurert. Thank you very much for your testimony.

Frederick Keeley will come forward and take the witness chair.

Mr., Kecley, would yeu raise your hand and take the oath.

Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give will be
the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you
God?

Mr. Kzerey. I do.

STATEMENT OF FREDERICK XEELEY, FORMER EMPLOYEE IOF
HOME CARE, INC,, SA¥ JOSE, CALIF.

Senator Cituren. Mr. Keeley, you appear here under subpena, do
you riot?

Mr. Krerey. Yes, I do, Senator.

Senator Citurom. Do you understand that you are protected by
the imrnunity that is extended to congressional witnesses who appear
under subpena insofar as it relates to answers you give to questions
put to you?
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M. Krerey. I understand that, Senator.

Senator Crorcm. Very well.

Mr. Hanamanparis. Mr. Keeley, I would appreciate it very muck
if you would tell this committee the circumstances surrounding t}
awarding of a contract to Mr. Gottheiner in the State of Illinois.
If you know the amount of the contract, the circumstances under
which it was let, we would appreciate hearing about it.

Mr. Keerey. In approximately February of 1976 I was employed
by Visiting Home Services, Inc.,, of San Francisco in the capacity
of special assistant to the president, and the president of the cor-
poration at that time was Peter Gottheiner. On or about February
10, 1976, that corporation held a board of directors meeting in San
Francisco at which time, among other items contained in the pack
of materials presented to me was a memo to the board of directors
from Ronald B. Gottheiner, executive vice president of the corpora-
tion, regarding the State of Illinois.

I believe that Mr. Halamandaris has a copy of that memo.

[The memorandum referred to follows:]

To: Members of the board of directors of Visiting Home Services, Inc.
From: Ron B. Gettheiner, executive vice president.

Date: February 10, 1976.

Re: The State of Illinois.

Mr. President, members of the board, ladies and gentlemen: On January 12,
13, and 14, 1976, ;my father and myself went to Springfield and Chicago, Illinois
for various prearranged meetings in reference to a contract for the delivery of
in-home supportive services to the State of Illinois. We have been in contact
with them for more than 8 years, and we had two meetings prior to this one
with the assistant director and the chief of services, Department of Public Aid,
State of Illinois. There was also extensive correspondence in the way of very
detailed proposals requested by the Department of Public Aid.

QOur proposal, which originally was ‘designed for a pilot program to involve
about 300 recipients in Cook County, was very carefully evaluated, and we
received word that our concept, offer and rates were above expectations and
that they desired to contract with us for the entire State. A formal recom-
mendation from Jesse B, Harris, assistant director, Department of Public Aid,
was made to James L. Trainor, director, for approval of a contract.

However, in the meantime, political developments of considerable magnitude
brought their entire services program, as well as the award of new contracts,
to a standstill. One of the main reasons for that state of affairs was a power
play between the two major gubernatorial candidates, the incumbent, Gov.
Daniel Walker, and the present secretary of state, Mr. Michael Howlett.
Although both of the major candidates are Democrats, the social services
program is unfortunately being utilized as a political football; but we were
assured that after the primaries, which will be held on March 16, everything
will go back to normal with either candidate. We expect to provide services to
this State not lat~r than July 1, 1976.

Through some uxcellent connections and friends in Chicago, we were invited
to meet not only with Director James Trainor, Assistant Director Jesse Harris,
and Mrs. Margaret Washnitzer, ¢hief, bureau of self-support, but we were also
most fortunate to have a lengthy and most successful talk with Hon. Don A.
Moore, Senator, State of Illinois, and chairman of a 12-man legislative advisory
committee on social services. Senator Moore is a Republican, and the com-
mittee consists of six senators and six assemblymen, one-half being Republican
and one-half being Democrat. Senator Moore is very highly regarded among
the other committee members, and likewise highly respected by the Governor
and the other candidates. His executive director, Joel Edelman, was an
administrator and executive vice president to Michael Reese Hospital in
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Chicago, and member of the board of trustees for 2 years: Thereafter, he was
the director of public aid, State of Illinols, ang is now the executive director
and close friend of Senator Don A. Moore, the chairman of the legislative
committee making all the decisions on social services, including contracts.

During our short stay, we developed a genuine friendship ana close relation-
ship not only with Senator Moore and Mr. Edelman, but with other legislators
whom we met, and their staffs, ‘

We were asked to submit immediately a proposal which would provide full-
time employment, with =11 benefits, for 500 present welfare recipients as a
pilot program, and which would likewise require the delivery of services to
about 2,500 recipients, at an average of 30 hours per month, This would mean
almost 1 million service hours per year on a demonstration program only; after
our services would be imjplemented statewide, the contract could well reach
between 7 to 10 million hours per year.

Our proposal will be submitted within the next week, since all the ground-
work has been completed, and we expect a favorable response shortly after
their primaries,

Needless to say, you will be advised of all new developments individually.

Thank you very much,

Respectfully submitted,
Roxn B. GOTTHEINER,
Bzecutive Vice President.

Mr. Hanamaxpares. Yes; what X would like to do at this peint is
send this memo down to you and have you take a look and identity
this document for authenticity sand then have it returned to me.

[The witness acknowledged the document as a true copy.]

Mr. Havaraxparts. Thank you, Mr. Keeley. We have a copy of
that memorandum from Ronald B. Gottheiner in front of us which
you have identified. Can you then tell us what the gist of this memo-
randum is, please ?

Mr. Keerey. The gist of the memorandum is that Ronald B.
Gottheiner, Peter Gottheiner visited the State of Ilinois for the pur-
pose of exploring the possibility of contracting that State for home-
maker/chore services. It indicates that they met with certain State
officials and a member of the State senate and that they developed a
close personal relationship. The memo seems to indicate that they
felt positively that they would be able to obtain at least a demonstra-
tion project grant for homemaker/chore services in that State.

Mr. Haravanparis. What further action was suggested in the
memo? What route were they to take to secure the contract?

Mr. Keerey. It was suggested that the corporation continue to be
in contact with those State officials and that an arrangement be made
between a particular law firm in that State and the corporation.

Mr., Havanmanparis. Is this a copy of the contract?® to which you
refer? :

Mr. Keevey. Yes, it is.

Mr. Havamanparis. That is a contract between the law firm and
Mz. Gottheiner, is it not?

Mr. Keerry, Yes.

Mr. Harnasanparts. Would you tell us, please, what the compensa-
tion is for the law firm in that contract?

Mr. Kxrrey. It is an attorney’s contract between the Visiting Home
Services and the law firm of Moriarty, Rose & Hultquist, Ltd. Under

1 See p. 1029,
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section 2 regarding retainer and contingent fees it indicates that t
clients shall pay the attorneys a retainer fee of $7,0600 in the follo#-
ing installments and it lists A through D and the installments. Later
in that same document it indicates that on behalf of Visiting Home
Services the attorneys will attempt to successfully negotiate contracts
with the State of Illinois on behalf of the client and the compen-
sation therefor will be 4.8 percent of the first million dollars in con-
tracts and 1.2 percent of all sums in excess of $1 million.

Senator Crivrom. The law firm’s fee was to be based upon a per-
centage of the take?

Mr. Kznerey. As it were.

Senator Criurom. As it were. The bigger the contract, the bigger
the fee. Since they are talking about millions of dollars, that would
corne to a mighty tidy fee, wouldn’t it ?

Mr. Kuerey. I imagine that it would, Senator.

[The contract and related material follow:]

Mor1ArTY, RosE & HuLrQuist, LT,
ATTORNEYS & COUNSELORS,
Chicago, Il Moy 11, 1976.
Re Visiting Home Services, Inc.
Hon. Franx M. CzINoa,
Qzinga & Lepore,
Bvergreen Park, I11.

Dear FrRANK: At the time I appeared before the Committee on Public Aid,
you asked about the volume of business that our client, Visting Home Services,
Inc. does in the State of California. I have just received these figures from the
P;;gident of the company and herewith forward a copy of his letter of May 8§,
1976.

Thege figures have been supplied to you and are available to the members of
the Committee in strictest confidence, We have not asked for nor do we believe
that we would be entitled to receive the information concerning sales of Upjohm.
We respect the confidentiality of our competitor in this regard.

Yours very truly,
MAURICE JAMES MORIARTY.
finclosures.
Visiring Hone ServIcEs, Ino,
May 8, 1976

M. J. MoRIARTY, Bsq.,
Moriarty, Rose & Hultquist,
Ohicago, Ill.

DreAr Mr. Monrrarry: Following our telephone conversation in which I
acknowledged receipt of your letter dated April 28, 1976, I want to express to
you once more our sincere thanks for having won the first round.

In reply to your letter, I am still not sure whether or not to operate under
Visiting Home Services, Inc. or if we should form an Xllinois corporation.
However, probably prior to your receipt of this letter, I will be in touch with
you by telephone.

In reply to your memo on Page 2, Paragraph 6, we attach under separate
cover the dollar amounts for contracts in the State of California and other
areas,

As mentioned before, I will be talking to you; and we ean discuss everything
further by telephone.

Warmest personal regards to you and friends.

Very sincerely,
PETER GOTTHEINER, RPD,
President.
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Visrring HoME SERVICES, ING.

May 8, 1976,
M, J. Mosiarry, Hsq.,
Moriarty, Hose & Hultguist,
Ohicago, IiL

DeAr Mr. MortArry : Following ave the dollar amounts of contracts for delivery
of in-home supportive services,

State of California:
County of Fresno._._. $725, 600
Cotinty of Ymperial._. 375, 000
County of Madera... 175, 000
County of Merced 350, 000
County of Plumss : . T, 000
City and County of San Francisco 8440, 000
County of Santa Barbara 600, 000
County of Tehama 200, 000
Entire State of Utah 1, 000, 000
Minnesota : Ramsey and Hennepin Counties... 250, 000
Missgouri: Nine small rural counties 480, 000
Washington, D.C. ‘ - 650, 000

Respectfully submitted,

Perrr GOTTHEINER, RPL,
President,

[Western Union Mallgram]
M. J. MORIARTY,
Chicago, Ill., May %, 1976,
PrTER GOTTHEINER,
Visiting Homes Services, Ine,,
San Fiancisco Oalif.
We anticipate contract between Visiting Homes and State of Illinois to be
executed prior to July 1976,
M. J. MorraRTY,
Attorney.

Mog1ArTy, RosE & HuLrquisT, LD,
ATTORNEYS & COUNSELORS,
. Ohicago, 111, April £8, 1976.
Mr, PETER GOTTHEINER, R.P.T,, X
President, Visiting Home Services, Inc.,
San Fronoisco, Calif.

DeAr PeTER; I am returning an executed copy of the Attorneys’. Contract and
a very brief summery of the proceedings in Springfield. Also included is a
gtatement of the costy advanced and expenses incurred in conjunction with our
negotiations for the Illinois contracts. ‘

If you wish to form an Illinois corporation under the name “Visiting Home
Services of Illinois, Inc.”, let us know. We should have this accomplished
prior to the execution of a formal agreement with the State.

As I reported to you by telephone, we are pleased with the progress and
look forward to a profitable venture for you in Illinois, At the conclusion of
the first year's contract, I feel quife confident that we will be able to
demonstrate to the State the savings that have resulted from your services.

Yours very truly,
MorrArTY, ROSE & HurrqQuisT, L1p.
} MAURICE JAMES MORIARTY.

Hnclosures. .

ATTORNEYS' CORTRAOT

This agreement, made and entered into this 23rd day of April, A.D. 1976, by
and between VISITING HOME SERVICES, INC, a California corporation,
with its prineipal place of business at 450 Sutter in the City and County of
San Frapcisco, California (herelnafter referred to as “Client”) and
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MORIARTY, ROSE & HUL/LQUIST, L'ED., a Professional Corporation organi .d
and existing by virtue of the laws of the State of Illinois with its principal
place of business at 1560 N. Wacker Drive in the City of Chicago, County of.
Cook and State of Illinois (hereinafter called “Attorneys”).

1. BCOPR OF EMPLOYMENT

The client hercby employs the Attorneys to represent tlie Client as loeal
counsel in the State of Illinois. The Attorneys shall -*egotinte on behalf of the
Client and prepare legal docuinents for the Olieiit, at the Client's request,
relating to contracts for the employment of the Olient’s gervices in the private
and public sectors in the State of Illinois,

2. RETAINER AND CONTINGENT FEES

The Client shall pay the Attorneys a retainer fee of Seven Thousand Dollars

(#7,000) in the following installments: (a@) April 15, 1976, $2,000; (b) May 15,
1976, $2,000; (¢) June 15, 1976, $2,000; and (d) June 30, 1976, $1,000.
“In the event that no contracts are in effect in Illinois on July 1, 1976, the
Attorneys’ retaiver fee shall be reduced to One Thousand Dollars ($1,000)
per month from Julv 1, 1976, to December 31, 1976, or until the first contract
shall be in foree in Illinois, whichever event shnll occur first.

The parties achnowledg,e that the retniner fees will be insufficient to cover
the time required to service the Client’s business in the State of Illinois. The
parties therefore agree that the Attorneys' retainer fee will be substituted for
the following contingent percentages on all contracts in the State of Illinois
successfully negotiated by the Attorneys for the Client: (a) 4.89 on the first
million dollars in contracts; and (b) 1.29, on all sums in excess of one million
dollars.

3. TERM OF CONTRACT

The retainer fees and contingent fees specified in paragraph 2 hereof shall
continue to be paid so long as the Client shall have contracts in force and
effect in the State of Illinois.

4. OOST AND EXPENSES

All costs and expenses involved in travel and long distance telephone shall
be paid by the Client upon invoice from the Attorneys.

ATTORNEYS' LIEN

The Attorneys are given a lien for the recovery of any payments due
pursuant to this Contract. The Attorneys shall have all general, possessory, or
retaining liens, and all special or charging liens, knoivn to the common law
against the Client’s property including the Client's receivables from services
rendered in the State of Illinois.

6. NOTICE

All notices required under this Contract shall be in writing and shall be
deemed to have been duly served if delivered to the party for whom it is
intended or sent by registered or certified mail to the business address of the
parties as specified in this agreement.

7. GOVERNING LAW

This Contract shall be accepted when signed by the Attorneys at Chicago,
Illinois. The laws of the State of Illinois shall govern the construction and
interpretation of the Contract.

In witness whereof, Attorneys and Client have executed this Contract at
Chicago, Illinois, the day and year first above written.

VisiTiINe HoME SERvVIOES, IN0., “Olient”,
" MORIARTY, ROSE & HurrQuUisT, L1 ., “Attorneys’.
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MAYER AND O'BRIEN, INOC,
) Chicago, Ill., April 15, 1976.
Mr. PETER GOTTHEINER,
Visiting Home Services, Inc,
San Francisco, Calif.

DrAr MR. GorrueINER: I was wondering if you had had any responise to your
letter of February 28, 1976, in- which you proposed a limited program for the
Visiting Home Services, Inc. to Mr. James L. Trainor, director of public aid
to the State of Illinois.

While public aid is underfire from many directions presently it would seem
that they ought to be exploring ways and means of saving money and improv-
ing the service, and that your proposal would be most timely. On the other
haud, I also feel that it is well to keep the matter alive even in a low pressure
manner since, as you undoubtedly know, there will be a change in the
governors office as of mext January. In the meantime, it seems well to keep
the pressure low as it is most advisable that this matter not become a poliical
football (as we have discussed in the past).

I hope all goes well with you and Ron, and I hope that we will be seeing you
in Chicago one of these days. :

My best, . .

HowARD G, MAYER.

Mog1arTy, RosE & HurrQuisy, LT,
ATTORNEYS & COUNSELORS,
Chicago, INl., April 13, 1976.
Pprer GoTTHEINER, R.P.1,
President, Visiting Home Services, Inc,
San Francisco, Calif.

DEAR PETER : Enclosed is the original and copy of our retainer and contingent
fee agreement. Please have this reviewed by your counsel and return with the
initial monthly retainer of $2,000 on or before April 23. As indicated to you by
telephone today, I will be leaving for Springfield on the 25th and will return
the evening of the 26th.

The documents that I have promised should be in the mail by the 10th. After
you have had an opportunity to review these, give me a call. Even if I am
absent from the office, you may dictate your notes to my secretary.

The contingent fee amounts to $4,000 per month for the first million dollars
in contracts with an additional $1,000 per month per million dollars over that
sum. I believe this to be in keeping with your letter to me of March 20, 1976.
We anticipate that we will have your first coniract by July 1, 1976.

If you will return the signed original and copy, we will accept the agreement
and sign it here and return a complete executed copy for your records.

Best regards.

Sincerely,
MAURICE JAMES MORIARTY.

DosBs, DoYLE & NIELSEN,
ATTORNEYS AND COUNBELC™S AT LAW,
San Francisco, Calif., March 18, 1976.
Morris JAMES MoRrIARTY, Bsq.,
Chicago, 111,

DEAR MR. MoRIARTY: AS General Counsel for Visit.ng Home Services, Inec,
I am responding to the instructions of Peter Gottheiner, its President, in
acknowledging that this office is prepared to assist you in providing any
information you may require in your capacity as Counsel for Visiting Home
Services, Inc. in Illinois,

I look forward to meeting you at some future time, either here or in your
area.

Sincerely,
Harorp 8. DoBss.
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Visiriva Home SpgrvIoEs, INC,, STATE oF ILLINOIS, GRANT FoR A RECIPIENT OF
PusLio A1o

$6,000 per annum equals $500 per month,

If this person works 35 hours per week for the same $500 per month, his/her
wages would be $3.30 per hour.

210 hours fringes on $3.30 equals $693 divided by 12 months equals $567.75 per
month,

Trollowing are the fringe benefits our company offers to full-time employees:
Paid holidays

Paid vacation days 10
Paid sick days 12
Total 30

Thirty paid days times 7 hours per day equals 210 hours per annum, multi-
plied by $3.30 per hour equals $693 per annum, or $57.75 per month,

Per monith

Basic wages $500. 00
Fringes 07.96
975 percent employer's share of Federal and State taxes oo —e 04,88
3 percent worker’s compensation insurance 16. 73
Health insurance (medical and dental) 45, 00
Payrolling expenses - 1. 50
Liability insurance —— .10
I'ravel expenses 42, 00

Total - - 717, 46

Each worker employed for 40 hours per week in total could worlk in the client’s
home only approximately 35 hours per week, because § hours a weelk, or approxi-
mately 1 hour per day, would be used up in traveling time,

Thirty-five hours of work per week totals 151.5 hours per month.

In order to provide work for 500 present recipients of public aid who would he
requested to svork full time, our agency would require 75,750 hours per month
to keep these 500 people occupied for 151.5 service hours and 22 traveling hours
per month. '

Based on our experience and track record, the average number of in-home
supportive service hours per month per recipient will be 30.

75,750 hours divided by 30 hours per month would require 2,525 clients for
this demonstration program. In order to safegvard you, as well as us, with the
average number of clients, we would say that a minimum of 2,500 and a maximum
of 3,000 clients per month could be serviced. -

At wages of $717.46 per month, including all fringe benefits as listed, the
employer’s share of taxes, worker's compensation insurance, & comprelensive
health insurance plan (medical and dental), payrolling expenses, linbility insur-
ance and traveling expenses, 500 employees would receive $358,730 per month,
This amount, divided by 75,760 hours of service per month, represents an hourly
rite of §4.74 per month, )

At a ratio of one supervisor for the equivalent of every 15 full-time home-
makers, 500 homemakers svould require 3(¢ supervisors. A supervisor's wage
would be 80 percent higher (or $650 per month) than the wages for homemalers.

Working the same number of hours and receiving the same fringe benefits of
go paid days, or 210 paid hours, per annum, would give them a rate of $4.79 per

our.

Thirty paid days times 7 hours a day equals 210 hours per annum, mutiplied
by $4.29 per hour equals $900.90 per annum, or §75.08 per month. P .

er month

Basic wages $650. 00
Fringes 5. 08
0.75 percent employer’s share of Federal and State taxes.emcaeoeo 70.70
Worker’s compensation 21.75
Health {nsurancs 45. 00
Payrolling expenses 1. 50
Liability insurance .10
Travel expenses. 42, 00

Total 906. 13
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$906.13 multiplied by 30 people equals $27,183.90, divided by 75,750 hours equals
$.36 per hour,

Adminigtrative, clevical and accounting personnel, inciuding the above identi-
cal fringe benefits, equals $24,997.50 per month, divided by 75,750 hours equals
$.83 per hour.

Orientation training for each employee at a minimum of 50 hours and on-going
training sessions for 500 unskilled workers would cost about $4,545 per month,
or an equivalent of $.06 per hour.

Cousulting fees equal $7,575, divided by 75,7530 hours equals $.10 per hour
(Illinois consultant).

General expenses of rent for severel offices, telephone including answering serv-
ice, computer billing, varvious insurance start-up expenses, equipment and sup-
plies, printing, advertising, miscellaneous, equals §15,150, divided by 75,750 hours
equals $.20 per hour,

Home office expenses, including home office supervision (administrative and
service) ard including legal and accounting fees, equals $9,090, divided by 75,750
hours equals $.12 per hour.

Adminigtrative reserve and profit (5%) equals $22,725, divided by 75,750
hours equals $.30 per hour.

Summary ! DPer hour
A, Homemaker wages, taxes, and fringes P4, T4

. Field superviscr wages, taxes, and fringes .36

(!, Administrative/clerical, taxes, and fringes .33

D, Mraining : .06

15, Consultant .__ .10

1%, General expenses .20

¥ ITome office expenses .12

. Administrative research (profit) at 5 percent .30
Total 6. 21

75,750 houry multiplied by $6.21 is $470,407.50 per month, or $5,644,890 per
annumn,

500 recipients of public ald recelving $6,000 per annum in grants equals
$3,000,000.

If you divide $3,000,000 by 500 recipients, you would arrive at a total expendi-
ture of $6,000 per recipient per annum (including medical and dental insurance).
$3,000,000 divided by 909,000 hours (75,750 hours multiplied by 12 months) of
homemaker services amount, to $3.30 per hour, which you would be obliged to pay
for these 500 welfore recipients in any case, even if they are not working,

Per annum

Cost for services, including all items —— - $5, 644, 890
Deduct welfare grants, including insurance 3, 000, 000
Total 2, 644, 890

70,750 hours per month equals 909,000 hours per annum.
A cnst of $2,644,890 equals $2.91 per hour.
On $2,0644,800 per annpm ¢

The Federal Government pays 70 percent $1, 983, 667. 50
The State of Illinois pays 25 percent 661, 222, 50

On the remaining welfare grant of $3,000,000, to the best of our kuowledge:
The Federal Government pays 50 percent, or. $1, 500, 000
'Che State of Illinois pays 25 percent, or 750, 000
The county pays 25 percent, or. 750, 000
Total 38, 000, 600

On the other hand, the breakdown on funding for $5,644,800 would be paid
out as follows:

Federal Government (75 percent) $4, 233, 667, 50
State of Illinois: (25 percent) 1, 411, 222, 50
County (0 percent) 0

5

87-469—77
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In addition, the Federal Government and the State of Illinois would der
revenues from Federal and State income taxes. The welfare rolls and the u
ployment rate would be reduced by 500 persous.

‘fhis proposal would cost the program only $2.01 per hour in-home support-
ive pérvicss if the grants for public aid are (leducted from the recipients.

Since reciplents of public aid do not receive fringe benefits such a8 paid holi-
days, paid vacation days, and paid sick days, the amounts for these fringe bene-
fits of $57.70 per month per worker plus $5.63 for employer's share of Xederal
and State taxes, or a tolal of $68.38 per worker per month, are optional and
could be saved.

The figure of $63,38 per worker per month multiplied by 500 workers equalg
$81,600 per month. Thig figure, divided by 75,760 hours per montih, would
reduce the rate by approximately $.42 to $5.79 per hour. It would likewise
reduce the above-listed figure of $2.91 per hour to $2.49 per hour.

Vistring HoME SErvIOES, INC,,
February 28, 1976,
Mr, JAMES L. ‘TRAINOR,
Director of Public Aid,
State of Illinois
Springfield, Ill.

Dear Mz, Tramvor: Thig proposal is submitted to you following at least
two (2) years of corresponding and negotiating with your staff.

‘We hope that you are fully aware of our previous correspondence submitted,
our qualifications and ability to deliver a high level of care, our past performance
record and our expertise and reputation in home care.

Vigiting Home Services, Inc. wasg incorporated March 15, 1971, and is
registered as a corporation with the California Corporation Commission and
the Secretary of State,

Since that time, Visiting Home Services, Inc. has provided in-heme supportive
services and is presenfly under contract with the following states:

CALIFORNIA
¥Fresno County San Francigsco County
Imperiat County Santa Barbara County
Madera County Plumas County
Merced County Tehama County

MINNESOTA
Hennepin County Ramsey County
MISSOURY

Nodaway County Johnson County
Adair County Pettis County
Buchanan County Saline County
Platte County Randolph County
Clay County Boone County

THE ENTIRE STATE OF UTAIX

Ogden District Blanding District
Salt Lake City District Richfield District
Provo District Vernal District
Logan District Cedar City District

Price District
WABHINGTON, D.O,

In all of the above areas combined, we provide approximately 1,250,000 hours.
per year.

Our working force is very reliable, and our supervisory and administrative
staff are professional and fully dedicated to assisting the aged, blind and
disabled.
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Our concept of in-home care is as follows:

Maintenance or improvement of physical health
Modification of personal functioning or mental health,
¥amily acceptance and support of limitations requiring specinl trentment,
Protection from abuse, neglect and exploitation.
Individuals returned to their own home,

Modification of client skills.

Social contact and reduction of isolation.

Modification of hindering cultural and language factors.
Maintenance of individual families in their own home.
Modiflication of household management skills,
Development of skill and personal growth.

Modification of money management skills.

QOur homemnkers will help consumers by providing a variety of direct gervices
under the direction of your social services staff, Services from our homemaker
staff include, but are not limited to, the following: housekeeping; meal
planning and preparation; pergonal service; financial management and/or
budgeting; shopping; transportation; support and training for self-care (non-
medical) and independence.

When awarded a contract for homemalker services, our agency agrees to meet
all the standards and contract specifications required by you. We exceed
standards set by the state and federal governments and the National Council
of Homemakers and Wome Health Aides.

Due to our years of expertise in this field, we were stuceessful in many
cuges in reducing some of the hours twithout depriving the recipient of any
needed services, to the psychological benefit of the client and the economic
advantage of the paying agency. We have accomplished this sufficiently in
other counties and states for the following reasons:

(1) Utilization of more quulified, experienced and better trained personnel,

(2) Closer snpervision.

(3) More frequent evaluation visits.

(4) More careful assessment of the individual's physical, psychological and
environmental condition,

(8) By taking appropriate action when observing their progress or problems.

(6) By utilization ot the client’s rehabilitatlve potential in activities of
dnily living. We train, guide and encourage the aged and disabled to assist in
their own rehabilitation, making them more independent and developing a
greater sense of self-support and self-respect.

Hoswever, we wish to emphasize that our supervisors will merely recomrmend
changes to yonr Department after carefnl evaluation and assessment of the
client. The final decislon to decrease or increase hours will always remain
solely the responsibility of your department,

We wish to mention that Visiting Home Services, Ine, is exclusively a
professional homemaker/chore service agency,

Personnlized and professional services will be available 365 days a year, not
ouly to clients of your program, but nlso to the private, self-paying sector in
your community.

We wish to asgure you of professional and personalized service at the
highest quality,

Sincerely,
Prrer GortHEINER; R.P.T.,
President.

Yisirine Honre SERVICES, INC,
Fevruary 28, 1976,
My, JAMES L. TRAINOR,
Direclor of Public Aid,
State of Illinois
Springficld, .

DeAr Mz, TraINOR: The enclosed proposal for a demonstration program of
in-home supportive services to eligible recipients of Public Aid in the State of
Illinois was prepared after our meeting with you and My, Harris; as well as
with the ¥on. Don A. Moore, Senator State of Illinois, Chairman, Legislative
Advisor Committee: Joel Bdelman, Bxecutive Director, Legislative Advisory
Committee on Public Ajd. )
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Our proposal ig based on full-time employment including all fringe benefits
of 500 recipients of Public Aid. According to information received, the annua!
grant per recipient is approximately $6,000, which includes food stamr ,
Medieai¢ and all other benefits,

You will note in our enclosure that we calculated the total grant (including
the above benefits) in the amount-of $6,000 per annum,

In order to provide full-time employment for 500 welfare recipients, the
demonstration program would require about 2,500 to 3,000 clienty per month
averaging approximately 30 hours or less of service per client, per month.

. %Tou will note on Page Three of our enclosure, that the total cost per hour
8 $6.21,

However, you will further note on Page One of our enclosure the comprehen-
sive package of fringe benefits for homemakers and on Page L'wo of our
enclosure the comprehensive package for field supervisors.

We realize that a person on Public Aid does not get paid for sick leave,

vacation and holidays. ‘Chese fringe benefits total about 1295, for homemalkers
and almost 189 for fleld supervisors, After evaluating these figures, you may
recommend omission of fringe beneflts which would then reduce the hourly
rate proportionally to $5.79.
_ In conclusion, we wish to refer to Page Four of our enclosure which shows
that after deducting the gront, including all benefits for the reciplents of
Public Aid, that the total additional cost for ome (1) hour of homemaker
gervices, including training, supervision, administrative, ete, would only cost
you $2.91 per hour, including holidays, vacations and sick leave. This figure i3
based on a demonstration program of 2,500 to 3,000 clients requiring a total of
approximately 75,750 hours per month,

Please be advised that the less cases and service hours in this program
would slightly increase the hourly cost, while more cases and service hours
would decrease the hourly cost.

This concept would not ounly provide full-time employment and fiscal inde-
pendency for welfare recipients but guarantee the delivery of professional and
personalized in-home supportive services at the highest quality.

We would consider it a great privilege to be given the opportunity to
demonstrate our ability and expertise in the State of Illinols.

Visiting Home Scrvices, Inc. would be ready, willing and able to commence
services thirty (80) doys after notification of award of contract,

We hope to hear from you at your earliest convenience. Should you have
any further questions, please do not hesltate to call us collect (415-989-4455).

Furthermore, please be advised that we will be in Chicago on March 15 and
16 and would be pleased to meet with you and your staff either there or in
Springfield.

Thank you kindly.

Respeetfully submitted,
PerER GOoTrHEINER, R,

Progident.
HEnclosure.
Seoe December 1975 caplanation
1, Trader Vie's: Robert Whittaker and assistant—Peter . $138. 00
2. Vanessi's: Henning, Griffin, Bowers, Twomey : Peter_ .. 102, 80
3. Rubens: Fresno director, assistant director, Ron, Lory, Peter— ... 55. 00
4, Marin Joe's: Ron (Jeannie), Lory (Hank), Peter (Virginia) ... 101. 00
b, All oflice staff (Santa Barbara)—Lory, Peter 106. 71
6. American Xixpress:
Forum—=Springfield Hotel bill 196. 35
Southern Air Rest—Springfield 55, 09
Southern Air Rest—Springfield (legislators and staft) o 156. 73
Templebar: Griffin, 'Lwomey—Peter 18. 68
Sir Francis Drake Hotel—Millie, Judy. 45, 00
Sid and Jim: Fred Keeley, wife, Peter 65. 00
Hyatt: Barrett, Friend—Peter 34,15
Charthouse—Santa Barbara director, assistant director—Lory,
Peter 40. 00
Santa Barbara Inn—Hotel bill 69. 15

Villa Chartier : Jack Stewart, Fred Keeley, Lory, Ron, Peter—._.. 19.40
Sheraton Inn, Fresno—Fresno staff, Lory, Peter ... ... 41,01
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7. None

8. None

0. Red Lion Motel—Sacramento : Hotel bill, including entertainment of
welfare directors: Lory, Fred, Ron, Peter -~ 400, 97

10. Fresno Hilton: Iresno staff, Lory, Peter

11, Benaderets: Griffin, Chinn, Wada 66. 77

12. Benaderets: Dobbs, Wada ——— 7. 89

13, John Walker: as per list, Griffin 227,98

Mr. HavamAxparis. Mr. Keeley, were they successful in getting
an Illinois contract for Mr. Gottheiner and, 1f 50, do you know the
amount of that contract?

Mzr. Kercey., To the best of my knowledge, events took place which
precluded more than prevented Visiting Home Services, Inc., from
obtaining o contract in that State and I “elieve that those events
went something like this: That Mr. Pefer Gottheiner was at one
point in time no longer president of the corporation and was sep-
arated therefrom. To my knowladge, he immediately went to the
Stats of Illinois. When he returned I was in a meeting at which time,
to the best of my recollection, he stated that the attorney’s contract
to which I made reference earlier was no longer valid and that not-
withstanding any corporate afliliation that the law firm and the State
of Illinois were doing business with Peter Gottheiner and not with
any particular corporation.

Mr. Havasanoarss. Let me jump in at that point. Do I understand
it, a preliminary commitment had been made by the State of Illinois
to Visiting Home Services that Mr. Gottheiner declaved bankruptey,
went to Illinois, returned and somchow the contract which had been
exccuted between the State of Illineis and My, Gottheiner’s VHS sud-
denly had been translated into an instrument and agreement, between
the State of Illinois and Mr. Gottheiner as an individual; is that
essentially correct?

Mr. Kuerey. Not essentially correct. The attorney’s contract be-
tween Visiting ITome Services and the law firm of Moriarty, Rose &
Hultquist was the docnment in question, not a contrach with the State
of Illinois, but it is the attorney’s contract wherein they are being
paid to obtain contracts in the State of Illinois.

During that meeting I was told that the law firm was in an ar-
rangement with Mr, Gottheiner notwithstanding his corporate affil-
iation so as a practical matter what you have 15 an attorney’s con-
tract which has Visiting Home Services’ name on it although it is
signed by Peter Gottheiner as president for the corporation and when
he is no longer president of the corporation and forms o new one
Yisitjﬁg Home Services, Inc., was told that that attorney’s contract
is void.

Senator Cuuron. Do you know whether in one form. or another,
doing business as one corporation or another or individually, he did
in fact succeed in getting a contract from the State of Illinois?

Mr, Keevey., When I was still employed by Visiting ¥ome Services
I was told by an officer of the corporation that Mr. Gottheiner’s new
corporation, National Home Care, Inc., I believe, which is an Illinois
corporation, I believe, the secretary of which is My, Moriarty was, I
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believe, one of the senior partners in the law firm named in the con-

tract, that they had been successful in negotiating a contract on his

Be}mlf in that State, I don’t know of my own knowledge. I was tolc
hat.

Senator Croror. You were told that.

Mr. Keerey, Yes.

Senator Cuurom. And the new corporation has the law firm or a
member of the law firm involved in the corporation itself?

Mr, Kuerey. To the best of my knowledge.

Senator Crruron. Well, we have scen 17, the course of this investiga-
tion instances were medicare mills have been built and the facilities
have been made available to doctors who then pay a pereentage of
the fees charged to the Government to the owner of the property and
we have seen cases where physicians have been paid on the basis of
the sume percentage arvangement of the bills that are submitted to
the Government and now we see a case wherve the law firms are moving
in to adjust their fees in proportion to the amount charged the Gov-
ernment. So wherever you look you find the same tendencies at worl,
all of which constitute an inducement and incentive to maximize the
costs to the Glovernment and thus to the people of the country fou
these programs.

Mr. Havadeannaris. Mr. Keeloy, I would like to ask you to identify
for the record My, Ralph Gomez. Can you tell us if you were ever
physically threatened by Mr. Gomez and, if so, why?

My, Kuerey. Ralph Gomez was formerly a vice president of Visit-
ing Home Services in San Francisco. During o discussion I had with
Mr. Gomez I felt that he had threatened me with respect to a state-
ment that he had made regarding the Illinois contract.

My, JTarascanvaris. Do you remember his exact words and man-
ner? You say that you felt he threatened you. Do you have some
doubt? Why did he threaten you?

Mr. Kuerey. I have no doubt about it. v

Representative Gmuons. Would you identify My, Gomez a little
more completely for the record. I am not suve I know who he is.

Mr. Kerrny, He was formerly vice president of Visiting IYome
Services in San Francisco which is the corporation and prior te Na-
tional ITome Cave of which Peter Gottheiner was president.

Representative Grosons. How long have you known Mr. Gomez?

Myr. Krerey. I knew him from February 4, 1976, until I departed
the corporation in August o 1976.

Representative Gisnons. About 9 months then ; is that right?

Mr. Kuerey. All right,

Representative Ginsons. Where did this threat take place?

Mr. Kenrny. In the Visiting Home Serviees corporate headquarters
offico at 450 Sutter Street, San I'rancisco during & meeting.

Representative Gmnong. Do you remember the date and time?

My, Kreeeuey. T can’t recall the date and time.

Representative Cissons. Do you know what month it was?

Mr. Kreerey. Approximately August of 1976.

Representative Grnnons. Could you tell us the nature of this threat?

Mr. Kuprny. Yes, I can. I want to make sure I understand your
question properly, Mv. Gibbons.
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d.llleprescntutive Gmmoxs. T want to know 'what he said or what he
id.

Mr. Keprey. You are asking me what he said?

Representative Gisnons. You just go ahead and tell me what he
said and what he dic!

. Mr. Kunrny. At the and of a meeting between Mr. Gottheiner and
Mr. Ralph Gomez and myself he indicated that if I disclosed the
nature of that conversation to anyone that the world would not be
big enough for me to hide from him.

. chxéesentativa Grpoxs. Did he do anything other than sny that
o you?

. Mr. Knuprny. No, he didn’t but I think that in o business context,
in o professional environment, when a person looks you in the eye
imd says that kind of thing that it is unmistakable what they mean
0 Sy,

Representative Gmoons. Thank you.

Senator Crrurcrr, Any fovther questions?

Representative Giosoxs. We are talking now about title XX
money: is that right?

Mz, Krerey. That is right.

Representative Giivpows. This is Mr. Gottheiner—he has already
withdrawn either forcibly or voluntarily from. titles XVIIIL and
XIX and he has gotten over to title XX now; is that vight?

Mr. Kerrey. Correct.

Representative Gienoxs. Iow many more titles have we got?
[Laughter,]

Senator Crroncir. I think from what we have Jeorned se fav that
we would be well advised to look at the use of contingency fees
hased upon o percentage of the charge to tiie Government whether
it ba hy law firms ov by physicians or by real estate owners with an
eye townrd prohibiting such fees as a matter of good public palicy. I
can see no reason why a law firm could not charge a set, fee for o given
service and I can see lots of reasons why it is against the public inter-
est to permit a law firm to collect a fee based upon the size of the
charge to the Government for medical services that may be proeured.

I think in this particular case theve is algo an illustration of how
corporations can be used as shells, » corporntion is formed and the
money that flows into it is diverl * to personal uses by the officers
af the corporation. Then if in the auditing process these costs are
disallowed and the covporation is faced with o lavge demand on the
part of the Government for o return of money improperly paid, the
corporation declares bankruptcy, the money is never recovered, n
new corporation is then formed by the same people and they move
from title XVIII to title XIX and the same process is repeated.
And when they are finally driven from the State, after the local agen-
cies finally catch on, they form new corporations under new names
and begin doing business in the same fashion in other States.

Always the persons concerned are protected in their personal
assets by the limited liability of the corporation and thus claims
against these persons cannot be pressed for the corporations form a
Jleaal shield that ean’t be penetrated and oehind that shield this kind
of thing goes on.




1040

I don’t know how we would deal with that problem legislatj
but it is certainly one we have to also consider.

No more questions.

I want to thank you for your testimony again today, it has been
very helpful to the committee.

Mzr. Keerey. Could I ask for just a moment of time, Senator?

Senator CrurcH. Surciy.

Mr. Keerny. It seems to me that the commitice’s interest is basically
of a fiscal financial nature. I would like to tell you that I think one
of the real tragedies of this entire program, title XX, homemaker/
chore programs, is that when corporations aze allowed to get into the
situation where they default on contracts or otherwise are suspended
from the program there are two groups of persons who are seriously
disadvantaged : Obviously the recipients of the program—the aged
and blind and disabled people are the least able to fight for their
own interests. The second group of people who are adversely affected
by it are the actual workers who provide the services,

4 think the problem here is really at the State level. The contract
requires the contractor to hire or give preference in hiring to former,
potential and current recipients of public assistance. Generally speak-
g, it is women—it is poorly educated women, it is minority women.
I think that maybe not this committee but some entity of the Gov-
ernment ought to take a look at the fairly racist, fairly sexist pro-
gram that they are perpetuating by allowing corporations to engage
in these kinds of practices. .

Thank you very much.

Senator Cuurcm. Thank you very much, Mr. Xeeley.

Our next witness is Peter C. Gottheiner.

Mr. Gottheiner, will you please take the oath?

Do you swear that all the testimony that you will give in this pro-
ceeding will be the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the
truth, so help you God?

STATEMENT 0 PETER GOTTHEINER, NATIONAL HOME CARE, INC.,
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIF.

Mr. Gorreminer. I do.

Senator CrurcH. Mr. Gottheiner, you have a lengthy statement
that you prepared.! I am wondering if you would be willing to put
that statement in the record considering your own problems of time
and those of the committee so that we could proceed directly to
questions. :

Mr, GorrueiNgr. Yes, Mr. Chairman, with the exception of some
minor changes of which I was not aware.

Senator Crorcn. Very well. Would you indicate those changes.

Mr. GoryapiNer. Yes. On page 4 T mentioned $3.6 billion after I
had talked with Mr. Halamandaris but I found out yesterday that
the figcure for the homemaker program was only $340 million. I
think $3.6 billion was a title XX program.

Senator Crrurcu. You are correct.

Mr. Gorraer~er. Therefore, I would like to correct that figure.

1 See p. 1058,
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On page 6 in the second paragraph I wish to add what was brought
out by Mr. Macomber and which is in the records of the report of
the Auditor General, Mr. Hawes, that the cost of the program as
administered by the county is up to $24 an hour.

We then go to page 12.

Mr. Hanamanoarss, Excuse me, Mr. Gottheiner. Would you repeat
the last one on page 6.

Mr. Gorremrner. That the services provided by the county might
be up to $24 an hour. That is according to the report.

Mr. Hanamanparis. What page are you reading, sir?

Mr. Gorruriner. I believe it was 4. No, sorry. Four was the first
one.

Page 6.

With your permission, would you mind going back to page 2?

The paragraph before the last where it says, “The two existing
non-hospital-based home health agencies in San Francisco, Visiting
Nurses Association and San Francisco Home Fealth Services, did
not like competition, since they were used to monopolizing the pro-
gram; and they did a good job of this,” I wish to add “and I think
it would be important for your committee to know that the Visiting
Nurses Association had about 90 percent of the hospitals in San
Francisco staffed with their own discharged coordinators. They are on
the Visiting Nurses’ payroll and work in the hospital for the hospital
as well as the Visiting Nurses’ pay undoubtedly goes to the medicare
program, the funds which came out of title XVIIT and XIX.”

I think I would appreciate if that would go in the record.

T also forgot to mention when you swore me in I don’t have the
initial “C”—I don’t know what it stands for. It could stand for
crook, I guess, for chiseling, for charisma, but I don’t have an initial.

Senator Cruror. We will strike it from the record.

Mr. Gorreemver. Thenk you. ’

Okay, on page 12 where I mention the example with the words
“football game,”—after having read the Washington Post this morn-
ing—and I read about it before it was introduced for the legislatures
and I am sure that that bill is all not retroactive. That bill takes
effect when it is signed by the President and not a year before like
the other things. ‘ ‘

I would like to add in the next paragraph the words “innocent
wrongdoings.” . ,

On the same page in the paragraph beginning, “In general, let me
tell you that the peccentage of profit which Health Help, Inc., has
been accused of making”—and that figure was mentioned this morn-
ing, which was 38 percent for the Visiting Home Services profit
margin, and I am sure the State of California, the department of
hzalth, can verify it because on the line item budget the profit is
mentioned and all you have to do is divide it by the total number of
the costs between 2 to 4 percent and the profit in health was somehow
higher, but I come to that later.

On page 15 my secretary made an error. It is the year 1975-76.
That was nationwide by about 5 percent, the lowest cost provider in
in-home supportive services.
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On page 16 in the last paragraph; the “by nonprofit agencies”-
that was a Fresno County ecomomic commission in the county of
Fresno which was $3.55 for homemaker, and I would like to add for
the record, even though it is in the testimony, that is the highest
rate in the State. It is ikewise by a nonprofit organization at $7.75.

On page 17 the dates in the second line are 1974 to 1975 and in the
first line of paragraph 2, 1975 to 1976.

On page 19 I wish to add that some of those additions, Mr. Chair-
man, are based on the various things I heard since yesterday morning,
that it was me who several times recommended tc the State depart-
ment of health, of not only California but in other aveas, instead of
an howrly bid to ask for a bid per month. We have 2,000 cases. For
how many would you do the program. I think it would be much
more of an incentive and much more economical.

On page 23 if I may read the first sentence on that page. “If that
was the case, I would certainly have hoped, in the interest of justice,
that two proprietary agencies and one nonprofit agency would have
been audited instead of no nonprofit agency and three for-profit
agencies,” for the reagon brought out that it was again the so-called
nonprofit agency which charged 11 percent more than the companv
I was president of and which supposedly ripped the program off.
If we malko 88 percent profit with no profit vestrictions, and we didn’t
by far make any—I will bring that out later—then how come under
the same identical program, the same identical specification another
company which calls itself nonprofit, charges $7.75 and has never
been audited?

On page 25 after the word “reluctantly” X would like to add “often
we were not approved when we were the low bidder and were not
approved when we were the high bidder.” There seems to be, for a
while in counties and in the State, a dislike for a low rate which T
cannot understand at the sterling cost of the program ivhich was
brought out.

On page 25 in the first paragraph where it says “(3), the lowest
cost. for services,” I would like to add “per hour and/or decline per
months.”

On page 26 we have to change the figures to 300. That is because
I want to tell you something afterwards. Instead of 340 million that
is 860 million, it is easier to divide by 12. In other words, all the
figures you see, if yon would strike one 0 instead of 300 million per
month, 30 million per month. On the next page instead of 60 million
service hours, 6 million service hours, and the number of recipients
instead of 500,000, 50,000,

That was again in the Washington Post today and I heard it over
the news yesterday, that Secretary Califano intends to saye $2 billion
annnally. This program, if it is operated properly, can save $200
million in 2 vears which would be $150 million Federal money and
$50 million State money.

With your permission, Mr. Chairman, it is just very brief, that
was the basis on our proposal to the State of Illinois, which goes
wav back.

Then if you use welfare recipients exclusively and you figure an
average of that decline needs 30 hours per month, and that is the
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good average, and if you pay those welfare recipients little better
than what you get on welfare grants, deduct what they would get
from welfare grants and deduct that from medicaid or medicare in
California, food stamps and so on and so forth, give them an income
they can live on, give them fringe benefits as others have, you could
get 50,000 off the welfare roles. You could get 50,000 people in the
main stream of employment who could pay taxes and who wonld go
to the stores in the economy and the Federal Government would save
$150 million in 2 years and the State would save $50 million in 2
years. :

That is all the additions T have there.

Mz, Chairman, if I may ask you something. I took some notes, as
X mentioned, during the hearings yesterday and today and there are
some discrepancies. There were some statements made which are not
factual and if I may just .un them down, I think we could save some
time.

Senator Ciurorom. Surely.

Mr. GorrmmiNer. Mr. Martin in his testimony said yesterday—
and I presume he meant Visiting Home Services—and I want to say,
all T hear, all T read, this is an organization, this was a corporation,
there it was Visting Hlome Services and National Home Care. I did
not operate as an individual before California other than as a reg-
istered physical therapist.

“We were kicked out of the medicare program,” that statement is
false. We were never kicked out of the medicare program. You have
in your exhibits several letturs, orw letter written by me to the ropre-
sentative of Blue whield who was a fiscal intermediary, that when I
noticed that and I had to say the company from whom I hired to
service where those things occurred. All T can give you is the location.
It was in the summary earlier and you can figure it out yourselves.

I also heard that Unicare underbid title XX and that the Visiting
Nursing Association:

Senator Cmuroir. Xxcuse me, Mr. Gottheiner. I don’t mean to
interrupt your pattern of thought but our record shows that you
received a letter from the Medi-Cal agency on September 28, 1967,
signed by Carol E. H. Mulder, suspending your corporation.

Mr. Gorrmmmver. I never saw that letter, and the corporation was
never suspended. There is a letter from me dated June 30 to the
gentleman ‘rom Blue Shield, and anybody who knows Mr. Mulder
would assume Mulder served as chairman of the board of Visiting
Home Services several years later and as a consultant thereafter
and

Senator Crmurom. He later came to work for your corporation.

Mr. Gorrumizer. He did not work for uns. He got paid as a con-
sultant in Sacramento a very conservative fee of $15 an hour. Mr,
Mulder is one of the most honest persons. If he put 5 cents in the
parking meter, he told us he had to charge for 5 cents. The letter
you are referring to—it was said if the money was not paid back or
something, but when I went out about it there is a copy of a letter
to Blue Shield advising I regretted what happened.

T had at that time six or seven physical therapists working for me
in the radius of about 100 miles one way or the other, 50 miles one
way, 50 miles the other way, and I did note that.
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What the therapist did do was the following: He provided th
services., Let’s say he took four patients or three patients and .e
treated them simultaneously with exercising only. He billed each indi-
vidual for the time instead of prorating. When I found out about it
I called and then followed it up by letter to Blue Shield and pre-
vented the flow of money to Medi-Cal, but nothing, not even my
driver’s license, was ever revoked.

Senator Cuurcm, Was one of these therapists Flora Souza?

Mr. Gorrrener. That is right, sir.

Senator Crurcm, She worked. for you?

1 Mr. GorrumiNer. She did not work for me. I subcontracted with
her. .

Senator Crurom, You subcontracted with her.

Mr. Gorrrminer. Yes, I got paid for whatever she billed us, but I
was the one that returned the money and I returned it gladly because
she did it a Jong time. She had received his check already. We received
our payment of it before I found out about it and there was no way
to recover it. ‘ :

Senator Crurcr. How did it happen that the divector of the Medi-
Cal program in California became a consultant for both of your
corporations? ,

Mr. Gorrrreiver. I would be happy to tell you that, Senator.
~ Senator Crrorcr. Later served as chairman of the board of the
national corporation. . :

Mr. Gorrariner. Mr. Mulder resigned as director of Health Care
Services—or let me put.the things in reverse. I met Mr. Mulder
many years ago in Sacramento when he was chief of the medical
services and the Medi-Cal program and he liked my ideas I brought
forward to him and then came to Washington, D.C,, I think it was,
for President Kennedy and was one of the head persons under the
medicare program. .

T stayed in contact with him. Then he came back to California and
maybe 2 years later I asked him, since he lived in Sacramento close
to where all the legislation was going on, whether he would agree to
be chairman of the board and serve as consultant because I had the
highest respect—1I still do, I always will—for Mr. Mulder and he
accepted it.
 Senator Crurcm. Was this after he had Jeft his post as Director?

Mr. Gorrmerver. That was mayhe 2 years later.

Senator CrrorcH. About 2 years after he left his post. He was di-
rector of Medi-Cal?

Mr. GorrreiNer. Yes.

Senator Crurom. Please go ahead. I apologize for the interruption.

Mr. Gorrsminer. No, that is all right.

I heard yesterday that Unicare underbid title XX, T knew for a
long time that the VNA provided more quality care. I have serious
doubts about it. That is a number of visits from the proprietary
agencies, 70 percent higher. Now, I had the Home Health Agency, as
you are aware of, and as it was brought out this morning these are
prescribed by a physician. Unless somebody cheats there is no way that
once you have your personal physician, your physician wants you to
have certain things. The girl who is filing or the claims ¢lerk writes
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the physician. We had—and I speak out of experience:~the worst
intermediary which was Blue Cross. We picked six doctors as & utili-
zation of your committee, all or most of them from members of the
Medical Society in San Francisco under the Committee on Aging and
Utilization. Those gentlemen got $50 an,hour. We paid 1 day $900 to
a few claims and when. the claims were reviewed the Blue Cross said,
“We are not accepting it.” ‘ _ ‘

You asked for improvement of the medicare program and ¥ think
from what I heard from Mrs. Fox things have improved but then you
have a physical therapist or & nurse or a home care agency and the
doctor prescribes @ number of services. You are supposed to render
those services. The Home Health Agency got caught in the middle.
They provided the services, they had to puy their staff and at the end
i)!ftit lost $200,000 in the medicare program, but we will get into that

ater.

Sendtor Church, you said that in California the decision to void a
contract is up to the counties. That is correct, but the State depart-
ment of health has the veto power to approve or disapprove a
contract. ,

Tt was also brought out that the State of California did not control
and wholeheartedly underwrite that. In Febroayy 1971 the city and
county of San Francisco was the first county who wanted a contract
for homemaker services. It was not until 1974 that Mr. Elich made
an audit here.

Then, Senator, you mentioned yesterday, I believe, that two agen-
cies provide title XX services and more or less monopolize California.
For your information, I presume you meant Unicare and Visiting
Home Services, but for your information and again to set the record
straight, some economic opportunity outfits—the Visiting Nurses As-
sociation, San Francisco lI-Iome Health Service, Sojourners, Flome-
maker For Norvthern California, the Medicare Work Shop and then
various attendant care cases which are much higher than the contracts.

I think Mr. Keeley mentioned yesterday the meirry-go-round for
titles XVIIT and XIX and XX. I precisely say the same thing in
my testimony, that under a home health agency they can provide
100 home health visits a year. ~ :

Now, it has happened, it happens all the time, when one company
does both things. They provide the 100 with it. Then the 100 with
it run out and they cannot bill medicaid or medicare any more. Then
they go to thé department of social services because there is hardly
any difference between Xome Health Sevvices or Homemaker/Chove.
They get homemaker service until the next calendar year starts and
start all over again. So my snggestion to you is that the House agency
who provides title XVIII and XIX service should not be on title
XX and vice versa and that can be cleaned up.

Representative Gispons. Mr. Chairman.

Senator Cmuron. Yes. ‘

Representative Giesons. Mr. Rostenkowski and I are going to have
~ to start voting pretty soon and I certainly don’t want to cut him off,
but I want to ask him-some questions. - . - ' :

Mzr. Gottheiner, in 1973 through your home—did you charge $1,691
for pipe and tobacco costs? ' ) , :

Mr. Gorrummner. No, sir. I can explain. ‘

«
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Representative Gizsons. How did I get told you did if you didn’t?

Mr. Gorremmves. All right; I made one mistake. Since I was tl
sole owner of the company, I had those checks made out on the cgff-
pany account, but they were debited to my income. In other wérds,
I was the sole incorporator at that time of Health Help, Ine.,
and I figured—and apparently it was wrong because that 1s what
started the ball rolling. »

Representative Gispons. Don’t present title XVIIL, XIX, or XX.

Mr. Gorrezrzer. Title XX, Now, there are no profit restrictions;
there were none. ; ‘

Representative Gissons, How about the liguor charge?

Mzr. GorrxmrNer. That is the same thing.

Representative Gissons. Same thing.

Mzr. GorraniNer. That is the same ﬁling, Mzr. Gibbons.

Representative Gumpons. And that home office you had for $1,408,
that was the same thing?

My, Gorrmeiner. Well, what I said, it had nothing to do with.
What I should have done is taken it out of the profit, put it in my
bank account and made out my own check.

Representative Gissons. How about the inaugural expense? Whose
inauguration was that? )

Mr. Gorruminer. President Nixon and it was not an inaugural
expense.

Relpr?esentative Gmpons. $925. He was not inaugurated in 1973,
was he? .

Mr. Gorrmervee, That was not 1975. The audit 1s 1978,

Representative Gisoxs, Did you seek reimbursement?

Mur. GorrrminNer. No, it was the same thing. I don’t recall whether
it was Congressman Burton. I met with someone but anyway that
was strictly my own business and I should have taken all the profit
out and then paid it on my own, but it did not affect this in one
way or the other.

Senator Crurem. What you are saying is you should have paid
these personal expenses from your personal account.

Mzr. Gorruriner. Correct.

Senator Crorcwm. And not billed the company.

Mr. Gorrmpiner. I made that mistake and I was unaware of it
because I figured whatever the profit is left, whether it is paid out of
this account or that account——

Representative Gisons. Advancing you $80,000 in 1973.

Mr. Gorraeiner, Pardon?

Representative Grssons. In 1973 the records indicate that Health
Help advanced you more than $80,000.

Mr. Gorrariner. It is part of my compensation I presume.

Representative Gispons. You presume it was part of your com-
pensation ? ‘

Mr. Gorraerner., Yes, Mr. Gibbons.

Representative Gispons. I don’t know. Was it a loan or was it
compensation ¢

Mr. GorrmeinNer. It was %robably compensation.

Representative Gisons. You don’t know? You filed an income tax
return, I understand.

Mr. GOTTHRINER. Yes.
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Representative Gissons. I don’t know, I guess you did.

Mzr. GorrmurNer. I certainly did. The CPA did it and T don’t know
whether the whole amount was compensation or part of it was com-
pensation and part of it was a loan. :

Representative Gusrons. That was also charged to title XX. Is that
right, or you got an advance?

Was it compensation in title XX ,—$80,0007

Mr. GorrHEINER. Yes.

Representative Gssons. In fiscal 1978.

Mr. Gorrmpiver. Like I said, it was probably half and half and
part compensation, It was charged to title XX unless it was a loan
and then a loan was——

Representative Gunpons. How about cash disbursements in 1978
for entertainment, $50,000.

Mr. Gorrmerner., In 1973 ¢

Representative Gissons. Yes, sir.

Mr, Gorrrmmver, Tor which company? [Laughter.]

Representative GissoNs. You got me contused. I guess it is——

Mr. Gorroerver. No, I didn’t ask the—

Representative Grssoxs. It looks like $50,000.

Mr. Gorraeiver. I did not ask the question to be funny.

Representative Gmrows. I understand.

Mr. Gorrmemner. I wanted to tell you before I answer the ques-
tion. In 1971 Visiting Fome Services was formed and Visiting Jome
Services nutil 1973 had no contract, so probably the major part of
it, becanse Visiting Home Services had no income, was charged, was
regularly reimbursed by Home Services.

Representative Gresons. But you sought reimbursement.

Mr. Gorrueryer, Yes, Health Flelp was the only company who had
a contract that was in business and they advanced money at many
occasions, or I did, or the company for Visiting Tome Sevvices, until
they got on their feet and for as long as I could keep it up.

Representative CGiipowns. Do you really need to entertain anybody
that much?

Mr. GorrrriNer. No, it was not entertaining, Mr. Gibbons.

Representative Gmpons. What was it.

Mr. Gorrammver. All right. We attempted to get contracts since
1972, There were a lot of travel expenses during the entirve time of
the existence of Visiting ¥ome Services. Almost evervthing vwas
billed on my credit card. When I went on a t-ip I then got that
reimbursed. Both companies used my credit card regardless whether
I traveled, whether other people traveled or whether I stayed at the
motel or whether other people stayed at the motel.

Representative Gispons. The staff writes this question that cash
disbursements for entertainment according to the audit exceeded
$50,000 for the period 1973, Either the audit is wrong or the staff is
wrong. Now, who is wrong?

Mr. Gorrueingr. If the audit picked it up as entertainment, then
this staff was wrong. The staff was unfortunately wrong in a lot of
things in the accounting department but there vvas no way there was
that entertainment. There was a lot of travel.
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Representative Gissons. They were all reported as traveling ex-
penses, is that right?

Mr. Gorrasiner. Most of them unless there was some entertaining
which was very, very minor.

Representative Gispons, What do you mean by “very, very minor”

Mr. Gorermiver. Well, I would say 80-percent, traveling and maybe
20-percent entertainment.

enator Cururoit. Would the gentleman yield ?

Representative Gmerons. Yes. .

Senator Cmourom. This audit was done by the State of California.

Mr. GorrmeiNer. I am not objecting to the audit.

Senator Crorom. You are not objecting to the audit? -

Mz, GorraziNer. No,

Senator Cuurom. You are not suggesting that the audit is inaceu-
rate are you?

My, GorruerNer. The auditor picked it up from the check stubs .
but our personnel in the accounting department, which we will prob-
ably got into later, did a lot of entries which should have been en-
tered a different way.

Senator Crrurce. Why?

Mr. Gorrueiver. Because they entered it the wrong way.

Senator Crurom. Why? Why did they enter $50,000 under enter-
tainment for 19732 Who told them to do that? That certainly would
not have occurred to them.

Mr. GorrmerNer. It should have heen travel and entertainment.

Senator Cruromn. They didn’t write travel down?

Mz, Gorrmeiner. No.

Senator Crrurom. So in 1973 there was $50,000 worth of expenses
which were charged ultimately to the Government.

Mr. Gorruriner. That is correct.

Senator Cuurcm. For entertainment and travel, what does that
have to do with medicare, home visits?

Mr. Gorraemver. Jt was travel to obtain contracts.

Senator Crurce. And you think that is a legitimate charge?

Mr. GorraerNer. I thought that was a legitimate charge as it is
now.

Senator Crurcm. Can you explain how HEW concluded, after
auditing your books, that you owe the Government over $800,000 in
reimbursements for overpayment.

Mr. Gorrmeiner. I will be happy to give you the answer to that
afterwards. I mean any time.

Senator Crrurca. Well, given the $80,000 you charged for 1 year’s
entertainment and travel, the $840,000 figure does not surprise me
too much.

Mr. Gorrrriner. No, Senator. Are you talking about title XVIIT
or XIX now?

Senator CHurcm. Yes.

Mz. Gorrmmrner. That was not entertainment and travel,

Senator Crourcx. What was 1t?

Mr. Gorraeiner, What was it ?

Senator Crurom. Yes.
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Mr. Gorraminzr., OK. Several years later—I don’t know as of
what year the audit is—the fiscal intermediary Blue Cross said that
my salary was only supposed to be $4,000 a year. They readjusted
things afterwards. We provided physical therapist services on the
open market and they said to further conserve the services, instead
of $15 for a home visit it should be only $5. They threw out the
legal fees, the accounting fee. They threw those out, not taking into
consideration that every time we were supposed to get paid the group
cost the computer broke down and we had to wait and in order to
pay the personnel they came to us 3 years later, again what they
mentioned before. We had a meeting with them and the gentleman
from HEW said they finally realized it was there, the CPA was
there, let’s forget it. They cannot come afterwards and say there was
o fee from Blue Cross.

He had o big book and he said “It is in the book, you cannot charge
further physical therapy, the open market rate.” Our attorney asked
to see the book and they said, “No, sorry, you can’t see the book.” If
you can show us the book after the fact, how can we know before the
fact that they readjusted? Senator Church, the balance of it is that
in the final few months after the company was dissolved I personally
had to pay the withholding taxes and all the bills.

Likel?[ said, I lost over $200,000. No one was fired and we were
told by HIEW, by Mr. Fox and by the other gentlemen that as long
as no tax report 1s filed that that will be open forever.

Senator Cuurom. Any way, Mr. Gottheiner, the record shows that
in 1675 with respect to the services to be rendered under title XVIIT
the Giovernment computed an overpayment to you of $804,655.06.

Mr. GoremeiNer. Yes, but that was not in 1974,

Senator Crrurem. On March 24.

Mzr. Gorrreiner. That is when the letter and the comypany went out
of business in 1971.

Senator Cuurcy. Well, the letter in any case.

Mzr. Gorraeryer. We had—

Senator Cuuron. Your business may have already been elosed but
on March 24, 1975, the Government computed an overpayment of
$804,655 and made that claim against you.

Mr. Gorrmeiner. They made that claim several years after. That
was only a repeat letter. They made it before, as I mentioned.

Ser}lator Crrurerr. Was any part of that sum repaid to the Govern-
ment*

Mr, Gorrmmmnzr. It was not because we et with them and they
disposed of the case at that time.

Senator Crrurcir. They just said “We won’t pressure you for it”?

Mr. Gorrpriner. That is correct.

Senator Crroronr. All right. Then you went into title XX of the
program for home services?

Mr. Gorrrmrver, In 1971,

Senator Crrorcrr. In 1971, and on October 29, 1976, the Department
of Benefit Payments for the State of California released their audit
of your title XX operations.

Mr. Gorruriner. Which one was it?

§7-469—77——6
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Senator Crurcwr, On October 29, 1976, the Department of Benefi,
Payments for the State of ‘Californin released their audit?® on yopf
title XX operations for the period of July 1, 1975 through Jun:
1976. The Department reported that funds were shifted bacl
forth between Fealth Xelp and Visiting ome Services and pay-
ments were made through available resources. Accordingly, they
wrote, “Our review treats the two organizations as a single entity.”
The aundit reported further that Health Help held the only lucrative
contract and funds from this revenue source were generally used
indiscriminately to finance both business and criminal expenses of
both expenses of both corporations.

Among the major findings of this audit was the following:
Gottheiner received $58,815 as expense advances and veimbursements
during the audit period. These included purchases of liquor and
tohacco and personal expenses ab local restaurants and hotels. There
may have been duplicate and triplicate payments of some of these
expenses. '

That is the first major finding in the audit.

Myr. Gorrmervzr. May I ask you, Senator, is that the memorandum
signed by Mr. Stewart and Mr, Embly? No?

Senator Crroroir. Do you have a copy of this?

Mr. Gormrerver. Is that the audit, Mr. McFaxley ?

Senator Crturcm. Yes.

Mr. GorrperNer. There was a—

Senator Cuurcir, Among the major findings was finding 5: Re-
imbursements included the purchase of liquor and tobacco, personal
expenses in local restaurants and hotels. The further finding in the
audit was that there have been duplicate and triplicate payments of
some of these expenses. Do you have anything to say about that?

, Mz, g:‘(om‘:rmmnn. Would you be kind enough to tell me what page
that is?

Senator Crrurorn. If you have the audit before you.

Mv. GorrmNer. I don’t know if that is the one.

Mr. Flavaaranparis. Excuse me, This is the andit conducted by the
State :/ California. Do you have it in front of you?

My, orrnemNer. Noj I have the audit by Mr. McCullough and I
have the audit by Mr. Munley and My.——0

1\1{1‘.P Havastanparis. So you have not scen a copy of the Macomber
audit?

D]MII‘-" Gorrummver. Are you talking about the andit made by Mu.
blich ¢

Mr. Havadanparis. Noj the one that Mr. Macomber reported on
this morning.

Mz, Gorrxiner. I do not have a copy of it.

Senator Crrurom. Let me just mention the charges and then I
would like to hear what your explanation may be.

Gootthoiner received $43,100 in consultant fees during the period
even though he was also receiving a salary for his services. Is that
true or false.

Mzr. GorrarpiNer. During which period ?

1 See appendix 4, {tem 1, p, 1197,
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Senator Cruroi. From July 1, 1975 to June 80, 1976. That is what
the audit shows. Is it true or false?

Mr. Gorrueiner. What was the sheet, sir?

Senator CrurcH. $43,100 in consulting fees plus ardditional total
salary you received. ;

Mr. GorrmreiNer. Yes; that agrees with the late audit.

Senator Cmorom. That is true?

M. Gorprerner, That is vight.

Senator Crrurom. What justification was there for drnwing a salavy
for :;ervices and then adding on top of them $43,100 for consulting

ees?

Mr. Gorrnerner. The veason for it was that I added it all up and
it comes to $23 an hour, that I worked a minimum of an 80- to 100-
hour week. I had & special office at home. I worked the weekends and
as I said I worked the double shift.

Senator Cuorcm. I don’t want to quarrel with how much work
was involved, you would be the best judge of that, but you received
rather healthy salaries from the two corporations, $24,000 from Vis-
iting Home Services and $29,000 from Health Felp for a total of
$53,000, but: the additional $43,100 for consulting fees I find——

Mr. GorrrmiNgr. $96,000.

Senator Crrorcxr. $96,100.

Mr. GorermrNer. Yes, o month. _

Senator Crrurcm. Then the audit finds that you were paid $91,168
in loan repayments during the period. The department could find
no evidence of any loans.

Mr. Gorrueryver. The loan repayments ave correct and if the de-
partment can’t find any evidence of the loans, as I mentioned hefare
when Health Help was the only money earning, bread earning or-
ganization, Fealth Help subsidized and it was the same like they
said they considered it as one entity. Health Help was my company
and I advanced funds in the neighborhod of $200,000 and those were
repayments of those funds.

Senator Crmurcm. One corporation advanced money according to
your testimony.

S Mr. Gorramizee. Health Help advanced money to Visiting Flome
ervices,

Senator Crurom. And the audit shows that you personally received
loan repanyments but your own testimony does not square. Why
should you receive this health reimbursement?

Mr. GorrmeiNer. Senator, when IHealth Help had the surplus over
the years of whatever you wish to call it. X could have pocketed the
difference. I gave the money for the operation of Visting ITome
Services and when Visiting Iome Services was in business and had
a lot of contracts then Visiting Fome Services started to repay some
of the money.

Senator CuurcH. Aren’t you really saying these two corporations
were just fictitious, you were actually operating your finances as an
individual entrepreneur?

Mr. GorreEINER. No, sir, they weren’t fictitious, they were both
corporations.

Senator Crmuror. Then why should you get the $91,000 in loan
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repayments for a loan which you say o corporation made to another
corporation ?

Mr. Gorrumryzs. The corporation Health Help was o corporation
where I owned 100 percent of the stock,

Senator Cirorom, Yes.

Mz, Gorrreiner. Visiting ITome Services, I never was o stockliolder
there. So one corporation was mine; the other was not. My profit
was in the owner company and it was later partially repaid, I did
not operate them as an individual entreprenewr, Minutes are avail-
able. The attorneys, I am sure, still have all the minutes and that was
one of the matters I took issue with because it said I operated them
as a sole proprietorship. If that would have been the case I wounld
not have been asked to resign.

Representative Bararss. Ave you saying you dvew the money out
ff)'f th{;t corporation and loaned 1t to another corporvation? I am con-

used ?

Mr. Gorrazizer. I did it, out of one into the other.

Representative Baratrs. Then why did that corporation pay the
other corporation back instead of paying you? Would that not have
been the way to transfer it? In other words, if they paid the Joan
back, why dido’t they pay it back to the other company instead of
paying it back to you?

Mr. Gorroriner. That is the arvangement the CPPA told the girl
who was handling the accounts payable to make.

Representative Bararts, Am I correct then they did not go back
to the lending corporation, they went back to you instead?

Mr. Gorrnminee. I believe so, yes.

Senator Crrurcar. Well, in this particular audit our study shows
that payments from the county agency for services billed for calendar
year 1978 totaled $683,326. Reimbursement costs under the contrach
total $505,234 resulting in a net profit before taxes of $178,092 or 35
percent of the total costs.

1\1{1'. Gorrurner. Noj I believe you must be referving to the FIRW
audit,

Senator Cuurcm. Yes; to the HIEW audit.

Mr. GorrmmuiNer. In the HEW audit T had met afterwards with
the gentlemen here today. First of all, that audit was only a draft
and I wish to tell you a few things about the audit. No. 1, that; audit
and their figures ave considerably incorrect. Their audit was based
on the assumption that the company delivered 10,000 hours of serv-
ices to homes. The record will show, if you get it from the city and
county of San Francisco, that it ) rovided a little less than 8,000 hours
of services. :

Senator Criurcrr. This audit has been finalized. The final ficuves
show 97,658 homrs of work. If I divide that into the profit it comes
to $1.82-per-hour profit or 35 percent of costs which by any standard
is & very fat profit indeed.

Mr. Gorrmerwen. It is correct. If it would have been that, then
you are 100 percent correct, but it was not. I don’t know whether
1t is final or in draft-form, but I would like to tell you a few points
which will make it clearer.
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No. 1: The audit says that the general manager said we should get
only $3.50. Three pages luter it said that he said between $6.60 and
$6.70. I don’t know on what figures that audit is based. '

It is also not taken into consideration that there is o limit of $350,
I believe it was at that time, per recipient to get services for. We
had many who exceeded 70 hours a month, we had many cases whervo
the agency, the Department of Social Services, City ¢ {1 County of
San Francisco requested 60, 70 hours and so on. We ouly billed for
50 hours. ‘That means we had a loss, what we called a writeoff. Those
writeofls averaged between $3,000 to $4,000 o month multiplied by
12 is between $36,000 and $48,000 a year.

No. 2: In that year later we had a ministrike. None of the re-
cipients ever went without any service. We had either carpools or
cabs which was a very expensive verture.

No. 3: We had a woman working for ug who was very dedicated.
She came to the office and the doctor said she had terminal cancer.
Fortunately by miracles the lady is still alive but I paid her for 9
months $750 a month without doing any work because I felt morally
obligated.

The next thing is we were the only company who gave the em-
Ployces cash bonuses et Christmas as well as sent little food parcels to
the recipients.

Senator Criurcir. You say all of this is being paid for by the
Government?

Mr. Gorrmerzek. That is right.

Senator Crorcir. And you are testifying yourself that you paid
the cash benefits at Christias and kept people on the payroll?

Myr. Govrnerver. Correct.

Senator Crrororr. While they were sick.

I know that you mity have been motivated ont of a spirit of con-
c%vn, Christmas spirit, but you know this money is coming from all
of us.

Mr. Gorrmerver. Yes, Senator, v

Senater Crurorr. And we ave trying to get the costs of this pro-
gram under control.

Tet me just go to another staterent from the audit.

M. Gorromrner. All right.,

Senator Crrurcrr, The MIEW aundit, the statement of income and
expenses included $57,566 of expenses which were not related to the
San Francisco contract for calendar 1973. Certain costs reported by
the contractor were not subject to Federal reimbursement. Under this
criteria we have classified $18,691 of expenses as nonreimbursable.
This amount included $4,092 for Federal income taxes, $3,915 for
payment of tax penalty, $5,504 of interest on the expenses and $185
for expense.

You were charging us for your income taxes plus the penalties for
not paying them properly, plus the interest and expenses that you
accrued. ’

Mr. GorrmerNer. May I explain?

Senator Crurcn. Yes, explain that.

Mr. Gorruriner. I can give an explanation. [Laughter.]
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We had a certified public accountant. We had an accounting deg
partment and then at the end we had the genius of Mr. Gomez a
so-called financial consultant.

Now, I have taken the oath. I have never lied, I will never lie, and
I am telling you that I had almost nothing to do with the accounting
department at any time because, as you see, with the various contracts,
the proposals, the bidding, the implementation, the supervision of
services which came out today was all right. That was my job re-
sponsibility and assignment. It was not until I read the audit I was
as shocked ay you were. I have never known that the $4,000 income
taxes or the $3,000 penalty were charged back to the program. I was -
totally unaware of 1t.

Representative Gissons. Good. I want o direct a question regard-
ing California Coordinated Health Care Services. I believe you were
the principal in that corporation. -

Mr. GorraEiner. A physician and myself,

Representative Gisons. A physician and yourself. What percent
of the corporation did you own?

Mr. GorrapiNer. Sixty and the physician 40,

Representative Gispons. Now, did the California Coordinated
Health Care Services dissolve in 1975 %

Mr. GorreeiNer, Noj it dissolved in 1971.

Representative Giesons. At that time it had $800,000 in an un-
resolved audit pending against it.

Mzr. GorraEINER, I went through that before. I would be happy to
go through it again.

Representative Gmpons. Who was the intermediary ?

Mr. GorreemNer. Blue Cross.

Representative Giseons. Blue Cross.

My. Gorrmminer. The Government owes me probably in excess of
$200,000. [Laughter.]

Representative Gissons. If we owe you, sir, we want to be sure we
pay you.

Did these exceptions include personal telephone bills lile the tele-
phone expenses paid by Peter Gottheiner as an individual?

Mr. GorrrErner. Do they include personal telephone calls?

Representative Giesons. Yes.

Mr. Gorrapiner. Which expenses? 1

Representative Gapeoxs. The ones on Home Health Care.

My, GorrEriner. No.

Representative Gimpons. How about California Coordinated?

Mr. GorrariNer. I made my own phone bills and I am sure you
are aware, sir, that I was given $200 toward the office at home and
L had two telephones, one exclusively for business and one personal,
and that can be verified.

Representative Gissons. How about the next item? Apparently
you paid the Fairmont Hotel for an orchestra and a photographer
that was charged as ex ~nses and is the subject of this 1971 audit
that HEW made of your California Coordinated in 1968 and 1969.

Mr. GorTHEINER. Yes.

Representative Giseons. Did you believe that the orchestra and a
photographer were relaied to anything connected with medicare?
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Mr. Gorrmeiner. I don’t think it was much of an orchestra.
[Laughter.]

I don’t think that—-

Representative Gmzons. That is not exactly being responsive to
my question, Mr. Gottheiner.

Mr. Gorrmemwer. I didn’t mean it that way. I mean the charges
for the orchestra were not mine. That was the second anniversary
Christmas party we had for the medical profession, for other people
in the hospital and medical related fields. That subject came up at
the meeting with the intermediary that I referred to. The attorney
was there and the CPA was there and again during that meeting it
was brought out that we were unaware that you cannot have once
a year, for the people who you are doing business with, a Christmas
party. That, unfortunately, is the problem in most governmental
programs, that the Government comes out with the program and
some are good and some are not so good, but I wish they would only
come out with a program after the regulations are written so the
people know what they are doing.

Representative Gierons. Let's concentrate on this question because
this goes right to the heart of the issue. This is not the homemaler
service.

Mr, Gorrrminer, I know.

Representative Gissons. Is this medicaid?

Mr, Gorreminer, It is titles XVIIT and XIX.

Representative Gissons. These are the titles that deal with medi-
care and medicnid?

Mr. Gorrnurver, Right. 4

Representative Giseons. Pursnant to these titles the old and poor
go to the hospital, although sometimes you cannot get fully reimbursed
for the visit, or the doctor examines you in his office and you get:
reimbursed for that but you charged an orchestra—unot a very good
orchestra—and photographers to medicare. Now, just explain to me
how in the world did you ever think that had anything to do with
medicare ?

Mr. Gorreenver. It had nothing to do with medicare. It had to do
with the business relationship with the'people we were associated
with.

Representative Gipeons. Yes; I understand that. But do you mean
to tell me that you got money from Blue Cross for that?

Mr. Gorrrmrner. If the truth be known, like I said, we did not
get the money. 'There were many more services rendered than there
were paid for and the employees got; paid _

Representative Ginpows. Did you bill Blue Cross for the orchestra
and the photographers?

Mr. Gorrmwer. I think 1t was not included in the cost statement.

Representative Gssons. Did Blue Cross pay it?

Mr. GorreriNer. I don’t think they paid it. Blue Cross ordered a
lot. of money when the company went out of business.

Representative Gisons. But did they claim that back or did they
pay it and then claim it back?

Mr. Gorraeiner, I don't believe they paid it.
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Rgepresentative Gueoxs. You are not sure whether they paid it or
not?

Mr. Gorrupiner. No; this is about 6 years ago. All I know is thal
Blue Cross—and I have some correspondence here which I would be
more than happy to give you for the records. At that time Seunator
Murphy wrote to Commissioner Ball that every time we had to meet
a payroll and we were expecting a check from Blue Cross, as T men-
tioned before, the computer broke down and that is why we even-
tually—but it was too late then—changed directly reimbursement
with Mr. Fox’s office.

_ Representative Gispoxs. What I am really tvying to find out, did
Blue Cross honor a bill for you for an orchestra and a photographer?

Mr. Gorrueiver, To the best of my knowledge, no.

Representative Gizpoxns. They never paid you any money for it?

Mr. GorremiNer. To the best of my knowledge, ro.

Representative Gispowns. But you billed them for it%

. Mr. Gorruerver. Sir, I did not do any billing. I was the admin-
istrator and I was in charge of the physical therapy. We had a billing
department. Unfortunately, I am being made vesponsible for the
entire operation of——

Representative Gissons. Won own 60 percent of it.

Mr. Gorrmerner. That is correct. That is correct, but the billing
part was never my responsibility. It is not in any of the companies,

Representative Gmeeons. Did the company go bankrupt?

Mr. Gorruener. I beg pardon?

Representative Gassons, Did the company go bankrupt?

Mr. Gorrmeiner. 'Well, you can call it that, yes.

Representative Gipsons. Thank you.

My. Gorrrmiver. It was also brought ont this morning that Visit-
ing Home Services had in Illinois a contract. They hive never,

In Mr. Keeley’s testimony today it was brought vut that Visiting
Home Services paid the law firm @ amount of dollars. I want to
have it on the record that National Home Care Lias reimbursed Vis-
iting Home Services for all the money or a little money they paid
to the law firm, and for your information the law firm has got & lot
of money because, talling about the Iliinois contract, the contract was
supposed to be for 3 months for $126,000. The actnal coniract, the
actual billing, the actual services was $13.80(1 and that attorney’s
agreement, the attorney could have gotten $162,000. I will regretfully
tell you that National FHlome Care lost $28,000. A contract like that
we can do without.

Senator Cuorom. Well, on that volume of business, ves.

Mr. Gorrmerner. Noj Wational Home Care has no business at this
time. I would like to malke

Senator Crrorcm. Iow many corporations of yours have gone
bankrunt?

Mr. Gormmiver. None; I would like to noint that out. Thank
vou, Senator, for asking the question; none. California Coordinated
Health Care Service went out of business because Blue Cross stonped
paving us and I paid whatever was owed, never had bankruptey.

No. 2: Visitine Home Services held out until June 14, no check
ever bounced. The service was good, the employees were satisfied.
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While T was there they did not go bankrupt. They went bankrupt
215 months later. I personally was not involved in any of the bank-
i‘uptcy aéxd I wish you could have stayed, then it would not have
wappened.

Senator Cuguron. I just have one further question.

‘Who in the Bureau of Health Insurance told you that they would
not pursue the recovery of over $800,000 in overpayments?

Mr. Gorreminer. I believe there were three gentlemen who were
present at the meeting. I can dig up the date and maybe through
Blue Cross we can find out the former attorney from whom we inter-
ceded, Mr. Gomez, and he can tell us who is the gentleman.

Senator Cruromn. Well, I have no further questions.

Mr. Gorrariner. May I just make a couple more comments?

On the other aundit here for Mx. Manly, again for the record, on
the last page I am referring to the audit of Qctober 29, 1976, where,
Senator, you have the compensation out of the other andit, but the
figures as far as I am concerned are correct. I just would like to go
briefly through the others because it is on my conscience to tell you.

Mzr. Giomez for the $49,000 he got, fivst of all, that was only for a
9-month period prorated over 1 or 2 hours a duy where he made
personal telephone calls. His hourly rate was $200 an hour. My
daughter, Vivian, is listed with $1,875.

Senator Caurom. Mr. Gomez, what was he doing making telephone
calls and getting $200 an hour for?

Mr. Gorrariner. What was he doing?

Senator CrurcH. Yes. :

Mzr. Gorrmemner. That is a question I asked myself a long time
ago, [Laughter.] :

Senator Crurern. The auditor indicates he didn’s do anything.

Mr, Gorrmexner. I think Mr. Gomez, if T may be very candid
with you, should not be a case for the anditors.

Senator Caurce. Should not be what?

Mz, Gorrreiner. Should not be a case for the anditors.

Senator Crurcit. Should not be a case for the auditor?

Mr. Gorrmeiner. No; I think the category higher. I worked that
hard for the company 4 years ago, I had a heart attack in n welfare
office and to me, not even talking about financially, it was morally
the worst blow when Mr. Gomez came in about 1 month later and
I knew what was going to happen. I had, and I adwit it, frankly,
the worst crying spell and I tried to get drunk and get it over with,
drink myself to death. I mean, T didn’t do it, but I knew that Mr.
Gomez was a wing of the company and that is not the first company.

But getting back to my daughter, $1,875; $375, the last check
bounced. That made it $1,500 and that was charged to me.

My son was & full-time worker for tlie company and he deserved
his income. The $8,300 from loan repayment he had to borrow once
and somebody gave him cash and wanted cash back and that was the
transaction. There will be entries, there should have been entries, and
I am sure there were entries for that money for the $8,300. My ex-
wife did some secretarial service, the rest I charged. It wac charged
on me.
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Furthermore, she loaned the company $10,000 which she never g
back or she got back and Jennie got hers, my son’s wife. She wg
service coordinator and she worked full time, not as a family
ber. She worked, she did her job like any outsider.

However, that financial business, Mr. Gomez’s son, whom we all
inherited and he worked for it, but he got paid.

And last, but not least, I would like to mention one more thing.
Mz. Clean, Mr. Keeley, talked yesterday about Unicare and today
about Visiting ome Services. I think if ic sour grapes. He lost one
job, he lost the other job. If the company, Visiting Home Services,
would have stayed on, but Mr. Weeley says, this should not be
charged to medicare. When his girlfriend went to Connecticut for
about 6 weeks he came to the office even on Saturdays and Sundays
until my son finally had to change the lock to call her for an hour
or more. So I would like to put that in the record so that Mr. Clean
is not as clean as he sounds.

Senator Cmurcm. I think we have our work cut out for us.
[Laughter.]

Thank you very much for your testimony.

My, GorrmEiNsr. You are welcome, Senator,

[The prepared statement of Mr. Gottheiner follows:]

[Testimony resumes on p. 1069.]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF PETER GOTIHEINER

Mr. Chairman, Lionorable members of your committee, ladies and gentlemen:
May I take this opportunity to express my sincere gratitude for inviting me
and for giving me the opportunity to submit my testimony and answer your
questions.

The Committee on Aging under the Chairmanship of former Senator Frank
Moss from Utah held hearings approximately more than a year ago, and it was
at that time my name specifically and the names of the companies of which I
was president were mentioned. BExtremely negative statements and allegations
were made by some witnesses, particularly by two competitors.

‘While reading these front page stories in the newspapers, I also read that
former Senator Moss will give me an opportunity to submit my testimony.

As a matter of fact, T met former Senator Moss at a small campaign gather-
ing in San Franeisco, California; and I introduced myself and told him that I
was the person against whom many false allegations were made during his
Committee Hearings, and that I was pleased to learn that I would be given
an opportunity to reply. He seemed to have only a vague memory of the Hear-
ing and ~f my involvement; however, he promised to invite me to appear before
his Committee. Unfortunately, this never happened during his tenure ag Chair-
man; and for that reason, I do appreciate it very much that I, Peter Gott-
heiner, can address you, rexd you my own statements and give you my own
answers candidly and honestly.

Until now, almost everything I heard about myself and about the companies
which I headed wasg distorted, taken completely out of context, and based on
information which was somehow supplied by some malicious individuals who
were unable to compete with me professionally and ethically, but whose reign-
ing success drove them to a nationwide campaign of slanderous and anony-
mous letters to welfare directors, newspapers, ete.

Fortunately, I survived and carried on business, answering every question
I wasg asked and attempting to put the false allegations in their proper prospec-
tive, Gentlemen, without a perfectly clenr conscience, belief in myself and the
faith that justice would prevail, I could not have survived thig continvous
nightmare.

Jealous competitors haunted me since 1960 when the first contract was
awarded to me on sealed bids to provide physical therapeutic and rehabilita-
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tive services to employees of the City and County of San Francisco who sus-
tained industrial injuries in their line of duty.

‘When I started a certified and licensed home health agency in 1968, I re-
ceived many referrals from gatisfied and loyal physicidans who had r(,ferred
pfxtiggst)s to me for physical therapy since my arrival in the United States
in ),

The two exigting non-hospital based hoie health agencies in San Francisco,
Vigiting Nurses Association and San Francisco Home Health Services, did not
like competition, since they were used to monopollzu\g the program; and they
did o good job of this,

The Visiting Nurses Associntion had dischoarge nurges stationed in 90 per-
cent of San Francisco’s hospitals, those nurses being on the hospital staff but
paid by the Visiting Nurses Association, and, conseguently, charged to titles
XVII or XIX.

Charges were made, perjury was committed by individuals, including staif of
the Department of Health, State of California, accusing me and the company
of wrong-doing, Che investigation took over a year, and the case was sub-
mittfduto the U.8. Attorney, who in turn likewise investigated all charges
carefully.

The letter from the U.S. Attorney is attached to my testimony and spesks
for itgelf. There was not a single instance of wrong-doing on the part of the
company or me.

I anticipate questions on thig sv bject, as well as on all the other storieg told
primarily about me and abouft thz various organizations with which I wag con-
nected, Since I do not know the content of your questions and do not wish to
second-guess, I will respond to them as they are asked, Xor that reagon, they
are not included in the written testimony. If I feel that some relevant gues-
tiong were ot asked, I would very much like, with the permission of the
Chairman, to advise you of them and, at the same time, to reply to them.

Bvery member of your Committee is a Lawmaker; and it is for that reason
that I have included in my testimony some constructive criticism and my
reasons for it, as well as some constructive suggestions and recommendations
from which the entire nation could benefit, such as: Compagsionate carc of
the indigent and unfortunate homebound jndividuals eligible for thig programm,
which would prevent and substitute for institutionalized care in nursing homes;
Rermiction in welfare recipients; Job opportunities; Savings of millions of
dc..ars.

I would be pleased, after you evaluate the merits of my guggestions, to offer
my knowledge and expertise or to seérve on any AdviSory Board which you
may intend to create and which, in turn, could provide you with additional
constructive imput for intreduction of legislation taat would make thiz pro-
gram one of the most popular, haumanitarian and economic programs ever spon-
gsored by the Federkl Government.

Home care is, without a doubt, one of the most valuable programs {n the
nation.

With the continued spiraling cost of institutionnlized care, the cost for home
care has n great bilateral advantage:

One: Tor the individual, whether he/she is aged, infirmed or blind, or is
eligible under another category of social, services to receive adequat :.#lp and
assistance in order to stay in his/her own home represents a ti zucendous
psychological value for the homebound or bedridden;

Two: The total expenditure, which is being paid 45% by the Iederal Gov-
ernment and 259% by the respective State and, in very few cases, split up
12149 by the State and 12149 by the County, is only a small fraction of in-
stitutionalized care.

It was in 1964, when extended care facilities mushroomed all over the
country, that I began to realize and appreciate the immeasurable value and
advantages of retaining n person at home instead of transplanting him/her to
a nursing home facility, often fifty or more miles away from his/her nearest
relative.

The eoncept of in-home supportive services and its increasing popularifty is
proven by the fact that approximstely over $3.4 million is spent annually on
homemalker chore worker services and attendent care. .

The cost for the same number of recipients in extended care facilities or
nursing homes would be five to eight times more, while the chances of con-
valescence and rehabilitation in a ntursing home compared to home care has
been proven many times to be less.
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It is most unfortunate that in-home supportive servicey, until now, have
neither been adequately or properly controlled by the respective governmen
agency nor has advantage been taken of during this program of the vast so
of employment for recipients of public assistance. It is further regrettables
many counties or states still operate this progiam as a formerly known “at-
tendent care" program, which means that the recipient of services is at the
same time the employer of his/her attendent. Thig, to me, is not only a con-
flict of interest but a most ineflicient arrangement, because nohody can or
should be judge and jury at the same time.

I know as a matter of fact from statistics of the Stute of California, which
surely do not differ from any other state, that there is a large overutilizntion
of services for reasons such ag: (a) the recipient requests more hours than
necessary; (b) the worker is an employee of the recipient and, therefore, has
to comply with his/her requests; (c) the worker is untrained and under-
qualified; (d) there is no supervision or monitoring of the services.

The recipients of services are allotted a lump sum by the respective Depart-
ment of Social Services, which he or she is requested to pay to the provider
ot services. It has happened in many instances that either the attendent did
not receive hig/her full pay or, since many of these attendents are either rela-
tives, close friends or neighbors of the recipient, “arrangements” are being
made and fees are split.

For that reason, it is much more advantageous, economical, businesslike and
efficient if the provider of services is employed by someone other than the
recipient. Cogts are considerably lower and quality of service is considerably
higher. One of the best examples in California is the largest county, Los
Angeles, which years ago had the intention of contracting for services but
reneged on this; and the second largest county, San Diego, has recently in-
vited proposals and bids to replace the old program.

Another way of providing these services ig that some counties and states
have their own ‘“in-house” program, utilizing civil service employees. Not only
is the cost for services considerably higher, but I am a firm believer that the
government . . . federal, state or county . . . should 7ot engage in domestic or -
personalized services

If the county administers their own homemalker/chore program, the cost is
up to $24 per hour, according to the report by the Auditor General, State of
California.

This program started out as what it was originally designed for, which in
brief is home maintenance, home management and personal service. There is
absolutely no necessity for the utilization of medical or paramedical personnel.

Tor you gentlemen on this Committee who are married, your wife is o
homemaker; and for those of you who are not married, your mother was and is
a homemaker, I seriously doubt that neither your wife nor your mother needed
a public health nurse, or registered nurse, or licensed vocatlonal nurse to
teach her to be a homemeaker.

These domestic services are provided primarily by females and, at times,
by widowers or unmarried men who learned to take care of these duties and
chores from their parents.

I am the first one to admit and fully agree that the in-home supportive serv-
ices program s becoming one of the largest industries in the nation, is becom-
ing very commercialized and competitive. Since it is paid for by public funds, it
should be operated as efficiently and economically as possible. A more qualified,
better trained and supervised homemaker/chore worker will complete his/her
chores and duties assigned in a shorter time than a less qualified, less trained
and less supervised person. Therefore, the training program of about 50-60
hours is essential; and proper supervision at a certain sensible ratio is very
fmportant.

Supervisors not only assess the quality of services provided by the home-

maker/chore worker, but simultaneously evaluate the piiysical, psrchological
and environmental condition of the client. They should also be trained to make
every effort to utilize to the fullest any rehabilitative potential of the indi-
vidual receiving services. Guidance, encouragement and proper training will in
many instances not only reduce lhours aid cost of service but, more importantly,
restore the recipient to independency in activities of daily living, self-respect
and self-help.




1061

Several of the homemaker/chore service agencies are also licensed under
Titles XVIII and XIX—Medicaid and Medicare, It was these agencies who
suddenly and strongly pushed and supported utilization of paramedical per-
sonnel in the in-home suportive servides program. A home health agency is
required to provxde home health services under the direction of a medical
director who is a licensed physician and surgeon, a public health nurse and
other registered nurses, a medical social worker, registered physical, occu-
pational and speech therapists, a dietician, and otber paramedical personnel.
~ Almost the identical services which are rendered under Title XX by home-
makers and chove workers are rendered under Titles XVIII and XIX by
certified home health aides. Home health aides are required to cowmplete a
training course of 120 hours; and most are supervised by registered nurses
again, if you pardon me, providing ailmost the identical services as home-
makers/chore workers.

The only differenices are that Titles XVIIT and XIX require supervision by
registered nurses, medical social workers, registered physical therapists, etc.,
while Mitle XX does not require such supervision.

For that reason, the cost of one hour of service rendered by a home health
aide with all his/her professional supervision compared to one hour of home-
maker/chore worker service costg approximately three times ag much.

It is my belief that it was the precise reason to provide these domestic serv-
jces under litle XX without the unnecessary “window dressing” and, hence,
the increased costs.

I invite your comparison of hourly iates between home health aides versus
homemaker and chore workers, The advantage for a home health agency to
operate simultanecusly as a homemaker/chore service ageney is proration and
utilization of the profes:,ionul staff, However, these agencies claim that their
quality of service is better, which in my opinion is an extremenly poor ex-
cuse. One does not need nursing supervision to go shopuing, prepare meals,
bathe the client, do light housecleaning, ete.

Almost every company who is trying to have legisiation on Title XVIII and
XIX introduced shether on a federal, stite or county level, tu gu the route of
high class and high priced, yet unnecessary, supervisxon calls itself *non-
profit”. Ahese so-called “non-proﬁt” agencies have proven nationwide, almost
without exception, that they are unable and unquaiified to compete w1th free
enterprise. In almost every area where bids for homemaker/chore services
with an hourly rate were submitted, these so-called “non-profit” agencies’ bids
were considerably higher than the ones submitted by proprietary, for-profit
agencies.

If Myr. Gerald Hawes of the Auditor General’'s Office, State of California, is
in the audience, he will attest to this fact; because it was his office that pub-
lished statistics and, at the same time, was unable to explain the fact that com-
panies who claim to make no profit had to charge more than other companies
who admittedly make a profit, Their only continued excuse is that they claim
to provide a better service, which has been proven no? to be the case anywhere.
If these go-called “non-profit” agencies would have their way and be able to
regrlate the Title XX program, the cost would be at least 509 higher, while
the guality of service would not be one per cent better.

Py these reasons, I totally disagree with some of the conclugions, recom-
mendations and benefits in Appendix 3, particularly with:

THE CONCLUSION

“In spite of statutory authorization to provide for a full range of in-home
supportive services, the Department of Health has not done 80. This hasg re-
sulted in either the provision of medicolly-related service by ungualified pro-
viders or medically-related services which are not being provided at all”

THE RECOMMENDATION

“Weo recommend that the Department of Health attempt regulations which
would permit the use of the full range of in-home medically-related social
services s that homemaker and chore worker clients will not have to depend
on unquaiified providers for medically-related services.”

“We also recommend that the Department require the use of medical soclal
review teams or their equivalent, where indicated, to assure provision of ap-
propriate levels of services to clients.”
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THE BENEFITS

“Implementation of these recommendations will permit the provision of th
optimum levels of services at the minimum cost.”

I believe that the above conclusions, recommendations and benefits probably
have certain merits but would make the program too cumbersome, complicated
and confusing, and too costly.

I have personally had many years of experience in home health services and
in in-home supportive services. Judging from thai experience, it appears to me
that although both programs were designed to retain the aged, infired or
© blind in his/her own surroundings, these two types of services should be totally
separate in delivery and bilting, but yet coordinated in programmatics, Home
health services require paramedical peraonnel, while in-liome supporiive serv-
lces are described as home maintenance, home management and personnel
services.

J am in £yl support of each individual having their own physician, which
they usually do, and quite frankly it should be left up to the physician to de-
cide whether his patient requires home health services, such as skilled nurs-
ing, physienal therapy, etc., or plain domestic services with a personal touch.

All funding comes from either the Federal Government, the State or the
Counties. The description of percentage between Titles XVIII and XIX varies
to Title XX, In reality, it is all allocated from public fundg out of the tax-
payery’ money; and I strongly feel that these services should neither be
shifted around nor be combined.

If o client receives homemaker and/or chore services in order to remain
it home instend of being placed in a nursing home facility, and this client's
physical condition deteriorates, then this very same client should become a
patient of a certified home health agency and receive home health services ag
preseribed by his/her physician from gualified paramedical personnel,

On the other hand, if a patient receives home health services, as preseribed
by his/bher physician, and this paotient’s physieal condition improves to the
point where home health services are no longer regnired but domestic services
are, then this very same patient should become a client of an agency providing
homemaker and chore services. Almost every profession in the United States
and especially the medical profession has many, many specialties within it.
A specialist in his own field is much more gualified and experienced to do a
hetter job at a lesser cost than in o specialty in which he/she has had no
training. X am sure that any person with a heart condition would not see a
dermatologist to care for his heart problem. I believe in the same principle
and differential for home health services vergus in-home supportive services.
The Report svith the conclusions, recommendations and benefits with which
I disagree does not take into consideration the much higher cost of training,
wages and supervision, if the programs were combined.

Figures speak for themselves in that the hourly rate for n certified home
health aide who actually performs almost identical services as a homemaker
ig three times higher, as said previously. For that reason, I see no merits in
trying to combine both types of services.

The Report by the Office of the Auditor General of Californin entitled “A
Manngement Review of the Homemaker/Chore Services Program” dated June
11, 1975, submitted by Gerald A, Hawes, deals mainly with the many de-
ficiencies in the program caused and created almost exclusively by the De-
partment of Health, State of California.

It is as difficult as risky for any provider of services to participate
in a governmental program with no specific laws, regulations, guidelines and
directions, For that reasom, it was the easiest way for the Department of
IIealth to point their finger at the provider of services who delivered the
largest volume in the State of Oalifornia, which was Visiting Home Services,
Inc, a(‘compnny which I founded and of which I was president until June
16, 1976,

No agency should be accused of administrative, management, accounting
or program deficiencies in the absence of laws, regulations, guidelines and
directions, .

If a referee in a football game throws his handkerchief, both teams know
that n penalty will be imposed on either of the twe teams. The penalty is based
on the rules under which football iz played. The referee then tells the teams
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and demonstrates to the audience the type of error or wrong-doing the player
has committed. The teara is being penalized according to these rules. However,
no foothall game could be played without rules where the referee would throw
his handkerchief indicating & penalty and telling the players and the audience
that it ig for an error or wrong-doing for which ruleg will be published in two
years,

Let me give you another example, gentl” den. A new bill for a code of ethics
pertaining to outsids income wag introduced, 'Lhis bill does not become law
until after the President of the United States signg it, Wor that reason, it ig
also not retronctive; and income of legislators, which could not be earned
after this legisiation, but was earned prior to this legislation, would not have
to be refunded.

The Department of Health, State of California, finally drafted some regula-
tions in the beginning of January, 1977; and I think it is totally unjust to ac-
cuse people, innocent of wrong-doings, wlen they were never told what was
right and what was wrong. As far as Visiting Home Services, Inc. and its
subsidinry, Health Help, Inc. and myself are concerned, I acted in good faith,
professionally and ethically.

In general, let me tell you that the percentage of profit which Henalth Help,
Inc. hay been accused of making ig in actuality extremely lower fhan stated
in the varioug reports and is based on many distorted, erroneous figures and
imput, For that and other reasons, I consider the Audit Report on Health
Help, Inc. to be inaccurate.

The profit for which Health Help, Iuc, has been accused of making was
38 percent ag per the audit report. Although there is no liwit in profit, this
figure is very wrong, due to numerous deductiong which were not accounted
for in the audit. The average profit margin of contracts provided hy Visiting
Home Services, Inc, was between 2 percent and 4 percent; otherwise, Vigiting
¥ome Services, Inc, counld mever have been the lowest bidder in most cases.

As far as the Audit Report dated October 29, 1976, on Visiting Home Sery-
ices, Inc, and Health Help, Inc., which was done after the filing of bankruptey,
i concerned, I will attempt to answer your questions to the best of my
ability, as long as yon realize that I was asked to resign three months prior
to the filing of the bankruptey.

However, I wish to take issue with and deeply resent & comment on Page
6, Paragraph 2, in this report; and I quote, “Peter Gottheiner beld no stock
interest in Visiting Xome Services, Inc. However, as President of both or-
ganizations and ostensibly only an employee of Visiting Home Services, Inc,
he operated both Health Help, Inc. and Visiting Home Service, Inc. as sole
proprictorshin.,

This is an assumption of the author cf thig report and the assumption is
unfrue and is merely the personal opinion of the guthor.

I also wish to take issue with and resent the comiments on Page 16, Para-
graph 2, in this report; and I quote, “Thig iy the second time within five
years that an organization headed by Peter Gottheiner, and heavily involved
in providing medical or social benefits under governmental programs, hag
sought refnge in bankruptey action. Some $89,000 in aundited overpayments
ig still due the State of California from California Coordinated ¥ealthcare
Services, Inc. for services provided under Mifle XIX. Other amounts are due
the Medicare (Federal) program from the same organization,

I never sought refuge in bankruptey, not within five years nor in the 57%
years of my life; and if anyone is owed money, it i Cnlifornia Coordinated
Health Care Services, Inc., the defunct but never hankiupt home health
agency, and net Medi-Cal nor the Medicare programs,

I will be pleased to go into further detail when responding to your questions.

In order not to take up additional time, I am cnclosing in my written testi-
mony & news releage dated November 4, 1976, from the Department of Health,
State of California, by Gary Macomber, Deputy Director, Soclal Services Di-
vision. I am also enclosing my reply dated November 30, 1976, to Mr. Ma-
comber in which I pointed out the various false statements made in the Press
Relense. Again, if you have any questions, it will be my pleasure to respond.

I read with greut interest the report by the Office of the Anditor General
of the State of Californin entitled “A Management Review of the Homemaker/
Ohore Services Program”, dated June 11, 1975, submitied by Gerald A. Hawes,
addressed to the Oalifornia Legislature, which was requested by Senator George




1064

Moscone, presently Mayor of the City and County of San Irancisco, and
Asgemblyman Willie Brown, Both legislators were representing the San Fran-
cisco constituency.
Mr. Hawe's findings were that the Department of Health has neither
adequate regulations nor appropriate management tools to effectively supervi

!

the County’s administration of the Homemaker/Chore Service Program, As
a result, the administration of the Momemaker/Chore Service Program, as well
as the cost of the Program, varles significanily from county to county.

A8 far as the cost factor is concerned, hourly rate ranges by providers were
included in the report. According {o the hending, these hourly rates were as of
December 31, 1974,

It might interest you very much to note the decrense in costs for the fiseal

yeurs 1975-1976 and 1976-1977.

‘When I speak of decrease, I am speaking only of decrease in cost for
in-home supportive serviceg delivered by proprietary agencies. For some strange
reason, there is an increase in cost for so-called “non-profit” agencies,

Tor your information, I listed seventeen counties in California, which to
the best of my knowledge are all the counties who were contracting with
agencies, The following figures were taken from bids submitted to counties
for the fiseal year 1975-70 with the exception of the City and County of San
Franecisco, which as you are probably aware invited bids but rejected them,
and is pregently in the process of evaluating new bids.

Visiting Home Unlcare, Inc. Homemakers Inc., )
Services, nc, UpJohn Nonprofit
Home- Home-~ Home-~ Home-

County maKer Chore maker Chure maker Chole maker Chore
FIe8N0.e mucmamsmnn 3.24 3.23 3,54 3,39 3,63 3,63 3,44 3.40
Humboldt, .. 3.42 3,29 3,80 3,19 4,51 3,40 4,11 3,65
Ymparial. 4,04 4,04 4,23 4,03 4,23 3,85 4.83 4,034
Mendocin 3,22 3.22 3.85 3,32 4,28 3,37 4,75 3,46
Madera. 4,12 4,12 3,79 3,79 4,09 L R,

3.56 3,56 3,46 3,21 3.42 3,37 3.70 3.60
4,34 4,34 4,50 4,45 .
3.19 3.17 3,30 3,25 3,62 3,55 4,18 4,09
3,98 3,98 4,60 4,25 4,37 4,24 4,70 A1
4,10 4.10 4,33 4,27 4,78 4,51 5.14 , 80
3,22 3,22 3,32 3.32 3,39 3.38 3,59 N
Santa Clara... 5.17 5.19 |- ) S [: 311 R
Santa Cruz. 4,93 4,85 A 67 oo 6,00 wrmeveacnnn
Tehama.... - 4,08 .08 4,50 4,20 4,75 4,27 4.75 3.96
Tulare... — 3.24 3,24 3.3 3,37 3.70 3057 mrnecmoann———— ————
Venturidu, aaeeaeae e 3.42 3,40 3,51 3.38 3.60 3.60 4,68 4,36

By computing the above figures which can be verifled by the various counties,
excluding San Francisco, the average homemaker rates for all counties were
as follows: Visiting Xome Services, Inc, the lowest cost— $3.81 per hour;
Unicare, Inc—$4.02 per hour; Homemakers, Inc, Upjobn—$4.20 per hour;

and Nonprofit—$4.55 per hour.

The average Chore Worker rates for all counties were ag follows: Visiting
Home Services, Inc., the lowest cost—$3.61 per hour; Uniecare, Inc.—§3.66 per
hour; Homemakers, Inc, Upjohn—$3.72 per hour; and Nonprofit—$3.92 per

hour,

Most counties, with the exception of San Francisco, who contracted for
homemaker services exclusively, utilized almost exclusively chore services. The
only counties other than San Francisco who had a sizable amount of home-

maker hours was the county of Santa Olara.

The iowest rate for homemaker services was submitted by Visiting Home
Serviceg, Ine. in the county of Riverside at $3.19 per hour and the lowest bid
for chore services was likewise submitted by Visiting Home Services, Ine. in
the county of Riverside for $3.17 per hour. The lowest bid submitted by
Unicare, Inc., was in the county of Riverside at $3.30 per hour for home-
maker services and $3.35 per hour for chore services.

The lowest bid submitted by Upjohn was in the county of Merced at $3.42
per hour for homemaker services and $3.37 per hour for chore services.




1065

The lowest bid submitted by. nonprofit agencies (I'resno County Bconomic
Opportunity Commission) was in the county of ¥Fresno at $3.65 per hour for
homemaker services and $3.50 per hour for chore services.

The highest rate statewide is presently $7.76 per hour charged by San
Francisco Home Health Services, one of the so-called nonprofit organizations,

At this point, I would like to draw your attention to the fact that while
sealed bids were required during the year 1974-75, the Oounties of ‘Tulare,
Riverside, Fumboldt, Venturn, Santa COruz, San Jouquin all in the State of
California ; the State of Kansas; the State of Missouri and the District of
Solumbiu did not award the cont;ract to the lowest, responsible and qualified

idder.

During the fiscal year 1975-76, the Counties of Riverside, San Bernardino,
Mendooino, Merced, San J\.aqum, all in the State of Californin; the State of
Kansas; the State of Missouri; the District of Columbia and the County of
Allegheuy, Pennsylvania, did not award the contract to the lowest, responsible
and qualified bidder.

Furthermore, duving the first bidding procedure in the Oity and County
of San Xrancisco, as well as in the County of San Diego, the contract was not
awarded to the lowest, responsible and qualified bidder, but both counties
went for rebidding.

I cannot comprehend the request for sealed bids and the Aisregard for the
cost when contracts were awarded in the specific instances listed above.

For example, in the County of Riverside, which requices almost a million
hours, they accepted a bid at $.92 per hour more, or 299 higher than the
lowest, qualified and responsible bidder for the award of the contract. Lhe
annual difference is $02,000, but that is only one county. Multiply that by
the number listed and by the other counties or states of which I am unay: »ze,
and you are seeing very sizable amounts being needlessly spent. It sealed
bids are required and sent out to qualified and responsible providers, the
lowest bidder should be awarded the contract, provided the line item budget
and the budget narrative are correct, and the company does not take any
shiorteuts by not budgeting for enough administrative stalf or supervisory
persennel or pays the employeesy less than called for in the specifications by
employing them primarily as casual workers who are only entitled to statutory
benefits. Furthermore, according to the summary also included in Mr. Hawe's
report, the following larger counties are likewise wasting money with their
in-house program, which again, according to Mr. Hawe's report, is the most
expensive one. Lo cite a few, the County of Marin in Californin is $50 per
client per month above the average figure; the County of Monterey 1n Cali-
fornin is $8 per client per month above the average figure; the County of
Sacramento in California ig §35 per client per month above the average figure:
the County of San Diego in California is $49 per month per client above the
average figure; and the County of Yolo in California is $45 per client per
month above the average figure.

In addition, I wish to add that the figures quoted in Appendix B show that
the average cost per client per month during the second guarter of 1974-75 was
$119.69, in the State of California.

I have definite proof that in most counties where Visiting Iome Services,
Inc. had contracts, the cost per client per month was considerably lower than
quoted in the Summary.

The Department of Health, State of COalifornia, received from me corres-
pondence on two separate occasions where we offered to provide services at a
savings of $12 million annually to the State. The County of Los Angeles, who
still provides most of their services under the old Attendent Care Program,
carrying the individual provider contracts, could save a considerable amount
of money by contracting for services, as could the othur counties mentioned
previously. Until this day, I have never received a written response from the
Department of Health in Sacramento, which clearly confirms Mr., Hawe's
findings of lack of adequate regulations to effectively control the cost of service
delivery and lack of manngement information system or adequate staff capable
of enforcing existing reégulations and detecting potential problems in the
program by the Department of Health, State of California. I also recom-
mended to the Department of Health, State of California, that bids should
be submitted on a cost per client per month instead of an hourly rate.

87~460—T77—
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’

During the last several years, I have made numerous requests to the Depart-
ment of Xlealth to issue clearer guidelines and more definitive regulations,
obviously without success, Most of the gentlemen at the Depasiinent of Health
whom I tried to contact were hardly ever available to speak with me because
they were tled up in meetings day after day, month after month, year after
year,

Gentlomen, there are a couple of proven examples in the State of California
which X want to mention by name.

(1) Mhe Fresno County Mconomie Opportunity Comumission, one of the so-
called “non-profit” organlzations, charged $4.50 per hour a few years ago for
homemalker gervices in the County of Fresno, When competitive bids became
compulSory, their rate changed between June 30 and July 1 from $4.50 per
hour to $3.75 per hour. I brought thiy matter to the attention of the county
and state, telling them that either the X¥resno County Xconomic Opportunity
Commigsion made & profiy at $450 per hour, which wss not allowed under
OASC-5, or they were losing money at $3.75 per hour, Xf they charged move
than their cost, they were elther supposed to refund the overpayment, which
way the case in the County of Fresno in the sum of $75,000, or they utilized
and commingled ofher funds which were not designated for the in-home sup-
portive services program to substitute for their loss, which ie likewise illegal.

(2) Another example is San Francisco Home Health Services, who was under
contract with the City and County of San Francisco, and for years was
charging the rate of $7.26 per hour compared to proprietary companies who
charged $7.00 and $6.00 per hour. San ¥Francisco Home Health Services' volume
was almost fifty percent higher than that of the other agencies chavg.ag
$.75 or $L.70 less. It ig the same in this program as in 4any other business
that wholesale is cheaper than retail, or that the cost for more hours should
not be ag much ag the cost for less hours of service.

Bids were submitted for the City and County of San Francisco on January
21, 1077, San Francisco Home Henlth Services submikted a bid of $8.03 per
hour, while our company submitted a bid of $5,82 per hour. This is a difference
of $2.81 or forty percent higher than n proprietary company who admittedly
included a profit in their ling item budget.

Ag a matter of tact; every proprietury company who submitted bids in San
Francisco were lower than San Francisco Home Health Serviess,

(8) The identical situntion happened in San Diego where Allied! Flome Henlth
Services and the Visiting Nurses Assvciation in a joint venture submitted a
bid averaging $4.46 per hour versug the bid of our company at $3.80 per hour,
which again included a profit, This difference was seventeen percent.

In addition to the Income from the City and County of Sau Francisco, San
Francisco Home Health Services received for years $100,000 in subsidies from
the United Way and additional funds from other voluntary organizations as
wcll as a one-time federal grant for almost $1 million for a demonstration
program. Allled IMome Iealth Services and the Visiting Nurses Association
alike surely recelved subsidies from the United Way.

It is incomprehensible to me that despite the sulaidies, grants, and the fact
that they supposedly not only make no profit, but are also tax-exempt, they
continuously bid higher and, in most ciises, get away with it; while proprictary
agencies who deliver the sume quality of services in a more business-like,
efticient and streamlined wvay with less administrative overhead and less
unnecessary window dressing, at the same time accomplishing the same goals
which are retaining the aged, disabled, i1l or blind comfortably in their own
homey, dre continually under criticism.

I sincerely Wwope that this comparison, which can easily be documented by
facts and figures, “will make you gentlemen realice that it would be unfair
and unwise to surrender to the prejudiced, untrue and unsubstantiated alle-
gation that proprietary agencies take advantage of thig program. I am pleased
to say that it is just the opposite; besides, the United States ¢f America
depends upon free enterprise, and I am proud to be a part of it

I belicve we all agree that institutionalized care is too costiy and that the
unemployment figure in our country is too high, as is the number of persons
who depend on public assistance.

In order to reduce program costs and to make the purchase of in-home
supportive Services more competitive, counties and states are now required
to invite proposals and bids from potentinl providers of services.
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Being in full agreemeni with this procedure, I cannot understand that in
many instances counties or states who invite competitive bidding totally
disregard the actual bid, which is the hourly rate for the delivery of home-
maleer and chore services, including all supervision, administrative, training
and program expenses. Those counties and states who have the habit of dis-
regarding the lowest bid perpetuste that concept, which means that the goal
of the procedure—to obtain fthe best service for the lowest cost—is mnot
accomplished. Milliong of dollarg are being spent unnecessarily, often for unjust
priorities given to one contractor or another. Avcording to Invitations For
Bids, awards of contracts ave to be made to the lowest, responsible and
qualified bidder.

If & bid is submitted, most every governmental agency bas it evaluated
by a department-appointed advisory or review board. The composition of such
a review bourd is predominantly from members of local volunteer organiza-
tipns who are in most cases brainwashed in favor of so-called “non-profit”
home town organizations and are totally adverse to proprietary agencies and
totally disregarding the cost factor. Again, statistics support my statement
anywhere that so-called “non-profit” organizations have never submitted a
lower bid than a proprietary company which included profits in their line
item budgets and, consequently, in their bids. I believe that a lot of lobbying
was ¢one favoring non-profit organizations and diserediting proprietary agen-
cies. A {ypical example was the HEW JAndil fur the City and County of San
Francisco.

The contract in that county was split between four companies, one of them
supposedly non-profit, and three of them for-profit. In addition, the Visiting
Nurses Association, another non-profit group, was also referred some cases
under contract. The HBEW Audit, for strange and unknown reasons, wias made
exclusively on the three proprietary agencies. Although San Francisco Hrme
Health Services, headed by Hadley Hall, received 119, and 299, respecti: iy
more per hour than did these three for-profit agencies, and their caselvad
was about 509, higher than any of the proprietary agenecies, no audit was ever
conducted ; and it it wag conducted, it was never published.

When we inquired with the auditors why the fourth company was omitted
in the audit, we were given, in my opinion, an unjustifiable excuse that they
did nof have the time nor the manpower to audit all four companies. If that
was the case, I would certainly have hoped, in the interest of justice, that
two proprietary agencies and one non-profit agency receiving the highest hourly
rate would have been audited instead of mo non-profit agency and three for-
profit agencies.

The publications of that audit made it appear that all three proprietary
companies did bad things, one more than the other. while the actual audit
was, and to the best of my knowledge still 1s, In draft form.

In the particular case of Health Help, Tne., the company I founded and of
which I was president, the conclusive figures published were based on assump-
tions and not facts. I am sure that some of you gentlemen will agk questions
about the audit; and since I do not know how you will phrase these questions,
I cannot pre-write the answers. However, I will be more than happy to reply to
your yuestions candidly snd honestly in a detalled fashion and to the best of
my ability. )

For about three years, the rate for homemaker services provided by San
Francisco Home Health Services was $7.75 per hour compared to $7.00 and
$6.00 for profit-making agencies.

During the three years, an increase supposedly based on cost to $8.21 was
reqr sted but disapproved. It makes one wonrZer how the company was able to
conunue their operation at a $.46 per hour loss . . . that is if their actual cost
was $8.21, while others performed the same or better sarvices for $7.00 or
$6.00 respectively.

On January 21, 1977, San Francisco Home Health Services submitted a bid
for the new homemaker contract for $8.03 per hour compared to other bids
of proprietary agencies which were all below $6.00 per hour for the identical
services provided by personnel with wages, benefits and seniority under the
identical union worker contract.

On February 24, Mr. Hall, the BExecutive Director of San Francisco Mome
Health Services, requested an increase on his old rate of $7.76 per hour to
$9.2t() ver hour for the two or three months of the remainder of the old
contract.
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How can this organization presently provide services for $7.75 while their
cost is supposedly $9.20 in February, 1977, and then submit a bid on a new
contract with higher wages and benefits for $8.03 on January 21, 1977,

I sincerely hope that this example will make you realize that all the n
fairy tales published about non-profit companies are nothing but a “perpetu
myth”, and favoritism toward them should end right here and now.

On the other hand, the fact remains that a lot of allegations have been
made against Health Help, Inc. and Visiting Home Services, Inc., both pro-
prictary companies, and that these allegations could have been extremely
harmful and destructive to those two companies, which I am afraid was the
purpose; Lecause Visiting Home Services, Inc., was the most successful and
progressive company in the delivery of in-home supportive services in the
United States. The company was also the easlest target for any deficiencies in
the program as well as in the administration of the program, bPe it state or
county. When somebody had to be blamed, it was the easiest to blame the
successful company with derogatory remarks and accusations, whether they
were factual or not. However, despite the tremendous publicity, and I mean
bad publicity, against IHeaith Help, Inc, Visiting Fome Services, Inc, and me,
in most of the newspapers in the country, nobody has ever bothered to listen
to my side of the story. Des;ite all the bad publicity and allegations, Visiting
Home Services, Inc. continued to Le awarded new contracts which were
JGpproved by the State of California, and in many cases reluctantly. Often we
were not approved when we were the low bidder, and often we were not
approved when we were not the low Dbidder. It appeared that a company
in Qalifornia ond some other States is being penalized for being the low
bidder. Counties in California or other states would not have awarded contracts
to Visiting ome Services, Inc. disregarding all the publicity if Visiting Home
Services, Inc, would not have lived up to the three major goals in the program:
1) the highest quality services, 2) weli-compensated employees, and 3) the
lowesth cost for services. I feel that this speaks for itself and should be seriously
taken into consideration when evaluating my testimnony.

Despite the demise of Health Help, Inc. and Visiting Home Services, Inc.
and the fact that I swas asked te resizn three monthy before the compfmies
declared bankruptey, the witchhunt ox me personally continues, which in my
opinion is just as unfair as it was in the beginning when I was singled out
as far as bad publicity was concerned.

I have been professionally involved in home care since 1964, much, much
longer than any one of my competitors. I provided physical therapy and re-
habilitative services since my arrival in the United States in 1949 in a profes-
sional, ethical and dedicated manner by medical preseription exclusively. I re-
tained my source of referrals from the medical profession, was well-supported
by the insurance industry and was the first one who provided physical therapy
and rehabilitative services under contract to the City and County of San
Francisco in 1960 to 25,000 city employees who sustained industrial injuries
in the line of duty.

Despite a statement made by Mr. Hall some time ago, I never-had my physical
therapy license, nor any other license, including my driver's license, reyolked.
‘When I entered the in-home supportive serrices field I not only did my very
hest to render services at the highest standard, but at the same time to show
compassion for our workers as well as for the recipients of services, I con-
sidered myself advanced and creative and submitted numerous constructive
and logical suggestions to the various governmental agencies. Some of them
have been adopted, even if it took a long time in doing so. I consider myself
extremely involved in the home care industry, and I fully intend to contiriue
my involvement regardiess of all the negative publicity in the past and with
the hope that this testimony before you will make my side of the coin known
to you and to the pullic and will gradually make justice prevail and cleax the
air once and forever.

The in-home supportive services program would gwe this nation the perfect
opportunity to accomplish great psychological improvement of the indigent and
homebound, job opportunities for welfare recipients and economic savings in
all aspects by: (1) encouraging and increasing home care versus institutional-
ized care; (2) training and hiring as exclusively as possible recipients of pub-
lic assistance and minorities to provide in-home supportive services.
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This can only be done if a recipient of public assistance's wages are a little
higher than their welfare grants, if they are covered by health insurance at
least equal to Medicaid, and if they receive the modest fringe benefits as do
most other employees.

I wish to submit to you some rough figures. It takes an average of thirty
hours per month per client to keep this individual well cared for at home,
Some will need two or three times the number of hnurg, and many of them
will require less hours. If a person works an average of thirty hours per week,
he or she can provide service for approximately four clients. $340 million an-
nually nationwide ig $30 million per month. At an average of $5.00 per hour,
which is a higher hourly rate than under contract, 6 million service hours per
month could be rendered nationwide.

At an average of thirty hours per month, more than 2 million persons could
be serviced at a ratio of one homemaker/chore worker to every four clients,
and approximately 50,000 recipients of public assistance could be removed
from welfare rolls. They could be returned to the mainstream of gainful em-
ployment, regaining their independence and self-respect, improving -the econ-
omy, and paying taxes. If you dedueted the savings in welfare payments from
the cost of the program, you would be purchasing the service for an unbe-
lievably low cost.

In addition to and in order to simplify and uniform the program, I suggest
the Federal Government and the State to perform some kind of “Dun & Brad-
street” rating for in-home supportive services agencies. Let them fill in a ques-
tionnaire which would require disclosure of anything about the company that
the Federal Government or State wishes to know. Give the agency a rating or
even disqualify some of them from providing services for valid reasons. If o
county or state then invites bids with the criteria of awarding the bid to the
lowest, responsible and qualified bidder, they can easily obtain their rdating for
quality and responsibility ; and all they have to do is look at the dollar figure
when they make an award. It wuild make it much easier for everyone con-
cerned, and a lot of money could be saved in repetitious bureaucratic proce-
dures on the county and state level as well as unnecessary and repelitious costs
of submitting and re-submitting bids, continuance of appearances before boards
of supervisors, involvement with legal counsel, ete. on the part of the providers.
These costs will sooner or later have to be added to the program, while the
cost for duplicating personnel, either on the county or state level, is likewise
unnecessary and could be saved, which, on a nationwide basis, would amount
to quite a bit of savings.

In conclusion, government, be it Federal, State ov county, should realize
that any program will be only as successful as they want it to be and as good
ag they make it.

I believe that it would certainly be worth exploring the validity of these
recommendations. Thus, you would experience a pleasant surprise in mak-
ing more people happy by letting them stay in their own surroundings, in
making more people happy by removing them from welfare rolls and training
them for gainful employment, and in making more people happy by consider-
ably reducing the budget allocated for the in-home supportive services pro-
gram and welfare payments by combining the two into one preoject, from
which every American wouid benefit.

Again, thank you very much for having me honored with the opportunity
tu testify before you.

Respectfully submitted,
Perer GOTTHEINER, R.D.T.

Senator Cmurcr. Our next witness is Mr. Thomas Tierney, direc-
tor, Bureau of Health Insurance. I understand, Mr. James B. Card-
well, Commissioner of the Social Security Administration, was to
be here but, due to a conflicting engagement at the White House,
will be unable to attend. That was explained to the committee
earlier and he was excused. .

Mr. Tierney, we will look to you for the wrap-up testimony this
afternoon. :




1070

Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give will be
the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help
you God ?

STATEMENT OF THOMAS TIERNEY, DIRECTOR, BUREAU OF HEALTH
INSURANCE, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND
WELFARE

Mr. Tmryey. I do.

I would like to introduce Mr. Mike Piazza of the San Francisco
region who has been closely connected with some of your investigators
in these matters.

‘As you said, Mr. Cardwell intended to be here but then got into
a schedule conflict and could mot come back this afternoon. He
didn’t have a prepared statement; we went down to his office and
wrote a few points that he wanted to make and I have copies of it
bere, at least enough for the members of the committee.

Senator CaurgE. Yes.

Mr. Tmeyer. It i very brief. I don’t know whether you want it
read or not.

Senator Crorc. We will include it in the record.

Are these recommendations for changes in the law?

Mr. Tmryey. Yes, specific legislative and administrative changes.

Senator CaorcE. We will enter it in the record at this time.

Myr. Tmryzy. All right.

[The statement follows:]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF HoON, JAMES B. CARDWELL, COMMISSIONER, SOOIAL
SECURITY ADMINISTRATION

My comments ave directed to lessons that we have learned not just as a
result of the individual cases that have come under review by the House and
Senate committees but also from our broader experience with home health
care generally,

POSSIBLE LEGISLATIVE CHANGES

Several changes in the basie structure of the medicare financing of home
heaith activities seem to be in order. The following might prove to be par-
ticularly useful at this time.

(1) 'The right of home health care agencies to nominate their own carrier
and/or intermediary has produced a number of anomalies that should not be
allowed to continue. For example, out of the more than 200 providers of home
health care in the State of California, one of the cases under review by this
joint hearing involves an agency that elected a given medicare intermediary
that processes claims for no other home health provider within the State of
California. (Other kinds of providers within the State and home health care
providers ouiside of the State are, of course, dealt with by this particular inter-
mediary/carrier.) One-on-one relationships between -carriers/intermediaries
and providers are not acceptable. Most in doubt about such a relationship is the
lack of incentive on the part of the carrier or intermediary to develop a full-
seale and efficient system for screening and processing claims and, for that
matter, for reviewing and auditing the general activities of the provider. There
just isn’t enough activity to generuic the need for the necessary range of re-
views and aundits.

To deal with this anomaly, the Congress should consider the granting of
authority to the Secretary wherein lie can make exceptions to the nomination
procedure that is the inherent right of all providers under the existing statute
without having to go through a hearing or without having to carry the burden
of proving that the exception is warranted. T'o be more specific, I would rec-




ommend that the Bureaun of Iealth Insurancel be allowed to set up either a
single national intermediary to deal with hoine health care providers or a
series of regional iatermediaries. In other wqrds, establish an arrangement
where the volume of activity would generate a full range of reviews and audits.

(2) Stiffen criminal penalfies for fraud and| abuse. Those proposed in HLR.
3 and the Talmadge bill would probably be saflisfactory.

{(8) Provide the Bureau of Health Insurand¢e and agents and others at in-
terest at the Federal level with full authority to gain nccess to not just the
records of the provider itself but the records/of any interlocking activities of
the provider. This could be done by the granting of subpena power or a specific
right of access to be spelled out in the statute.

(4) Although I think it would take some’additional time and effort, steps
should be taken to develop legislation which/would better deflae those services
that can properly constitute horie health care and be reimbursed as a part of
the medicare program. Today home health care seems to be in the eyes of the
beholder. Almost any service or activity provided by an agency can be argued
to justify reimbursement, Most important is the need to separate and identify
medical and health-related services from custodial and homemaker services.
The medical delivery system does not now have an established concept or
criterion for defining home health care or for the participation of profes-
sional and paraprofessional medical personnel in the furnishing of such care.
In short, as soon as possible, the Federal Government needs to decide what
should be covered under home health care versus what should be covered under
social and other services financed either directly or indirectly by the Govern-
ment, Until this is done, providers, reimbursers and beneficiaries alike will con-
tinue to be confused. This confusion invites fraud and abuse.

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

(1) The program integrity staff of the Bureau of Health Insurance, par-
ticularly as it functions in the field, has had a need for a procedure to screen
and process initinl complaints. Action to do this has already been taken by
the Bureau of Henlth Insurance in that specific staff is now designated within
each regional office for this purpose and a system has been designed to link
up any complaint with any previous history involving the same provider.

(2) A system is needed to automatically refer cases to the intermediary
or to the office of the inspector general, recently established as you know,
wherever a pattern of previous complaints exists, This is not now handled in an
efficient, systematic way. The Bureau of Health Ingsurance and the office of the
inspector general should work to develop such criteria.

(3) Again involving the office of the inspector general is the need to estab-
lish a systematie and routine audit of intermediaries on a predetermined cycle,
not just for fiscal purposes but, more importantly, to assess the effectiveness
of the claims processing practices and procedures employed by the interme-
diary. This is an established requirement for most Medicare activities. It seems
to be weak at the moment with respeet to home health care agencies again, I
believe, because of a lack of volume relative to other medicare services, The
establishment of a limited number of intermediaries would help solve this
particular problem.

(4) One of the problems facing medicare in the home health care area is
that many of the providers have been newly created and are without prior ex-
perience in the delivery of health care. They lack adequate organizational and
business practices and thus represent a source of both unintended errors and
deliberate fraud and abuse. Moreover, medicare and, where applicable, medi-
caid constitute the only course of their income. This invites them to maximize
their claims agninst the Government,

Steps should be taken to davelop minimum requirements for participation in
the program such as proof of minimum acceptable and customary business prac-
tices and capacities. In cases where a prospective provider lacks experience and
adequate business acumen, he should be subjected to a special arm’s length
review and audit by, perhaps, a CPA in order to qualify for participation. This
idea needs to be perfected and probably would reqguire legislation,

(5) Steps should be taken to review and evaluate the existing medicare pro-
vider reimbursement mianual to determine whether special revisions might be
needed to deal with the special problems of home health care agencies.



Mr. Tryey, Senator, I think in fairness I should say that in
recommending the concept of either a single organization intermedi-
ary to do this job on a national basis or at Jeast a limited n.ambg,
on regional basis it is not meant to criticize the intermediary in this
particudar case. I think the problems our California intermediary |
experienced permeate the entire field. We have other situations in 1
which a single intermediary, while it may be expending literaily
hundreds of millions of dollars in hospital care, is dealing with only
a few home health agencies and quite frankly that does not, as the
Commissioner says, gencrate enough volume to keep them as alert
to problems as they would be otherwise. We think if one organization .
were doing all of them it might be much better.

Senator Caurom. Thank you. ‘

Do you have any further testimony you would like to give?

My, Tmryey., No, sirv. -

Senator Crrurcu. I have no questions.

M. Bafalis.

Representative Bavavts. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Has there been any consideration given to requiring a bond on the
part of the peuple providing the service so that when you find sev-
eral hundred thousand dollars have been misappropriated the firm
does not zo out of business and we have a chance of recovering
these funds? ‘

Mr. Tmryey. Yes; that has certainly been considered. There arve
lots of problems in it and again I dow’t want to minimize what have
been very substantial amounts of money but nevertheless are rela-
tively small in given situations. It is very difficult to get such a
solution. We are paying, as I szid, hundreds_of millions of dollars
to hospitals and if we were to ask somebody to bond a hospital
against giving unnecessary services or having unnecessary costs, I
think it would be impossible. Fere we are asking a bonding company
to come in and in effect bond not only the integrity but also the
fiscal capsacity of a relatively small agency. In our inquiries to date
that seems to be virbually impossible.

Representative Bararts. Are there any guidelines regarding the
administrative expenses as to what is and is not allowed? We just
heard a witness while you were sitting hers that charged off a band,
charged off liquor and a number of other items as the cost of obtain-
ing business. Do we publish guidelines for the small operator so
that he fully understands what he can and cannot charge off as
part of his rate, and don’t we have the responsibility to do so?

Mr. Tmrywy, If I may, the second greatest criticism of the medi-
care program—this may be the first at the moment—is the fact we
put out monumental amounts of paper. There are provider manuals
as well as intermediary manuals and carrier manuals that we try
to keep up to date and do go into elaborate detail as to what expense
medicare will reimburse and what it won’t. The problem is that
no matter how detailed our guidelines, we cannot anticipate everv
contingency and circumstance. Moreover, the review of a provider's
costs is not done as expenses are incurred but ex post facto, after
an accounting has ended.

At the end of the year a provider compiles its costs and assembles
them into a cost report, which is uniform for everybody, and submits




it. The intermediary desk reviews all cost reports and in those in-
stances where it scems appropriate, audits them. Often it is only
when you get into an audit that you discover certain kinds of non-
allowable expenses, included under the general and administrative
expenses section of the cost report. So 1t is not a case of sending
in o bill for a band or a photographer.

Senator Crurcm. It is a cage of sending ia the form that does

not mean anything unless you have an audit.
. Mr. Tisewwy, You are right. Senator. In face of the fact that it
1s pretty clear in the provider reimbursement manuals that liguor
is not allowed at all, promotional activity is not allowed at all, ad-
vertising is not allowed at all, if somebody wants to include ex-
penses of that kind in a cost report it can”be discovered and dis-
allowed, but usually by audit after the fact.

Representative Barauis. The concern I have is that the gentleman
says he never has gone into bankruptey, he just stopped operating his
businesses, Obviously there arc.not any assets. Now he says he be-
lieves he has a $200,000 reimbursement coming, but let’s presume
that we find that we have overpaid him by $8500,000 or $400,000.
Under the system of payment where an individual can set up a
series of companies as we have seen, establish a rate that is possibly
predicated on items which he wonld not get reimbursed for, and
when the audit starts, close down that business and open another
business. Eventually when we find that he does owe money there
is nothing in that corporation to pay it with. It seems that there
ought to be some way to protect the taxpayer. If we are going to
talk about national health msurance, which will be much larger than
what we are doing in home health care—if we cannot admimister this
program, I don’t know how we can begin to think about national
health insurance.

Mr. Tmryey. That is exactly the problem. Mr. Bafalis and I
think, one that the Commissioner was trying to address. This is not
to criticize home health agencies but the fact remains that a home
health agency need have no awets, it need have no building, it need
have no cash. It need only oxganize and got a registered nurse or a
physical therapist or both on the payroll and convince a State agency
that these are gualified people and that they ave qualified therefore
to render care in somecbody’s home and then the operation can be
off and running. Now that is what is so difficult. If you get a hos-
pital that goes bankrupt or a nursing home or something, you have
some assets to grab hold of. In the case of a home health agency
there nsually is nothing,

Representative Bawrarts. It seems to me that the Congress should
establish programs and that we then ought to take the responsivility
when_this kind of thing ig allowed to happen. We oughi to estab-
lish the kind of a program with requirements greater then the re-
quirements you have just outlined.

Mr, TrerNey. Yes, sir; let me just state the opposite side of that
coin because it is said so often and has been saig to the Congress
in other committees looking at the positives of home health care,
and that is the government ought to be encouraging the use ¢f home
health care; it ought to be begging people to go out and establish
agencies providing such services. On the other hand, we now come
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along and say to these agencies, by gosh, you have to furnish bonds,
you have to do this, you have to do that. I guess it is o case o
measuring to the best of your ability where the greater visk is. °
you get absolute assertions that it is all going to be swell, you will
not run into situations such as we’re examining today, but then you
won't have very many home health. agencies either.

Representative Bararis. Ne, sir, but if you are chartering a bank
or if you ave chartering an insurance company, or in Florida you
are going to operate a perpetual care cemetery, you wre required by
the State to give guarantees that people who are making invest-
ments in those particular institutions are going to be akle to be guar-
anteed for o pericd of time that their funds are safe or the invest-
ment they made is going to be protected. Now it seems to me ab the
TFederal level could do the very same thing. We have to accept tho
responsibility for not having done it and I think there is enough
intelligence within the Congress and the bureaucracy so that we
can design programs to protect the taxpayer and at the same time
give the type of scrvice we have to give.

Mr. Trrney. I don’t disagree and I don’t want to be arguing
against that point of view. Flowever, there is one, Mr. Bafalis, &
unique phenomenon in the home health care situation that is very
basic both to our understanding of the problem and how we deal
with it. For the most part, as the Commissioner said in his remarks,
there is no source of revenue other than medicare and whatever pays
for most of these agencies. Medicaid, Blue Cross and other avgnni-
zations still don’t cover home health care. Home health care had
never been & part of the whole spectrum of health services until
medicare came along so if you go too far saying you have got to
show experience, you have to show business acumen, you have to
show bond, and then you say, well, if that is not possible, you
cannot do business until you can, the likely result would be the
destruction of many of these agencies.

Representative Bawarrs. I have to disagree with that. Quite
frankly I have been in other businesses all my life and after listen-
ing to what T did today T think I missed the boat somewhere along
the way [laughter].

Senator Cmorer, Yon choss the wrong business.

Representative Bawvarrs. This is the greatest opportunity to geb
wealthy there is.

My Trerwwy. Well, that is certainly a point of view I would
nob argue with.

What you heard today is certainly discouraging. However, that
does not mean that all of them operate in that way and even new
ones need some opportunity to at least get started.

Senator Crrororr. Mr, Rostenkowskd.

Representative Rostexxowszr, Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Tierney, what worries me is that this operation can become
so contagious that the legitimate operator, the person that really
wants to deliver home health care, can’t compete and I really have
been under the impression for as long as I have been working on
the Ways and Means Committee that the Bureau of Health Insur-
ance had an obligation with respect to watching how accounts wers
flowing. I am wondering whether some of the people that ais
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employed as administrators in this arca are doing their job when
we can send an auditor in from the Ways and Means Committee and
discover, in » very short while, some of the most unpalatable frand
and abuses to a program that I should think you and your depart-
ment would be so familiar with that it should never have hap-
pened. It is veally a shame, Mr., Tierney, that the ingenuity of
man works in the direction of abusing his Government more than
in helping it. I am really disappointed that we arve abt this juncture
principulfy because I think we are on the threshold of trying to
write & national health insurance program. I think Mr. Bafalis’
point is well taken. Hlow can we manage something as large as a
health insuramce program, when we cannot manage something as
small as this? How do we keep faith with the American people?
How con we legislate and have the support of the taxpayer whose
money these people have been using and really defranding?

Mr. Tmrywy. I think this certainly raises a question, Mr. Ros-
tenkowski, and we have to try our best to make it clear to the
American people that this is not characteristic of a government
health program. Let me say, if I may—-

Representative Rosmysowskr, You know the ordinary opevation
of the program does not make news but this does make news. Given
that it i3 going to be, and has been, over o period of a year on the
front page of ail of the mewspapers, I can very well understand
that the American public loses faith not only in their legislature
b in the adiministrative offices as well.

Mr. Trrywy. I agree with you, and as you say, it does make the
headlines. But again, let me give it a little perspective, Mr. Ros-
tenkowski, and this is not said in defen:s of any given case. Medi-
care is dealing with over 4,000 nursing institutions, it is dealing
with independent laboratories, it is dealing with 250,000 physicians,
the carriers are processing about 94 million claims a year. This is a
big operation. Now we could try to audit every case down to the final
penny and this sort of thing would not happen, or you try to do
what seems to be reasonable and this sort of thing will happen,
somebody will sneak through.

Representative RosteNxowskr. I hope, Mr. Tierney, this is the
one that snuck through but the evidence shows us that there is a
pretty big hole in it.

Mr. Tmryey. I don’t know which one we are talking about.

Representative Rosrunkowskr, Yes; it is a shame, isn’t it?

Mr. Trrvey. Well, I think we have had two of them to talk
about. The only point I was trying to make is that yon cannot hire
enough inspectors or enough evaluators to go out and do a job.
Our program integrity operation in the California region consists
of only 16 people; yet they have got 10 percent of the medicare
business in the country.

We have tried to develop a system where we have not just in-
spectors going out but most of the people we have working in
medicare scrutinizing the process from the time a claim arrives at
the front door until it is finally audited out at the end. At the end
you are still going to lose a couple. This is the perspective from
which these problems should be viewed, and I have tried to get
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this into the newspaper but never succeeded. [f this can ever be
got;teln across I think it should be encouraging to the American
eople.

P Ipdon’t mean to suggost that our business is out to indict heal

professionals but I think it is noteworthy that 10 years of its exist-
ence has rveferred more cases to the Justice Department and secured
more indictments and more convictions than all of the health in-
surance programs in the country combined—all the Blue Cross and
Blue Shield plans combined and all the commercial coniracts.
Although we cannot get that message across very well I think this
kind of thing shows we do have a system, one that works rather well.

I think some of the things the Commissioner sugeests, particu-
larly in this area, make sense and I would hope we might move
ahead with them. We now have 84 diffevent intermiediaries, I
think, dealing with these home health facilities—big, little, small,
urban, rural.” That just does not generate in any one aren or in
any one oparvation enough activity wnd I guess you might even
say enough interest to do everything that could be done.

Representative Rosmwrxowskr Mr. Tierney, when were you
aware that this operation was in effect? When did the Bureau of
Health Insurance become aware that Flova Souza was running a
covrporation that was involved in something equal to carrying on a
fraudulent operation?

Mr. Trerwey. I have been looking back through the record. I was
not aware of it at any time but in reviewing our reports it appears
that a complaint was filed in our regional office back in 1970, 1971.
I ask M. Piazza to please correct me ov to fill in anything I miss.

The first complaint about the mismanagement of things was filed
by a former employee, someone who had worked there a very shorb
time, someone who again in the views of the people who were doing
the job nbt that time veally didn’t seem to bo too reliable. They
nevertheless said, OIX, we have a complaint and turned it over to
the intermediary. The intermediavy, not finding anything in its
records to indicate wrongdoing, dropped it.

Then we got more complaints not in that arvea, but regarding
services. Some people claimed they were receiving solicitations ab
their homes to provide services they had not even asked for. ‘Agnin
we looked into it and asked the intermediary to look into it. We
were lulled to sleep a little bit, Mr. Rostenkowski, by the fact that
their costs seemed quite reasonable. When the committee staff got
interested in the whole fleld and asked us to give a list of organi-
zations, I think it was becoming very clear we may have some
problems. This was one of them, and they have done an excellent
job since that time of zeroing in on this.

Representative RosreNnxowskr. So your original complaint came
in 1970, 1971. ¥ave there been other complaints about mismanage-
nmenb between 1970 and now?

Mr. Trryey. I recall one other,

Mr. Prazza. There has been a series of complaints over the years,
all dealing with somewhat different areas of the operation of Home
Care, There was o complaint in 1971 or 1972, as Mr. Tierney said,
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regarding the areas of costs that were charged to medicarye by Home
Cave. I think that is a particular episode that Mr. Tierney was
referring to.

My, Trosnwwy, T know better than to try to just kiss off any poor
Eerforma.nce with you, Mr. ™:stenkowski; I tried to do that once

efore. Sitting and locking a' Jhat record now and having had five
or six auditors spend months pouring through the thing, ib looks
very bad. But I must tell you that at that time looking at this
situation in the whole context of this field it didn’t Jook like much
of a problem.

Representative Roseeyrowskr Mr. Tierney, I agree that ib looks
bal, It is horrible.

Mr. Prorwny. Yes, sir.

Representative Rosrunwowskr, You kmow the responsibility that
we are going to be charged with and we are going to have to walk
down that avenue together—you the administrator ard we the legis-
Iators. I just become very concermed with the attitude that people
are going to have toward their government with respect to a mas-
sive program that we arc on the threshold of trying to write. X am
disappointed because this is just mot the best way to start on a
health insurance program for the people in this country that I
think they deserve.

I am disappointed becanse I don’t know that we can develop in
the next 2 or 3 years the confidence that is necessary for us to
write good legislation. It may take more administrati 3 actunen
or it may take more investigators in order for us to ultimately pro-
vide the health services that are necessary. I think that we arve going
to have to hive more people but I think, Mr. Tierney, we arve going
to have to hive people that are willing to work, that ave willing to
watch the program, that are willing to make decisions and to charge
people with falsely documenting applications or documents that
they are issuing to the Federal Government.

I have no further questions.

Senator Cmonorn. Mr, Martin.

Representative Marr. I yield,

Senator Curorcrm. I promised My, Vanik that I would yield to
him next. :

Representative Vawmx. Having been, as yon know, Senator,
chairman of the Oversight Committee last year I requested your
officc to Jet the staff have access to some audibt papers on home
health care. Mr. Cardwell wrote me back a two-page letter telling
mo why the Social Security Administration could not give me
these audit papers. Then yesterday I heard the Scnator say that
the law you cited to me was not intended to apply to Congress.
Then I discovered that the documents that I wanted were given to
Mrs, Souza’s lawyers under the freedom of information proceeding
{laughter]. The violators seem to have more access to the records
than the investigators and I feel like I am stonewalled. I feel this
was kept from us because we were on the trail, as you know, and
we wanted to sce the important documents.

What have you got to say about that? Did you change your mind
about the letter I gob from Mr, Cardwell, that two-page letter that
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explained to me why my committee staff could mnot have access
to these working papers? )

Mr. Tmryey. Nob at all. I would like to explain, Mr. Vanik, a
lot of things happened yesterday but we didn’t change our mind.
HEW X mean.

I would hope that Mr. Vaughan, Mr, Martin, and Mr. Falaman-
davis would agree that the Burcan of Health Insurance did every-
thing it could to cooperate in every way in providing everything it
could in this case. When we finally got down to the question of the
working paper backing up the audit done by the intermediary, for
better or worse, our HEW General Counsel said that under the
law we cannot disclose the names in those workpapers. So the letter
was written to yen, Mr. Vanik, saying first of all we would be
elad to turn over the papers with the names deleted; second, that
this was general counsel’s opinion and if the committee’s counsel
wanted to sit down with them and fight it out, that would cer-
tainly be appropriate; and thivd, that if the committee, as a result
of its own investigation had developed the names so that it was not
a case uf our disclosing, which our attorney said we could not do,
that would be fine, but nothing came of that.

Now when these people filed their demand for these documents
under the Freedom of Information Act—

Representative Vanmx, I want to vecall that I have had some
bad exporience on that wih the Administration becaunse I had a
situation where the Internal Revenue Service Director would not
give us records under the Freedom of Information Act but gave
the whole ‘Government’s case to a person who was indicted for tax
evasion. I am wondering, who does the agency work for? It seems
to be a defendant’s agency and that was my problem with IRS and
apparently that has been my problem with your agency. What
about the plaintiffs, the people? What is our right {o nccess? We
do it in their name. They do it to protect their resources. I think
t;h%_stretch should be made in behalf and in support of the investi-
gation.
® M. Tmnwey, I . st have no argument with you. When the Social
Security Act was euacted, as you well know, there was great con-
cern about the privacy of people, beneficiaries and their earnings
records. The Congress wisely wrote into the law provisions that
would protect the privacy of information in Social Security files.
Now 40 years Inter the situation has changed and we have all kinds
of different people—doctors, lawyers, and others, certainly never
intended to be protected by those provisions but there stands the law.

Now I know that the regulation which interprets section 1106 is
being reviewed by the Department right now and I am quite sure
it is going to be liberalized. While the decision in this situation
sounds, I am sure, burcaucratic, it nevertheless represents the Gen-
eral Counsel’s considered interpretation of the law.

Representative Vaxik, You Ilmow, what puzzles me is that these
discretions, this is what we arve talking about, the discretion to act
or not to act to provide the information or to hold it, if you are
going to have o doubt it scems to me it should be resolved in the
public’s interest and I don’t know that you have to worry too much
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if we have that sort of an approach. I want the public’s access to
really be equal, not less than anyone else’s but equal.

I have one other question, Mr. Chairman.

Do you believe that BHI officials should moonlight or be per-
mitted to take consulting fees from anyone who is a provider or
working for providers under the medicare/medicaid program? Have
you encountered any BHI officials taking such consulting fees or
having their expenses picked up by providers:

Mr. Tmrypy. Well, the answer to that first question is no. I agree
that that is not ncceptable. As to your second question I am mnot
aware of any such situation.

Representative Vanix. You don’t know.

VM_rl. Tmryey. Wait a minute. You have clipped me enough, Mr.
anik.,

There may have been situations in which people in the Bureau
of Health Insurance, maybe people in the Social Security Admin-
istration or in the Department of Health, Educetion, and Welfare
who may have had their transportation costs paid for addressing a
national associntion meeting or something of that kind, You can
always argue about is that good or bad. I don’t think it is very
good since these nsually are private organizations. Xf it is a big
national association you can still argue about that but it may be
less questionable than other situations, I never have known of any-
body in BHI to ever accept any kind of a fee for moonlighting or
to do more thar: perhaps make a mistake in letting somebody pick
up a dinner check or something of the sort.

Representative Vawms. I am talking abont a specific provider.
You don’t know of any cases in which this would have been done
for a special single provider?

My, Trerey. 1 know that in the record in this situation, Mr.
Vanik, that there is o gentleman who works with BHI who was
on government business from Baltimore to Colorado Springs and
who as I vecall it, on a weekend 'was offered a position by this
organization. Se without claiming any per diem and by taking
annual leave and doing all those things appropriately he did fly
from Colorado Springs out to California, had the interview accord-
ing to the gentleman, quickly decided he was not interested, flew
back to Colorado Springs, got on the plane and flew home to
Baltimors. That is one.

Now there are a coupie of other allegations I am tcld about
people’s names appearing on luncheon checks and one thing or
another. T know that the one individual whose name was brought
to my attention was not gven in California when it was alleged lie
was there.

Now if there were any BHI people involved in what the last
witness was talking about, I would plead with this committee to
let us know. I don’t want to sennd like a Simon Pure but I think
one thing we hopefully have convinced the American people about,
Mr. Vanik, is that there is no crook in ths Bureau of Health In-
sux:allélcc and if there ever is I hope we will all disclose it very
quickly.

Rep¥esentative Vanix. Well, I just want to report to you that
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I understand that our staff has picked up at least two other sityd
tions in this one case so——

My, Tmryey. I might ask you if it is possible for your staff to
tell us about those and I will be very happy to give you a total
investigation. o

Representative 'Vanmx, Well, T am certain that that will be dis-
closed during the course of the progress of this hearing.

Thank you very much.

Senator Crurcm. You will be so informed.

What is the present annual cost of medicare?

My, Treryey. You mean benefit, total program?

Senator CxrurcH. Yes.

- Myr. Treryey. I think we estimate for fiscal 1977 close to $22 bil-
lion, Senator. I would like to give you the exact figure.

Senator Cmurcr. Do you have any figures as to the number of
annual patients that the program now covers?

Mz, Tmryex. Now I get a little

Senagtor Cuurem. You know what I am getting at. How many

eople?
P Lir. Treryey., There are avound 8.5 million inpatient hospital
adimissions under the institutional part A expenditures. As I said
before, there are over 94 million services performed under part B.
Now that does not mean there are that many claims; five or six
might be submitted in one claim. If I may, I would like to give
you the exact figure.

Senator Crurcm. Our figure here is about 24 million beneficia:ies,
all se.ices considered.

Mr. Tmryey. You mean that is the number of people who get
some benefit?

Senator Caurca. No.

My, Tmryry. I am surprised ab that.

Senator Crrurca. No, no. The 24 million people is the number
covered and entitled to benefits. You say that about 8.5 million are
hospitalized in the course of a year.

Mr. Tmryez. Yes, sir. 'Again I would like to give you the exact
figures. You have to remember that under part B there is a de-
ductible.

Senator Cmurom. Yes.

Mr. Trervey. So that there are or were, and I think I could esti-
mate, 10 million people who exceed the deductible and get medicare
payments. Of course all of them are covered.

Senator Crurcm. Yes. So with 9 to 10 million receiving henefits
in a year’s time in a program that is costing $22 billion a year,
medicare has referred, according to our statistics, about 741 cases
to the Justice Department, since 1969.

Mr. Tmryey. That is right. I might say, Senator, that is the
result of over 40,000 investigations of allegations of fraud and
abuse since the program started. That means there are a lot of
things that some old lady or some person comes into a district
office and says, “I don’t think this bill is right,” but nevertheless
we run that down. :

Senator CEHURcH. I think the point is that with a program as
mammoth as this you are quite right when you say that there will

”
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be no way that it can be policed to the point where all of these
frauds. wri ever be detected. Therefore, I think we must find a
method for sdministering this program that puts the incentive on
the side of hgnesty and which somehow gets us away from the
preseut dilemmsa whicli has been described several times over in
the past 2 days where the Government pays on a kind of cost
Plus basis and where every incentive is to maximize the cost.

Now we just have to find some other way of doing it and I don’t
know what it will be but I do know that the legislation that is
presently being proposed as o remedial falls so far short of this
problem that we ought not to get up our hopes that much will be
accomplished with it. I think it does not begin to address the
magnitude of the problem that faces us. ,

At this point I would like to have the statement of Representative
Pepper put in the record.
[The statement of Representative Pepper follows:]

STATEMENT OF REPRESENTATIVE CLAUDE PEPPER, CIIAIRMAN,
HOUSE SELRCT COMMITIERE ON AGING

As chairman of the House Select Committee on Aging, I am pleased to have
the opportunity to express my views on the timely and important topic of fraud
and abuse among home henldh agencies.

The integrity of the health care system in America is dependent to a great
degree on our efforts in Congress to eliminate even the appearance of fraudu-
lent or abusive activity in federally supported or endorsed health care pro-
grams. American taxpayers and all who benefit from Federal or federally as-
sisted health programs deserve to know that these programs are the best we
can provide in our effort to insure every American of good health care at a
decent cost. I commend the efforts of my colleagues on these two important
committees of Congress who are endeavoring to address the important and
complex issue of fraud and abuse in home health programs.

I continue to believe that home health care must be a vital component of
our American health care system, providing services which are at the same
time more personal and individual and cost eflicient, as well. Experts are in
agreement that home health care will be less costly than institutional care at
lower levels of impairment. Care for those with low disability is significantly
less expensive in their homes than in even the lowest level of institutional care.

The area of home health care has been studied for many years. In 1974, the
General Accounting Office reported to the Congress that home health care—
while not a substitute for appropriate institutional care—is generally a less
expensive alternative when such care would meet the patient’s needs. Lhe GAO
reported that several studies focusing on savings realized by early transfer of
patients from hospitals to liome care programs have pointed out that such care
can be less expensive than institutional care.

The Department of Health, Education and Welfare has recognized tie need
for altermatives to institutional care. and bas funded projects to study this
area. In 1975, the General Accounting Office reported in its review of twenty
studies dealing with the cost of home care that nineteen pregented daia which
supported the proposition that home health care can be lesg expensive under
some circumstances than alternative institutional care. I firmly believe that
expanding the availability of home health care is important to the well-beiag
of older Awmericans, and for that reason I have introduced a number of pro-
posals whose aim it is to make home health care more generally available so
that institutionalization of the elderly can be the exception, rather than the
rule it has become. Implicit in my proposals is acknowledgement of the fact
that any health service which is financed in whole or in part by the Ilederal
Government must be financially sound. .

I am gratified that the authors of HR. §, the Medicare-Medicaid Anti-Fraud
and Abuse Amendments, Congressmen Rogers and Rostenkowski, have included
in this important legislation two proposals I lave advanced. The first is the
requirement that providers and suppliers under both Medicare and Medicaid
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disclose, upon requesr, ownership interest of 5 percent or more. Congressman
Bdward Koch and I proposed disclosure in H. R. 4563, which has 68 additional
cosponsors. It also was recommended by the Subcommittee on Health and
Long-Term Care, which I also chair, and by the full Committee on Aging las w
year. It is imperative that operations which involve Federal funds be carried !
out in the broad daylight. \

Second, the authors of IIL.R. 3 included my proposal for a requirement reaf- |
firming the clear intent of Congress that Medicaid be the payor of last resort |
where third parties such as ingsurance companies and wuto no-fault insurance
programs have an obligation to pay. This in the intent of my bill, LR, 1128,
which has been cosponsored by 64 of our colleagues.

The Social Security Act requires each State to take all reasonable measures
to determine the legal liabilities of third parties to pay for covered medical
services. The Department of Health, Education and Welfare estimates that ”
between $200 and $500 million could be saved each year through a vigorous
program of collecting from liable third parties. Yet HEW State audit agency
reports have proved that recovery programs by the States are sadly lacking.
And severpl States have enacted laws, primarily automobile no-fault insurance
programg, which serve to make Medicaid the primary payor, rather than the
payor of last resort as intended by Congress.

Medicaid costs the States—not just the Federal government—a great deal of
money. The States should recognize that it is in their own interest to seek out
other parties which have respousibility to pay for medical services that other-
wise deplete State budgets. I have urged, and will continue to uvrge, that HRW
emphasize the necessity that States comply with this important legal require-
ment,

It is my expectation, and my hope, that this legislation will be enacted with
the greatest possible speed.

H.R. 1116, which I introduced on January 4, 1977, and which is cosponsored
by 78 of my colleagues in the House, includes a number of provisicns which
would assure the integrity of home health agencies and prevent opportunities
for abuse or fraud. Means of achieving control over the quality of performance
of home health service providers would be improved by amending the definition
of “home health agency” in section 1861 of the Social Security Act to require
home health service providers to have in effect a utilization review plan along
the same lines as those now required of hospitals and skilled nursing facilities.
This would assure that periodic assessment of need is carried out to provide
for the most efficient use of scare resources, The Secretary would be given
authority to make appropriate changes in regulations that would take into
consideration the non-institutional character of home health service providers.

Another change proposed by my Dbill, H.R. 1116, would require an annnal
audit of the financial statements of home health service agencies by a certi-
fied public accountant as a basis for cost-related veimbursement. The auditor's
opinion would state that expenses of the agency are in conformance with al-
lowable expenditures as authovized in HEW regulations and guidelines, This
would ensure that the financial statements are accurate, but even more im-
portantly, that the costs claimed in the financial report are legitimate, honest
costs invovled with providing health services. This is an important concept and
one which deserves the careful consideration of the Committees of the Congress.

To conform other sections of the Act affected by the proposed changes, pro-
visions in the Social Security Act dealing with duties and functions of Pro-
fessional Standards Review Organizations would be amended to make it clear
that nursing homes, intermediate care facilities and home health agencies, as
well as medical institutions, are to be routinely subject to review by such pro-
fessional organizations. Moreover, another provision of this bill would require
the inclusion in Professional Standards Review Organizationy of nurses, social
workers, guidance counselors, and other health professionals as well as phy-
siciansg

Further, my bill proposes to supplement that section of the medicare law
which defines reasonable cost by adding a provision that “payment with respect
to scrvices provided by hospitals, skilled nursing facilities and home health
agencies shall to the maximum extent practicable be on a reasonable cost-
related basis”. A similar provision is included in H.R. 1126, which I also intro-
duced on January 4, 1977, and it provides that the Federal requirement for
State medical plans that makes it necessary for States to pay “for skilled nurs-
ing facility and intermediate care facility services provided under the plan on
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a reasonable cost-related basis,” after July 1, 1976, shail also apply to ‘“nursing
homes, health agencies and other long-term care providers”.

I believe we should encourage the concept of cost-related payment to all
health care institutions under both medicare and medicaid. In the 92nd Con-
gress, the Senate Finance Committee expressed concern that in the absence of
statutory requirements, some long-term care facilities were being under-paid
by Medicaid while others were over-paid. Section 249 of Public Law 92-608, re-
quiring reimbursement on a reasonable cost-related basis, resulted from that
concern. I believe that we should expand this concept. Not only will it save
money, but it will also give the assurance that adequate funds are provided
to support a high quality of patient care in health care institutions, I believe
we must emphasize this goal in all our future deliberations.

I believe that proposals such as those I have outlined are central to our
efforts to assure the integrity not only of home health care providers but indeed
of all sectors of our health care system.

Congress and the Administration must let it be known that we will not
tolerate fraudulent or abusive activity by those who are fortunate enough to
participate in federally financed health care programs., We must act, in the
ways I have described, and in others deemed to be necessary, to tighten ap-
Dplieable laws and regulations and to maintain adequate oversight so that op-
portunities for such activity are not available,

However, I strongly believe that we must guard against giving the impres-
sion that we are less than supportive of the concept of home health care as an
esgential, indeed the most natural, component of health care delivery. The
Subcommittee on Health and Long-Term Care has given a great deal of study
and attention to both the philosophy and the practice of providing health serv-
ices in the home for those who do not require the full-time attention of skilled
health professionals. A Subcommiftee report of January, 1976 entitled “New
Perspectives in Health Care for Older Americans: Recommendations and
Policy Directions” revealed some of our findings on this subject. For example,
A January 1975 study contracted by the Department of Health, Education, and
Welfare cited figures indicating that between 144,000 and 260,000 persons, or
between 14 to 25 percent of the approximately one million elderly persons in
skilled and intermediate nursing homes, may be ‘unnecessarily maintained in
an jnstitutional environment.” As further evidence of the extent of over-
institutionalization the Subcommittee heard from Dr. Robert Morris who testi-
fled in behalf of the Levinson Gerontological Policy Institute of Brandeis Uni-
versity that depending on the area of the country which was examined, un-
necessary institutionalization ranges from 10 percent to 40 percent. These
figures represent persons who have been placed in long-term care institutions
because there were no alternatives available to them.

In addition, my Subcommittee has collected evidence that there are from
two to three million non-institutionalized aged persons who are bedfast, home-
bound, or have difficulty in getting outdoors without help. Moreover, the Na-
tional Council of Senior Citizens estimates that one out of six older Ameri-
cans who do not reside in institutionsg need Lelp in social services if they are to
be able to remain in their homes. These facts tell us that we need to take a
long and hard look at how Iederal policies may contribute to what has become
the national rule, rather than exception, of placing older people in institutions
whether or not it ig actually necessary.

I quote from thigs Subcommittee report: “It is a tragedy of our times that
we as a nation should find ourselves in the position of thinking of bome health
care for the elderly as an alternative to institutionalization. Somehow, it shocks
the conscience and goes against the grain to deal vwith the subject in that con-
text. It only stands to reason that in the natural order of things it should be
just the reverse. Institutionalization should be an alternative to bome health
care.

While there will always be highly disabled patients who require full-time
institutionalization in nursing homes, persong capable of remaining in their
own homes should have the right to choose.

That is why I have proposed legislation to expand coverage of home health
care under the medicare and medicajid programs. Essentially my proposals
would strike the requirement for prior hospitalization under Part A and elimi-
nate the limit currently in the law of 100 home health visits following dis-
charge from the hospital or skilled nursing facility. My proposed legislation
would also amend Part B of medicare to broaden home health coverage. Part
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B would be amended to strike out language that limits coverage to 100 home
health visits and provide instead that home health coverage is available under
Part B to the extent that it is not available under Part A without limit.
Limijtations in Part B that restrict home health coverage to not more than 100
visits a year would be repealed.

H.R. 1126 would amend Title XIX of the Social Security Act (medicaid) to
include an expanded definition of home health services that would qualify for
medicaid coveragza. This expanded definition of home health services would
make medicaid funding available for nutritional counseling, professional guid-
ance and personal counseling, periodic chore service, and hospital outreach
services,

There merely are general descriptions of the proposals I have introduced, and
which I believe mierit the coreful consideration of the legislative committees
of the Congress. The provisions I have described are but a small portion of the
proposals I have introduced to address what I believe to be the serious needs
of older Americans,

But I hope that my remarks have indicated clearly my deep concern that our
efforts here not jeopardize in any way the work that currently is underway to
expand vitally needed home health servicey for the benefit of all Americans.

In summary, I commend my colleagues for undertaking this most valuable
effort to detect and address fraudulent activities svhich could in the future
impair our ability to deliver home health services to those who desperately
need them. At the same time, I urge that you give equally needed emphasis to
the priority of expanding home health services to address the vast unmet need
which exists.

Senator Cmurce. I would also like to include in the record and
then T am going to have to leave and other members may have
questions to ask—I will turn the remainder of the hearing over
to others who want to ask you further questions—ive have a letter
here addressed to Herman Talmadge written by H. Eugene McNease
of the Regional Commissioner’s Office of External Affairs in At-
lanta, making a further complaint that when cases are turned over
to the Justice Department there is a great reluctance to prosecute
such cases. ‘

I think one of our real afllictions in the series of hearings we are
now conducting brings it out it is a white collar fraud in this
country, white collar embezzlement, involving business people and
professional people. Since it is quite a different thing than ordinary
street crime and frequently prestigous people in the community are
involved there seems to be not only a failure to adequately police the
system against their transgressions but also to prosecute once cases.
are finally referred to the Justice Department.

So without objection I will include this letter in the record to-
gother with the investigative memorandum pertaining to the case
of Peter Gottheiner.

[The letter follows; the investigative memorandum appears in
appendix 1, p. 1105.]

RecioNAL CoMMISSIONER'S ORFIOE
OF HIXTERNAL AFFAIRS,
Atlanta, Ga., February 2, 1977.
Hon. HERMAN TALAMADGY,
Russell Senate Ojfffce Building,
Washington, D.O.
(Attention of Russell King).

DEeAR SENATOR TALMADGE: I was a Program Integrity Specialist for the Bu-
reau of Health Insurance, Social Security Administration, for four years untit
July 1976 when I asked to be transferred. I am currently working in the Con-
gressional Inquiry section of the Atlanta Regional Commisiioner's Office,
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I asked to be transferred because I became indignant and dismayed with
the Justice Department and frustrated with the Bureau of Health Insurance.
In case after case U.S. Attorneys failed to prosecute violators of Medicare
laws vigorously while the Bureau of Eealth Insurance stood idly by. Allow me
to briefly review four cases that illustrate my point.

I investigated a case in Asheville, North Carolina in which three related
doctors cheated Medicare out of at least $34,000.00. I presented the case to the
U.S. Attorney in Asheville who delayed the case and finally refused to present
the case. They referred the case to Washington who sent it back with a recom-
mendation to prosecute civilly. Upon the recommendation of the Bureau of
Health Insurance Atlanta Regional Program Officer a settlement for one
quarter of the $34,000.00 was agreed upon.

I investigated Dr. 0. B. Crocker, M.D. and Calhoun County Hospital of
Bruce, Mississippi. Dr, Orocker and his family owned and operated the hospi-
tal through & non-profit corporation. In filing the annual hospital cost reports
Dr. Orocker included family and personal expenses for reimbursement by
Medicare. One significant cost item was the remodeling of Dr. Cidcker's son's
law oflice. The family and personal expenges included as hospital expenges re-
imbursed by Medicare totalled $66,000.00 for four years. The U.S. Attorney's
office in Oxford held my investigative report over six months until Dr. Crocker
died. Although three other persons were implicated, the U.S. Attorney de-
clined to prosecute anyone. Me never even presented the evidence to a IFederal
grand jury for their consideration.

My investigation of Dr. William J. Wheeler of Wilmington, North Carolina
revealed 30-40 counts of filing false Medicare claims. The Raleigh U.S. Attor-
ney's office brought a ten-count indictment against Dr. Wheeler but did not
pursue the prosecution of the case for almmost a year. Meanwhile the witnesses
because of pressure from Dr. Wheeler and advanced age became incompetent.
The U.S. Attorney’'s office finally agreed to a plea of nolo contendre to five mis-
demeanor counts, The judge {ined Dr. Wheeler a small, sum and suspended hig
sentence. He i9 continuing to practice in spite of recommendations that his
license be revoked,

I conducted an investigation in Tampa, Florida disclosing the following: a
kickback scheme between Ieegle & Foward Doctors Lab and numerous medi-
cal doctors, osteopaths and chiropractors in four counties; a kickback scheme
between Feegle & Winkle Respiratory Services and South Florida Baptist Hos-
pital; and the filing of false Medicare claimg for X-rays, lab tests, and pul-
monary function studies by Medicare in Motion, Teegle & Howard Lab and
F&W Respiratory Services respectively.

Upon my direction a Federal grand jury heard testimony covering all these
violations. However, due to delay in the U.S. Attorney’s office, this grand jury
digbanded without handing down any indictments.

I wag allowed thirty minutes to present the case to a new grand jury in
April 1976, ten months after my investigation began in July 1975. Upon the
recommendation of the U.S, Attorney’s office four individuals were indicted—
three of whom were insignificant participants, while none of at least twenty
doctorg implicated were touched. Particularly significant is the fact that Dr.
John R. Feegle, the one person who was most significant in all these schemes,
was not prosecuted, indicted, nor subpoenaed for questioning. I objected
to this obvious special treatment. I was accused of misconduct and thrown off
the caze by the U.S. Attorney’s office. I was subjected to unfounded accusations
and harassment, My career as an investigator was destroyed. But most sig-
nificant, the case was not prosecuted properly.

~As a government agent investigating while eollar crime, I have come to ex-
pect name calling and mud throwing from defense attorneys. This is part of
the game, But I was shocked when the U.8. Attorney's oflice used this tactic
against me. This does not speak well of anyone but its use by the Justice De-
partment against a Federal agent is frightening. ‘

It is important to vealize that stronger penalties will not solve the problem.
There must be a strong resolve to investigate and vigorously prosecute all
violators whoever they are.

The protection of the integrity of these health programs is not the only
problem, Health care ig alrendy the Nation's second largest industry and grow-
ing as fast as any segment of our economy. National health insurance in some
form is certain to become a reality. Thercfore, it ig paramount we develop bet-
ter means of conveying health care and particularly medical care to the public.
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I believe this can only be accomplished through cooprzration between gof-
ernment entities and the medical community. In fact leaders of the medjfal
community should taoke the initiative in solving problems of conveying meflical
care to the public and reimbursement for these services. J€ they do not, the
government must,

The most significant problem we face is cost. Heelth care in general and
medical care in parvticular demand an ever increasing share of our consumer
dollar. Today’s costs after Medicare exceed the entire cost of bealth care prior
to Medicare in 19065. Therefore, the impact of spiraling health care costs is
obvious. The impact is sharpest on senior citizens who need health care more
but can afford it less. More significantly, spiraling health care costs make it
mandatory to have third party payers for all segments of our population. Thiy
inevitability must be met with expertise to assure guality care for the patient
and to prevent abuse and fraud by providers.

Another problem is a growing disparity between health care available for
the aflluent citizen and that available to the poor citizen, Young doctors look-
ing for medical practices are drawn to areas where the people are younger,
healthier and more afllwent. They find medical practice in these aveas is less
demanding and more rewarding monetarily than practice in urban ghettos.or
depressed rural arveas. Therefore, the gap continues to grow broader as medical
expertise becomes less accessible to those who need it most. We must change
our system to make it more desirable for doctors and hospitals in depressed
areas. A system that will convey equitable medical care to all segments of our
population must be developed and implemented.

These are some of the problems we face. There are many others! The ques-
tion of the hour is—who 18 going to take the inmitiative? I hope the medical
community will act on its own volition but experience has shown this ig not
likely.

Therefore, the government must provide the leadership. I propose the fol-
lowing: a government-funded research and training program. Thig program
should have two purposes: to train doctors and medieal support personnel at
government expense who will serve in depressed areas, and to search for new
management techniques, new technology, and better utilization of medical
facilities and expertise in order to yrovide quality health care to all while
controlling costs and eliminating wastes.

I believe such a program would show the way. It would enable us to take
an objective look at our present systems of delivering health care and reim-
bursing providers of these services, We must place the incentive on getting
the patient well as opposed to Leeping him sick., We must develop minimum
and maximum standards of treatments according to valid diagnoses. We nust
find a system to prevent the tremendous duplication of tests and services now
accepted as routine in the medical community.

In conclusion let me say, bigger government cannot solve the problems with-
out the cooperation of the medical community. It must show an intensified
concern to seek solutions and greater willingness to implement these in the
day-to-dny care of patients. The time has come for doctors to come down off
their individual pedestals and work together. It is time the science of medicine
was exposed to the scrutiny of independent research. It is time the practice
of medicine was exposed to independent investigations. Realizing this is a new
and drastic step, we must have patience but perseverance.

Respectfully yours,
H. BUuGENE MONEASE.

Senator Cuurcr. I turn the hearing over to Members of the House
who have further questions to ask.

Mzr. Tmryey. Sir, may I—— )

Senator Crurca. I apologize for having to leave.

Before I leave, what is it you would like to say? o

Mr, Trxey. I knew of this letter. I think in fairness to the indi-
viduals and to the Justice Department I should say that theve is a
written statement about that letter, and I would like to have it
submitted. . )

Senator CaurcH. Yes, If you have any statement or if there is a
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statement on the part of the Justice Dapartment in reply to the
letter, that stateinent, too, will be included in the record.

[The statement referred to follows:]

[Testimony resumes on p. 1091.]

Rerorr 2o THE DinndrTorR, BUREAU or HpArrm INsURANCE, SSA, From THE
REGIONAL MEDICARE IIRECTOR, ATLANTA

Subject: Senator Talmadge's letter dated February 15, 1977, re allegations
?&ft Mxt-. H. Eugene McNease, former program integrity specialist, BHI,
llanta,

‘We appreciate the opportunity to comment on Mr. MceNease's letter of Feb-
ruary 7, 1977, to Senator Talmadge. Mr, McNease’'s comments are for thy most
part unfounded and biased. We are extremely pleased with the cooperation
of the Justice Department in thig region, and with their prosecution efforts on
medicare casgeg in the majority of ijnstances. We disagree with most of Mr.
McNease's comnients on the fonr cases which he cites, and categorically dis-
agree with bhis allegations about inappropriate handling of cases by Justice.

We characterize Mr. McNease as a sincere but misguided, diggruntled former
employee who is somewhat bitter over his lack of success as an investigator.
His inadequate perfornancd apparently stemmed from an inability to perceive
true facts and make judgments on the establishment of ¢vidence in complicated
medicare cases. Mr. McNense implies in his second paragraph that his transfer
request was wholly on his own initiative based on dissatisfaction with Justice
and BHI. In part, at least, his transfer request was in response to our dis-
satisfaction with hig performance and conduct.

With reference to the case in Asbeville, N.O. (Appalachian Hall Hospital
and Doctors Willlam R., Mark and Robert A. Griflin) Mr. McNease's state-
ments are either misleading or incorrect. Mr. MceNease did investigate this
case, and his work did establish fairly conclusively that false claims had
been filled out by personnel employed by the doctors and the hospital. Lhe
disputed services on the claims were services rendered by medical social
workers, but billed as physicians' services. However, the claimg were sub-
mitted on an unassigned basis; i.e, the suspects did not file the claims and
did not receive the medicare payments. The claims were submitted by the pa-
tients and medicare reimbursement went directly to the patients. Che doctors
and the hospital flled no claims and reéceived no payments, This was the most
significant weakening factor im the criminal case. The U.S. attorney gave
every consideration to prosecuting this case, but the Justice Department in
Washington ultimately made the judgment that the case lacked prosecution
merit due to weakening factors. We agree with Justice’s judgwment that this
case is not worthy of criminal prosecution.

The $34,000 figure Mr. McNease uses is incorrect. A recent onsite audit
established that the incorrect payments were approximately $28,000, Flowever,
offsetting to this to some extent is the allegation by the doctors that they
did not bill for services which they rendered personally to medicare benefi-
ciaries, They would have been entitled to such medicare reimbursement if they
had filed claime, We believe that the approprinte amount of offset is approxi-
mately $5,006 which would make the overpayment approximately $18,000.

Nobody in this office has recommended a gettlement of this case, and no
gettlement has been agreed upon to our knowledge. Justice is counsidering an
offer in compromise from the suspects of $9,276. Additional information has
been requested before a decision on acceptance or rejection is made,

In his comment about the O. B, Crocker, M.D.,, case, Mr. McNeage insinuates
that the U.S. attorney “held” his investigation report over 6 months until Dr.
CQrocker died. This is patently ridicuious. No one anticipated Dr. Crocker's
death. The fact is, Mr. McNease and his supervisor met with the U.S. attorney
and the U.S. attorney indicated he would seek an indictment. The case was
dropped only because of Dr. Croeker’s death. Three other persons were impli-
cated, but their culpability was not established, and could not have been, in
our opinion. We satisfactorily resolved the case administratively. Mr. McNease
participated in this resolution.

We are very pleased with the outcome of the Willinm J. Wheeler, M.D,, case.
The U.S. attorney did not intentionally delay the case as Mr, McNease jmplies.
The reason the U.S. attorney brought a 10-count indictment, according to the
assistant in charge, is that when he and Mr, McNease interviewed thie poten-
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tinl witnesses Mr, McNease had developed, many of them did not recognize
Mr. McNense, In many of our cases our aged beneficinries deteriorate as
witnesses, and were particularly weak in this case. Under these circumstances
we believe plea bargaining was appropriate. Dr. Wheeler wag fiued $5,000,
not “a small sum” to us.

The fourth case (Winkle) was not properly developed by Mr, McNease, He
svould have you believe that “upon my direction” testinmiony was presented to
a grand jury. Of course, the Justice Department directs such activity, The
grind jury term did end without an indictment, but only Leecause it did not
hear sufficient evidence to indict, This was not due to intentional delays as
Mr, McNease asserts.

The individuals indicted were not “insignificont participants” as Mr. Me-
Neasge asserts, The doctors implicated were not sufficiently culpable to sustain
an indictment, Mr. McNease failed to develop sufficient evidence against them
during hig investigation,

Dr. John R. ¥eegle was not indicted because tliere was no viable evidence
against him, Mr, McNease never has understood the inadequacy of his investi-
gation in this respect.

There was absolutely no casual relationship between Dr. Feegle and Mr.
McNense's dismissal from the case as he has implied, but there were several
reason§ why we removed hinmde from this case. In generanl, the situation had
become untenable because the U,8. attorney no longer had confidence in his
work and requested his removal. The U.S. attorney found that he could not
rely on Mr, McNeose's investigative findings, Mr. McNease failed to investigate
areas requested by the U.S, attorney. Secret grand jury information founa its
way to the press and Mr. McNease was suspected of being the source. Many
potential witnesses were not interviewed, and they :hould have been.

Mr. McNease befriended a primary witness and potentinl suspect beyond
reasonable bounds. He counfided in this witness and soclalized with bim,
"Thig situation erented the defense argument that the witness was prejudiced,
and almost destroyed hig effectiveness. Mr. McNease depended on this witness
to the exclusion of other potential witnesses and to the detriment of the case.
His personal conduct became an additional point of contention; ne dated the
defense attorney's secretqry, thereby creating a question of impropriety by
the Government.

In the final analysis Mr. McNease was discharged from the cnse about 8
weeks before trial because of his inadequate performance and misconduct.
R-yuse of thig, serlouy consideration hiad to be given to dropping the indict-

«<nt. Fowever, two other BHI investigators did a 3-week crash job of com-
pletely reinvestigating the cage, and after a 2%-week trial, Hrnest Winkle, the
primary suspect, was found guilty of 19 felony counts and was later sentenced
to & yeurs in prison, We and the U.8. attorney’y office worked long hours to
achieve this success in spite of the poor job done by Mr. McNease.

As you know, a§ 0f December 81, 1976, the Atlanta region has achieved 50
convictions out of 220 nationally and leads the Nation in convictions, The
record speaks well for the overall cooperation and prosecutive efforts by the
Justice Department.

The Tampa U.S. attorney’s office is the focal point of Mr, McNease's dis-
pleasure. That office has accomplished 11 of Atlanta’s 50 convictions. On an-
other case involving home health care, an assistant U.8. attorney has devoted
a substantial portion of his time for almost a year. Office space and secre-
tarial help have been provided our two investigators on the case. We enjoy
especinlly good relationy with the Tampa office and are justly proud of our
joint accemplistiments there,

Our personnel frequently receive complimentary letters from U.S, attorneys
after sucec<sful prosecutions. The attached letter froin Bernard Dempsey, a
former ussiatant U.S. attorney (who, inclidentally, prosecuted two medicare
casey), marks the first time we've received such a letter from a defense
attorney, His comments abont Mr. McNease are appropriate to thiy situation,

Of course, we can do nothing about sentences as Mr. McNease implies in his
comments on Dr. Wheeler, but the attached list of Atlanta convictlons illus-
trates that, with experience in these cases, the courts are giving more meaning-
ful senterices.

So, our final agsertion is that neither we nor the Justice Department stand
“idly by” as Mr. McNease suggests.

If you need further details or additional information, please Yef me know.



TABLE V1—~STATUS OF SUSPEGTS REGOMMENDED FOR PROSECUTION AND DEFENDANTS AS OF DEC. 31, 1976

Submitted to Prosecution Daclston pending Prosecution No pros and Pending
Reglonal offices Justice Departmont declined U.S. attorney undertaken Convictions Acquittals dismlssals trial

¢ Y Q [ Y Q Total 0/6 c Y Q c Y Q ¥ Y Q@ ¢ Y Q Total 0,6
54 20 119 12 2 12 26 7 16 14 17 4 3 1 0 0 0 3 2 12 19 5
122 44 123 32 7 3 46 18 A4 19 11 24 12 7 3 0 0 4 0 0 13 0
99 21 4 30 2 2 14 9 55 14 3 42 7 0 3 1 i 4 0 0 6 0
103 25 19 11 0 [t} 26 12 66 17 16 50 18 17 10 5 2 6 2 0 0 0
3199 A0 2 7 0 0 il 51 41 20 5 32 19 13 3 1 0 4 2 2 2 0
67 9 12 21 6 0 9 6 37 5 4 25 3 1 3 0 0 5 0 0 4 0
Kansas City. . 35 14 2 19 7 2 10 7 6 0 0 5 0 0 0 1] 0 1 0 0 0 0
V1117, . 12 1 1 5 0 0 2 1 5 0 2} 5 1 1 0 0 0 0 [t} 0 0 0
San Francisco.. - 24 2 32 40 4 0 33 7 51 17 12 29 6 0 S 0 0 4 4 0 3 0
RLE LU T, - 3 21 12 7 1 11 18 5 6 3 1 4 2 1 1} 0 0 0 0 0 2 0
Natlonal. wcnca 3746 237 196 184 29 110 235 123 327 109 150 220 71 131 1 3 3 10 14 149 5

G=2Cumulative total,

Y=Total In calendar year,

Q=Total In report quarter,

0/6==Total pending more than 6 mos. ;

Ulncludes sus?ec(s defendants not reported/recorded In rllor quarters. (See table 1V, full scale investigations, prosecutlon recommendation column for number of referrals this quarter.)
2 Consists totally of suspects not reported/recorded in prior quarters,

% Reduced by 5; adjustment in chain organization referral figures,

¢ One reterral incosrectly reported last quarter as synopsls,

6S0T
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REGION {V—ATLANTA--CONVICTION LIST

Date
Defendant convicted Sentence State
. Conway, John W,, M.D.o.oo. haanon Aug. 18,1969 3 yr probation} fine: $1,000...... weee Misslssippl,
\ 0unnlnyg'ham, Roy' Py MDeeeiaan Dec, 18,1969 8 {/r Imprisonment, all but 50 d sus-" South Carolina.
gendod; 5 yr probation,
. Chakmakls, Apostolos, D.0u.ueuueen Oct, 22,1970 120 d1n jolleuunnnn dmmaweiwnna amen Florlda,
 Evans, Frank E., 0,8,6_._ .- Jan, 25,1971 2 yr probatidn; fines $4,000usans . oone DO

waw TCNNOSSA,

_ Feb, 10,1971 %yrprlson; fine? $16,190..._

1
2
3
4
g. Strong, Odis, M.D_..
1
8

. Katz, aer M.D Apr. 23,1971 2 yr prison; fine: $2,000.. Florlda,
. Armadio, Alex, o0t e 3yr suspended; fine: $1,0i Do.
. Katz, Allen D.0. June 38,1971 60 d suspended; fine: 32,000 Do,
9, Israel Armand, Oct, 2,1971 6yr susgendod;ﬂnn:%ﬁooo Do,
10, Frisby, Nohle, M.D Nov, 1,1971 2 yr probation;, fine: § 400, Misslssippl,
11. Corum, Paul E,, M.D . Nov, 5,1971 2¥yrsuspendod...oenennes . Kentucky,
12, Shelnat, Mary..ceeeueaene wnaemeean Aug. 8,1972 4 yr suspended; fine: §5,000 ... South Carolina,
13, Wadde), FlOfence.eemanennaneannnnnnnen .do [+ T - Do,
14, Hubbard, R, C., D.PM. e ccececnan Jan, 2,1973 ..... 0. annee .. Florida,
15, Anderson, Donald P,, M.D.... .. May 17,1973 5 yrprobation. cueeneenan .- Do.

16, Statham, John F., 2 D.eeeos July 18,1973 1 yr suspended D po.
17, King, Well Siy NuDo o veceeaaaaccanennean 00uacnann 1 yr suspendod; fines $1,000,0nnnanaan Do,
18, Mek|ian, Jack, D,0. . Oct, 10,1973 15rd lns‘grég%nmenl—Z yr probatlon; Do,

ines $5,000,
19, Korach, Shlomo Nov. 28,1973 30 d In jall; fine: $10,000. De.
20. Ricks, R, L, M. Nov, 19,1973 2 yr probatlon; fine; $2,0 a,
21, Foilette, 1,5, M I UOuememensmenmnnnn o.

. 22, Belcher, Pat £, D. d Do,
23, Adamaon, Charles L., D, BOC L TR Do,
24, Bateson, Edward M., D.C.. «d0. Do,
25, Daum, Delmar, D.C..... 11 TN e Do,
26, Bateson, Robert G, DiCeuccemaanannan.e 00.acinnionaan do P . Do,
27, Smith, OakieY..uevcunenan . Feb, 25,1974 75 d In prison; fino: $7,500..cccs .au. Florida,
28, Chasln, I, S, D.P.M.. .- Mare 1,1974 2 yr probation; fine: : 5,000 ... ... Georgla,
29, Brown, W, £, M.D . Aug. 26,1974 3 yr probation; fing; $,000.ccacezaaen Mississippl,
30, Holt, Georga F,, D, Nev.  8,1974 30 month stspended; fine: $10,000...... North Carolina,

31, Junes, Bobby E.
32. Rousseau, Ronald,
33, Austin, Ouff, M,D.
34, Patrick, Robert,

Jan,  3,1975 30 mo Impil t

Mar, 21,1975 19 mo imprisonment...
Muy 15,1976 1yr rrobatlon: fing: §2,
Jan, 19,1976 2 yr imprisonment; fines $6,6!

* Misslssippl,
Do.pp

-

35, English, Grace... . Feb, 12,1976 1 yr probation e vecuecaeonnane . Florida,

36, Evans, Lols A.... .. Mar, 38,1976 4 moImprisonment; fine: $5000.cc... Do,
37, Evans, Willlam Bu..ueevceuucaonnonas wenl0uannann 3 yr suspended; fines $5,000 . c0.naunn Do,
48, Barnstaln, Harold N, O.P.Muac. aaen Apr 4,1976 69 d imprisonment; 3 yr probation..... Do, |
39, Whesler, Willlam L R BRI Apr, §,1976 & yr suspendod; fine: §5,000.na.ucnaa. North Caretiza,
40, Evans, Boyd D May 7,1976 4 mo Imprisonment; fine: $10,000. ... Florida,

41, Cam . 4 mo Imprisoriment..... .. eneeeenmane North Carolina,
42, Mekfian, Jack, D.O.. b Fine: $5,0000 0 unu. Florida,
43, Colmar, Alan.... 716 2yr rabatlon.... - Da,

14, Winkle, Ernest A 976 & yr Imprisonment.. - Do.

45, Levin, Harold, M 0 976 20 yr suspended; fine: $4, . Ganrgla,

46, Alvin H, Serv! ( 1yr ,all but 30 d suspended. - Florlgia,

/. Nelson Regnet (Flagler).. { 1 yr,ail but 45 d suspended. M Do,

48, Kerneth Burd 2y l'mptlsonmont; Tn= $45,000. Do,

49, Paul Dudley. . 2 Y1 Imprisonment .. ccacerennnues .. Do,

50, Nancy Dud d o Imprisonment: 8 mo suspended; Do,

3 yr probation,
§1, Inrlque Callmant, Jucevsresaannnan Feb, 10,1977 Do,

Dexrsey & Kenuy,
ATTORNEYS AT LAw,
Tampa, Fla.,, August 24, 1976.
Mr, Guris O, MuruoLtANDp ITI,
Social Security Administration, Atlanta, Ga.

DeAr Curig: Just a brief note to let you know how much I enjoyed seeing
you and speaking with you during the Winkile trial. Although I was disap-
pointed with the result from a personal viewpoint as an attorney, I want
to sincerely congratulate you and Doug Wright for the splendid job you did
in putting the case together. I know that you were faced with an extremely
hodgepodge situation and you two men performed a yeoman's task in preserv-
ing and presenting the evidence.

Many things came to my attention concerning the behavior of Mr. McNease
which are, to me, disgraceful and embarrassing as a former Federzl employee
and ag a citizen. I don't wish to cause Mr. McNease any persoial problems
which are not; of his creation, but I would strongly suggest, for the benefit
of your fine organization, that he n~t be given responsibility to act on his own
as a representative of the Governieent in the future. Bvéryone who came in
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contnact with him wag appalled at some of the things he did and sald, I hope
you will belleve me when I say that I have no {1l will toward My, MceNease,
but I do not approve of his actlong while representing my Government,

Once again, plense accept my expregsion of admiration and congratitntions
for a job well done, You dnd Doug Wright are indeed & c¢redit to the Soclal
Security Administration,

Please give my regardsg to Bill Mote, When I am » ext in Atlante and have a
few hours to kill in the cvening, I'll give you a call and maybe the three of ug
ciin get together for n few drinks,

With warm regards, I remain

Very truly yours,
BerNARD H. Dreasrsay, Jr.

Senator Crrurorr. Mr, Martin, do you have questions?

Representative Marxin. Yes, I do, I thank the chairman.

It 1s good to have you back testifying before this committee. You
were here jush this past September 13, 1976, and according to the tes-
timony that you gave us then you were aware of the problem that has
beenyhighlighted in these hearings not only of the frandulent false
¢laims, but also of the unnecessary profiting by the uss of high
volume business; that is, the excessive utilization of services, making
Tar more calls than the nonproprictary company might be giving.

Tt strikes me that in your recommendation for legislative and ad-
ministrative changes, that there is nothing that deals with that, yeb
that scems to be the most expensive abuse ag far as Fedoral programs
are concerned. Is it not legislatively or administratively possible
to covrect thab?

Mr. Tmrney. Mr. Martin, I wish I could be more helpful to the
committee in this area. I don’t mean to be evasive. This is an unusual
and, well, it is » nnigue aspect of medicare. It is o great idex, home
health care—don’t put these people in hospitals, take care of them
in their own homes. Now who can argue against that principle; it
is wonderful. In a hospital there is a medical staff, utilization ve-
view, PSRO review, and other mechanisms for reviewing the quality
of and need for services in the home health area, such review is a
nebulous thing, I would not know how to suggest review of a home
health service, I think, My. Martin, that some of the snggestions that
the Commissioner made in his statement to the committee hold the
grentest promise and that is specialization in this area by a limited
number of organizations so that something eminates that really
answers these problems. Bub it is a tongh problem. )

Representative Mastiy. Isu't theve something in the records avail-
able to you *hav wou.d raise a waming signai, that would raise an
alert that one provider is providing far more house calle than is
normal?

Mr. Tmryxey. Oh, sure. That really is velatively easy, if jou have
an aberrant situation to detect.

Representative Marrry. No, but all you have to do is have sonte-
thing to alert you that there is excessive abuse and then you can
examine that, you can focus, you can home in on that one provider
to find out what the justification for all those calls is. It seems to me
that you could do that. _

Mr. Tmryey. You are right.

Representative Marrin. And you are aware of that problem.

M. Trerney. It is being done in all the other aspects of the medi-
care program and it is being done in home health care but I put
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qualifications here for it is not very much. Here is o dostor that says
that this man requires home care and ought to have a nurse com
by once a week and that he also needs help with his catheter a
this and that. Who can argue? Another doctor says he does not need
that. Tt is tough.

- Representative Marrin. Mr. Tierney, I am sure it is. I am sure
it is very tough, and certainly where you have a provider that has
a small number of cases it would be difficult to base anything on
statistics because there wonld be no statistical reference, there would
be no validity to the particular numbers, but where you have the
largest provider of home health care services in the entire State
of California which, as we have learned yesterday and today, has
made many more house calls than is normal for the industry and
where it is indicated to us that from appearances that is the way
in which this company can underbid competitors and yet make more
maney I profit with a smaller margin bloated into a large profit by
high volume use, surely when your largest providers have an ex-
cessive number of calls in total that ought to alert you to some-
thing but apparently it has not.

Mr. Tmrwry., Mr, Maxtin, if I could only respond to that quickly
in_defense of the program.

Representative Marrin. Yes, sir.

. Mr. Tmryxey. We don’t contract with any agency to pay $3.50 a
visit or anything. The State does that. So there is not that same
factor in this situation. Out of medicare theoretically, and I won’
tell you that it cannot happen, it does not do any particular good
to do twice as many visits—all you get is the cost. It is not so much
a visit, in other words, is all I am trying to say for the record. The
State of California contracts with some of these people on a fee per
visit basis.

Representative Marmin. I beg your pavdon. If there is a profit-
making entity that is providing services, what is the basis of the
profit? Is it not a percentage of cost?

Mr. Tmryey. No, sir, we don’t recognize in the cost formula that
kind of a profit motive; we do in proprietary institutions.

Representative Marrin. You gave them the same profit no matter
how many calls they make?

Mr. Tmryey. For the propiietary institutions generally, Mr.
Martin, the law specifies that in addition to their costs they get a
return on their net equity investments equal to one and & half times
zhel return on the Social Security fund investments. Now that is a

ruly:

Representative Marrrn. You make 10 calls or 2, no matter how
many.

Mr. Terney. All the sams.

Representative Marrin. Mr. Tierney, in response to Mr. Rosten-
kowski’s question you indicated that the first complaint against Home
Xare, Inc., had come in 1970 which is about 7 years ago. At that
time I believe the complaint was from a former employee, a nurse
who was a former employee, that she had been offered kickbacks.
In 1972 there was u charge of fruudulent costs and in reply to Mr.
Rostenkowski you expressed the opinion that based on what was then
availa_b}: the costs seemed reasonable to you on the basis of the cost
per visit.

L
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Mr. Trerwey. Yes, sir. I mean on the basis of a comparison. be-
tween what this organization was receiving in votality, which is of
course broken down to a visit or a service ﬁl.ey were providing, they
were quite reasonable.

Representative MarTin. You would not have examined the reason-
ableness of those costs in terms of the large number of visits per
patient. There is no reason to even look at that?

Mr. Tmryey. Yes, and it does go on, Mr. Martin. The intermedi-
aries have got this job of determining the reasonableness of costs
and the medical necessity for services.provided and many cases are
turned down. As a matter of fact, in part B of the program we have
got o rather horrific problem. About 78 percent of all part B bills
submitted are reduced. So it is not just a case of paying everything
that comes in.

I don’t want to be guilty of trying to appear to be assuring you,
Mr. Martin, that everything is going fine in the home health busi-
ness because it is not. Among thia most effective things that the Con-
gress has done and committees like this do is to have these hearings
just to call to the attention of the public the fact that here is a prob-
lem vhich demands attention.

Every home health agency in the country now knows there is vast
coricern about this. I know it is not your job to do it but I would
hope that the spotlight would continue to be turned on every facet of
the program which has an element of abuse in it. I really think that
the deterrent effect is probably better than any effect our investiga-
tions may have. :

Representative Martin. Is it true that in addition to the case of
the complaint which first came to your attention in 1970 and another
one in 1972 that there have been four additional complaints against
Home Kare, Inc., for a total of six?

Mr. TizrNeY. Yes, sir.

Representative Marroy, Is that typical of the industry to have
six complaints? .

Mr. Tmryey. It is not atypical, Mr. Martin, over a period of 6
years to have that many complaints from beneficiaries about the
services of an organization. -

Representative Martin. Is that all these were?

Mr. Tmrwey. No.

Representative MartIN. No complaint about kickbacks and fraud?

Mr. Trervey. No. That is not usual, no. :

Representative MarTin. So that in itself is unusual.

My, Tmryey. That is unusual. : :

Representative MartiN. And there should have been a key that
said, aha, there is something to look at a little closer here. As a
matter of fact, you had the same informants that our investigator
has had access to. ‘

Mr. Trerney. Right, and it was a key. We did raise the question
and the intermediary involved told us that there was nothing that
they had in their records to substantiate such a charge and we
dropped it. Looking back now I sure wish we had not.

Representative Martin. We have heard in testimony here that at
times it seemed that the entrepreneur, the principal of Home Kare,
Inc., learned immediately of some of the compﬁinbs' and some of




1094

the ovidence that was given by a previous witness in confidence to
cmployces of the Bureau of Iealth Insuvance. Was that the first
time you had heard of that?

Mr. Tmryey. Mr. Martin, we have heard this complaint from
the staff members of the corimittee and have been as perplexed as
they have been. Apparvently they do have evidence that she seems to
have known about what was going on and we both have been per-
plexed about how. We didn’t know how, but it did seem like some-
body must be doing it.

Representative Marrin. They didn’t know the informants.

My, Tmryey. Pardon?

. Representative Marrin. You said they didn’t know and we didn’t
know.

My, Tmrwey. Your committee staff members.

Representative Marrin. Well, at least you were here when Mr.
Keeley testified under oath. Although he was not cross examined,
he testified yesterday that someone had violatéd the pledge of
confidentiality,

Mr. Tmryey. No, sir, T was not here but whatever evidence of
this there is we should follow to the very end.

Representative Marrry. You might be confused on one thing, Mr.
Tierney. Did Mr. Martin, on October 29, give you a memo relating
to Mr. Keith Olsen of your San Francisco office?

Mr. Tiervey. If Mr. Martin says he did, I would have to ¢heck
the records. I have no memory of hearing about this memo before
and we have had discussions with My, Markin and Mr. Hal-
amandaris as recently as 10 days, 2 weeks ago, and I still have no
memory of hearing that assertion. Now if he gave me a note, T
don’t know what happened to it. X would like to see it.

Representative Marrin. Well, I am sure that you would be willing
to assure us that you will pursue that particular testimony.

Mr. Tmrney. I certainly will.

Representative Marrin. Thoroughly.

Mr. Tmrney. I certainly will for his sake, too.

Representative Marrin. Certainly. We also have some information
31{&3 we will try to pursue as to who the leak was in the Travelers

0.

Mr. Tmrxey. Well, if you have any ‘such information, I am
sure that the Travelers Insurance Co. would be very much interested
in it. T am sure it is not their policy to have their employees leaking.

Representative Martin. We also had testimony that indicates
that three employees of the Bureau of Health Insurance have from
time to time gotten consulting fees from, I believe, Home Kare, Inc.

Mr. Ticryey., No, siv. I missed that testimony. I heard the last
witness testify that three BHI people were at a meeting with him
and gave him reason to believe that the costs were all right. It is
difficult to understand in view of the record which shows that the
Bureau of Health Insurance then, and since, tried very hard to get
the Justice Department to prosecute the case.

Moy, Prazza. If I can add one thing, too. I think the record should
reflect that the Federal Government has not dropped the medical
claim against Peter Gottheiner. In California the complaint has
been filed for collection, $800,000 plus amount, and it is currently in
litigation.
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Representative Martiw. I will give you a copy of the memorandum
Mr. Markin referved to so you will have that. I am not suggesting Mr.
Olsen did anything improper, lest anyone misinterpret this vecord.

My, Prazza. I appreciate that.

Representative Marrin. It is not a problem but I think it is some-
thing that you just neglected to recall.

Let me ask you a final question which I guess is the profound
question of this whole series of hearings and that is, is this program
really unmanageable?

Mr. Tmryey. Beg pardon?

Representative Marrrn. Is this program really unmanageable?

?Mr. Tmrypy. Arve you talking about the home health aspect of
1t

Representative Marriy., Yes.

Mr. Tmryey. No, I don’t think it is unmanageable. I do think one
of the greatest problems with it from the very beginning, Mr. Mar-
tin, was the one I referred to in answering Senator Church—-one of
the two things. There is no outside financing for this service, it is not
like hospitals or doctors that also get their money from other third
parties and other sources. For home health services, although there
may be some instances in which some organizations now pay for
such services, for the most part, medicare is still their primary source
of funding. In that fact lies a basic part of the problem because
obviously anybody in that business tries to maximize their cost allo-
cation to medicare.

The second part of it, I think, is maybe even more disturbing over
the long term and that is the medical necessity question. I have
testified before Senator Muskie’s committee and other committees
which want to see home health care blossom, want to see it become
a really major part of the medical system. At the moment it is only
about 1.7 percent of benefit payments even in medicare, but the prob-
lem with all that is that since it is the only train going through the
station every attempt is made to tie to it everything that needs to he
done to answer aged people’s historical social needs. These are prob-
lems which certainly need to be addressed, but I wonder whether
medicare should be the vehicle for their solution.

I hope that some day we will face up to the problem that older
people have tremendous social living needs that don’t have much of
anything to do with health care and to address those problems
separately. As long as we try to pretend that this is a health busi-
ness and that health insurance coverage is needed, the attempted
solution is always going to be unsatisfactory. At the moment, I
think that is the gist of the whole home health care problem,

That is not to say, as I haye often been quoted as saying, that home
health care is not a good thing. Home health care i1s a good thing
but to try to provide for 25 million aged people all custodial, home-
malker-chore type services under the guise of a health program I
think will always be unsatisfactory.

Representative Martin. Thank you. I have no further questions.

_Representative Gissons (presiding). Excuse me. Before you be-
gin, Mr. Gephardt, let me say there is one more witness after you, Mr.
Tierney, so I hope that you would keep your answers as concise as pos-




1096

sible. I would say you may want to stay around because if you want to
respond to this witness, I will give you the opportunity.

Mr. Gephardt.

Representative Germaror. Mr. Tierney, could BHI suspend pa
ments now to Flome Kave, Inc.4

Mr. Tmrxey. Well, the answer, I think is, yes, we could. We
have had some experience in the past where, without terminating an
organization and without having any hearings, we have terminated
payment. Now we are talking about a home health organization that
1s totally dependent on medicare payments, and in such cases, I think
the courts have held we must give them due process. We have to
give them a hearing before terminating payment. The courts might
hold that way in the future.

Representative Guemaror. My understanding is they are on PIP
today, is that corrvect? If so, in fact we had testimony yesterday from
Travelers, that they didn’t think that it could be justified that they
would be on PIP. Can you take them off PIP today or tomorrow?

Mr. Toerwey. Yes.

Representative Gerrarnr. Do you think that is going to happen?

My, Tmeryey. I don’t mean to argue with Travelers but the ulti-
mate responsibility for making that decision under our contracts
and under our regulations lies with the intermediary to put them on
in the first place and to take them off when they no longer qualify.

Representative Guemaror. Al right. That leads me to the next
point and that is you have testified today that these may be iso-
Jated instances. Most of the testimony I have heard in the last 2
days would indicate that the fraund and abuse is wide and deep, at
least in this program. Your recommendations which you made today
are an attempt to construct the system that will solve some of these
problems. Let me ask you some specific questions about the proposals
you made.

First you talk about the incentive problem and that really leads
you to intermediaries. What you are proposing, I take it, is that we
et rid of all these different intermediaries and go to either one
nationally or a few in the regions. Is that what you are saying?

My, Teryey. Yes, Mr, Gephardt. That is not because I am criticiz-
ing individual intermediaries. It is simply that this is a very small
spectrum, a very small, indeed miniscule, part of medicare and yet
we havo 83 different organizations handling their claims. Some have
got one, some have got three, some have got four. The point I was
trying to make is that I don’t think that that kind of a volume
generates in anyone enough interest to establish a system to do the
joh. ¥lopefully 1f you have one outfit doing it all, it might do better.

Representative GeemarnT. Are we going in the right direction? I
read stories that say that Ross Bros. & Co. are going to run the
whole thing. ‘ '

Mr. Tmryey. Noj there is nothing to believe that we are going in
the wrong direction. We do now have a study going on pursuant
to the recommendations of the so-called Perkins committee which
recommended to the Secretary that we examine the efficiencies and
economies of regional processing areas as opposed to the present.
arrangement. On the physician side, we have 48 carriers and now
there are some people who say that we could be better off if we had
four. There are others who say exactly the opposite, of course.
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Representative GermarpT. Do some suggest that we weinld be bet-
ter off if we had none, do it ourselves?

Mr. Trerney. I have heard that suggestion.

Representative GrraaroT. The point 18 made in the proposals that
we need standards with regard to home health care. Who should
promulgate these standards? The proposal really does not go to that
point. 1t says as soon as possible the Federal Government needs to
decide this, that, and the other thing about home health care. Whose
responsibility is it to promulgate those standards?

Mr. Trerney. It is ours.

Representative Gepearor. Your bureau?

Mr. TmrNEY. Yes, sir.

Representative Gepmarnr. Can you tell me why they have not been
put together now?

Mr. Tmeyey, I am afraid I am going to be repeating myself.
Iwon’t do it long, Mr. Gibbons.

We have gotten a lot of people together. We have had groups
of physicians come in. We have had groups of medical directors of
carriers come in. The Congress at one time suggested, why don’t
we have a diagnostic category, an assumed proper length of stay,
or frequency of visits. The profession tells us that, there is no way to
do this, no way to set a standard. You are talking about an 86-year-
old woman with a broken hip who lives in a tenament. What kind
of standard do you apply to her situation compared to that of the
66-year-old who has a lovely home? .

Representative Gepsaror. Aren’t you then saying that home health
care 1s not administrable?

Mr. TmrNEY. I think it is administrable, Mr. Gephardt. T think
if we were not concerned with the type of thing that you have been
concerned about here and if we were not concerned about this home-
maker-type service, if we really could zero in on health needs and
satisfy them, I think it is administrable.

Representative GepmEarpT, But it is my understanding that your
portion of the program is health care as opposed to the title XX
which it is my understanding is the homemaker-chore business.

Mr. Tieryey. That is true but in the home health care service
which we do provide, the law specifies that it must be related to a
health condition, that the doctor must lay out a plan of care and
whatnot and that once that happens, the people are also entitled to
homemaker service, home chore service, whatever seems appropriate.

Representative Geemarnr. Under title XX or title XVIII?

My, Tmrxey. Title XVITI.

Under title XX it is much more direct, We go through the rig-
marole, if that is a proper term, of having a doctor certification of
need, a doctor laying out a health plan, the requirement of meeting
a defined level of care, the requirement of professional services in-
dicating what things can be done only by a professional nurse and
which can be done by a nurse’s aide and whatnot. I just have the
general feeling, Mr. Gephardt, when we get all through with that
that we are kidding ourselves. We actually are paying for a lot of
service of tremendous value to these old people and which they need
but which really are not health.

Representative Geeaaror. But until you do that I see no way to

87=460—T 7=
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administer the program because unless you make those policy deter-
minations there is no way to evaluate what soraeone is doing and
what their costs are and what their costs should be so that what you
recommend later with regard to administrative changes to bring
enforcement to the program can never be achieved. 1 think what
you are finally concluding is that you cannot administer this kind
of a program as worthy as it may be.

Mr. Tmeryey. I don’t want to argue semantics with you. I would
not use the word “can’t.” I would use the words that no matter
how well we finally did it if we try to do it all under the guise
of home health carve, we will still be doing things requiring & lot
of unnecessary paperwork, requiring in a lot of cases that some
professionals render opinions that they may not totally believe in
and ygetting into questionable situations. I don’t want to bore you
but back in 1969 the big thing the Senate Finance Committee was
concerned about in home health care was lack of medical necessity.
At that time there didn’t seem to be much fraud or abuse or any-
thing but there was tremendous evidence that in fact the people
receiving home health benefits were not sick. Because they had been
in the hospital and needed some help, home health care was assumed
to bg the way to provide that help, even though there was no medical
need. :

I am not articulating this very well but that is the problem I
am talking about. I don’t think it means you can’t solve it, but it is
always going to be difficult.

Representative Germarpr. Do you think it is a lot easier to ad-
minister the rest of the medicare program because of the more easily
defined standards that can be applied?

Mr, Tmrypy. I think more easily defined standards help. It also
helps to have institutions obviously with assets and value. In addi-
tion, there have been about 50 years of third-party experience in
paying for the services these institutions provide. We don’t have any
of that in home health services.

Representative Geeearor. We make policy decision when we de-
cide that is what we have to do to administer the program. It is
really against what I think arve the important new trends in health
care which is to take it to the home to get people out of the hospital
to do preventive health cate. Really what you are saying is that
when you get out of the hospital where we have tried and true
perimeters that we run into trouble in administering the program
and that is going to be a difficult problem.

Representative Gissoxns. Will the gentleman from Missouri yield?

Representative Geeraror. Yes.

Representative Gispons. Let me say the witness is overweight and
has smoked constantly since he has been here and I don’t know
whether we are going to get much more out of him. I think we can
drop this pretty soon and go on to something that I think is going
to be more productive than his testimony.

Representative Gremaror. I am finished.

Representative Gissons. Go right ahead.

Representative Guemaror. No; I yield back my time.

Representative Gispons. Thank you.

Mr. Tierxey. I am going to quit smoking next Monday.
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Representative Gmpons. Fine.

Our next witness is Mr. H. Eugene McNease.

Mr. McNease, would you come forward. ) )

Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give will be
gleli%ruth, the whole truth, and nothing buf the truth, so help you

od?

STATEMENT OF H, EUGENE McNEASE, REGIONAL COMHMISSIONERS
OFFICE, SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION, ATLANTA, GA.

Mr. MoNzasge. I do.

Relpre%enmtive Gmpoxs. What is your occupation and where do
you live?

Mrx. McNrase. I am currently working in the congressional inquiry
section of the regional commissioner’s office of the Social Security
Administration in Atlanta, Ga. I live in Decatur, Ga.

Representative Giissons. Mr, MceNease, I think the letter that you
wrote to Senator HMerman Talmadge dated TFehruavy 7, 1977, has
alveady been placed in the record. Am I correct about that?

Mz, MoNrasr. Yes; you are.

Represeutative Gissoxs. Were the contents of it made public at the
time the letter was placed in the record?

My, MoNzase. Senator Church made a brief statement.

Representative Gseons. He did.

I think it would be helpful if you ran through that letter. I don’t
know whether you need to read it verbutim but it is concise and
perhaps it would help focus your testimony.

Mr. McNwase. All right, sir.

The nature of it consists of four cases that I investigated while T
was employed as program integrity specialist for the Bureau of
Health Insurance.

Representative Gmpoxs. In other words, the gentleman that just
testified was your boss, is that right?

Mr. MoNzase. Yes, sir.

Representative Gimeoxs. All right. Go ahead.

Mr. MoNuase. The four cases consist of two in North Carolina,
one in Mississippi, and one in the State of Florida. The first case I
will talk about 1s in Asheville, N.C. It involved three related doc-
tors, two brothers, and one first cousin, who at the very minimum
cheated medicare oub of at least $34,000. T presented this case to the
U.S. attorney’s office in Asheville. I met with him three times and
was under the impression that he was going to pursue prosecution
of the case but ultimately he did not. He held it for several months
and then referred it to the Justice Department in Washington who
subsequently sent it back to him with a recommendation that civil
prosecution be pursned. I understand now that the regional office
in Atlanta has agreed with the U.S. attorney’s office in Asheville to
recommend an agreed settlement for one-quarter of that $34,000. I
also have heard lately that the Justice Department in Washington
refused to accept that recommendation so I don’t know what the
final outcome of that case is.

Representative Grspons. When did your investigation begin?
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Mr. MoNzrase. This case began in early 1975 along about February
or March.

. Representative Gpoxg. Let’s go next to the Mississippi case
then.

Mr. McNzasn. The Aississippi case involves Dr. O. B. Crocker
who along with close members of his family owned a hospital in Cal-
houn County, Miss., in the county seat of Bruce. Dr. Crocker and
his family owned this hospital through a nonprofit corporation and
in filing the annual cost reports about which we have heard testi-
mony previously, included in his cosbt reports, family and personal
expenses for reimbursement by medicare totaling approximately
$66,000. One significant cost included in the cost reports was the
remodeling of his son’s law office.

I referred this case to the U.S. attorney’s office in the northern
istrict of Mississippi, worked with him as closely as possible bub
he held it for several months. His story was that IRS was interested
in the same case and he wanted to wait until TRS had done an in-
vestigntion or completed an investigation, I am not sure which.
Ultimately nothing was done about the case.

Representative Gonoxs. Let me interrupt you. At the same time
you were making these recommendations to the Justice Department
were you also making a recommendation to your own agency about
action on these?

Mr. MoNEase, Oh, Yes. There was correspondence back and forth
between our office and the U.S. attorney’s office in Oxford.

Representative Gresons. Did they ever tell you not to push these
cages or to push them or what?

Mr. McNrase. No, sir, there was never any instructions like that.
Most of our work was done more or less on our own judgment because
naturally we were all busy in different areas and there was not a
great deal of inpub from the regional office at all on individual cases.

Representative Gieeons. Let me ask you whatever happened to
the Orocker case?

My, MoNuase. Well, ultimately Dr. Crocker died and although
there were three to four other persons dirvectly implicated in the case
the Justice Department and the U.S. attorney’s office in Oxford. re-
fused to indict anyone, refused prosecution because of the situation—
Dr. Crocker’s death—and we ultimately negotiated & settlement to get
the money back as best we could.

Representative Gispoxs. Let’s go to the Welmington, N.J. case.

Mr. McNzase. This invelved Dr, William J. Wheeler of Wilming-
ton. I investigated this case and found just numerous counts. We
could have gotten as many counts as we wanted. I referred the case
to the U.S. attorney’s office in Raleigh who seemed to be motivated
and really charged up about prosecuting this case when last I saw
them. They assigned one of their top prosecutors, I was told, to the
case and soon afterwards we got an indictment, a 10-count felony
indictment. However, after that nothing happened.

I understand, after the fact, that this prosecutor who was assigned
to the case just kind of forgot it and eventually was taken off the
case and it was assigned to another assistant who was 3 months away
from retirement and was essentially trying to finish out his term.
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Meanwhile the potential witnesses due to their age and their condi-
tion and the pressure of continuing to see the same doctor because
they were black and the doctor was black and he was the only black
one in the community ; so they essentially had no one else to go to--
so being under the pressure, plus age and sickness, some becanis
vivtually incompetent as witnesses. The final outcome of the case
was that the U.S. attorney’s office finally agreed to a plen of nolo
contendere to five misdemeanors. The doctor was fined $5,000, given
5 year’s probation and is still practicing medicine, and as far as I
know he is still billing medicare and medicaid. I don’t know whether
he is being reimbursed for those or not.

Representative Gumpons. Let’s go next to the Tampa, Fla. case.
Ag you know, Tampa is my congressional district. While I have
never had the opportunity to meet you, I am aware of that case
becauge I read about it in the newspaper. Would you explain, please,
what happened therve?

Mr. MoNzase. Yes, siv. This case began as a result of informants
who came, I guess, for n number of reasons and volunteered their
information. It came to me just like a shot out of the dark with a
phone call one day. Getting into the case I found that there was nob
one, not two, but, three corporations involved and all of them were
centered in the Tampa Bay area,

The names of the three corporations were Feegle and Howard
Doctors Lab, Inc.; Medicine in Motion, Inc.; and Feegle and Winkle
Respiratory, Inc. All three of these corporations instigated and car-
ried out schemes to defrand the medicare program. The chief of these
schemes was the kickback scheme bebween Feegle and Howard Doc-
tors Taboratory and medical doctors, osteopaths, and chiropractors
in four snrronnding counties; and a kickback scheme between Feegle
and Winkle Respiratory Services and South Flovida Baptist Hos-
pital in Plant City.

This is intevesting so I will go into that since it is not & common
kickback scheme. What was involved was Feegle and Winkie Res-
piratory was not a certified medicare provider whatsoever—they had:
no license, no authorization, nothing. They went out to nursing
homes, tested patients and rendered treatment to the patients and
then prepared their own bills, submitted their bills to Blue Cross-
blue Shield under the provider number of Scuth TFlorida Baptist
Hospital. South Florida Baptist Hospital in turn received payment.
from Blue Cross-Blue Shield and then wrote a check to Feegle and
Winkle Respiratory for 90 percent of the gross and retained 10
percent of the gross for themselves without rendering any service,
without rendering any supervision, without being involved, period.

After I got involved in this T quickly saw that it was o tremendoung
task particularly for one person, one investigator, so I requested and
got the cooperation from the U.S, attorney’s office to have a Federal
arand jury convened to hear testimony covering all these violations
which was done. However, the delays in the U.S. attorney’s office
were such that this grand jury after hearing all this testimony dis-
handed before any indictments were handed down and when a new
grand jury was convened I was allotted just 30 minutes to present
the entire case to a new grand jury in April of 1976, 10 months
after the investigation had begun.
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Upon the recommendation of the T.S. attorney’s office there weto
four individuals indicted. Three of these individuals were more or
less insignificant in the entire opcration while none of at least 21
doctors who had received kickbacks were touched. Particulaly sig-
nificant is the fact that Dv. John R. Feegle, the one person who 18
most significant in 1l of these schemes and stood to profit more from
all the operations than any other person, was not tried, he was nob
indicted, he was not even subpenaed for questioning. Of course I
objected to this obvious show of partiality and special treatment.

I understood that Dr. Feegle had o specinl position in the com-
munity; he is the Fillsborough County medical examiner and in
addition to being an M.D, he is a lawyer and a writer. e is widely
known for his practico of forensic medicine. Xven so, I thought his
involvemait in these schemes certainly merited questioning and I
protested the treatment he was veceiving from the Justice Depart-
ment and particularly the U.S, attorney’s Office in Tampa.

Representative Gssons, Did you proceed with him to the BILT?

Mr., McNzeass, You know, in our conversations and reports to our
superiors of course it was divulged and talked sbout, But what could
you do? This ig a vhetorical question, asked to emphasize the helpless-
ness I felt. I could do nothing. BILY could do nothing but come out
against the office ag I did. They chose not to do that. )

‘Representative Gssons. I don’t know. What you are swying is
mews to me. I never heard it before. In all of these what was the
attitude of BHI towards your investigations?

Mr. McNrase, Well, the BFI is the new man on the block, Con-
gressman Gibbons, as you may know and the investigative function

‘of BHI is even newer on the block., Theve are a lot of shall I say,

doubts in the minds of U.S. attorneys and prosecutors as to the ex-
pertise of investigations conducted by BELI since they don’t have a
reputation, they don’t have the sophisticated surveillance techniques
-that other agents have with whom they are accustomed to dealing.

All of these do not induce o U.S. attorney to take up a case. You
.are an attorney yourself, I believe, and most of you are. I understand
that no one wants to take on a case that he is likely to loge or if he
stands o chance to lose even if he is employed by the Federal Gov-
ornment. He wants a case that is strong, show a good public image,
and one that is going to be an easy case to prosecute, and I put casy
in quotes. There ave no easy ones, I undurstand.

The answer is that we walked very softly when we dealt with U.S.
attorney’s offices since we were new. YWe were new and it was very
easy to offend and tear down any rapport that may have alveady
been developed with the U.S. attorney’s offices. One of th+ teys in
getumg a veputation established is being patient, being di, .omatic
and trying to be understanding but there is only so far that o person
can go and keep justice with himself and his own conscienee.

Representative Gissons. How much experience have you had as an
investigntor ?

Mz, McNuase. Approximately 4 years. I began in November 1972
and continued through July 1976.

Representative Gunsons. With BITI?

Mr, McNrase. Yes, sir.
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Representative Gisoys. And you still work with Social Security?

Mr, McNzase., Yeg, sir.

Representative Grssons., And yon expect to get the C-BA treat-
ment after this testimony today. You know what happened to that
fellow ab the Pentagon.

M. McNuasn. WeTl, Congressman, needless to say I have suffered
traumatic experience ag a vesult of my coming oub agaiust the T.S,
atborney’s office and speaking out and X expect it will continue, I
don’t expect anyone to admit that they have done wrong, thab is not
a very casy thing to do. I don’t expect that they will admit or any-
one else will admit that thers is a gap in prosecution of cases when
they have themselves been handling them, Persons don’t do that,
thoy defend themselves.

Obviously there are some things involved in these cases that they
were nob pieased with and they thought could have been done better.
Of course I am pretty sure they ave right, bub still that does not
excuse them for not prosecuting the cases vigovously and sceing that
the program was protected. It is unforbunate but 1t is true. And it
is scemingly overlooked. The veal crime is nob so much that the
tax money is being wasted, that it is being outright stolen, but
the real crime is that the people for whom these funds were made
available, the sick, the afilicted, the old, the aged-—those are the
people who ave suffering as o vesult of it and that is the erime.

Representative Gueraror, Would the gentleman yield?

Representative Grosows. Glad to yield.

Repregentative Guerraror. To your knowledge, was any action
taken by Social Security with vegard to these cases you talked about?
Were the payments cut off? Were counter-actions taken?

Mr. MeNuase, Oh, yes. When I gob involved in these cases T
immediately notified the carriers and the intermediaries of the need
to withhold payment until we could malke some sort of determination.

Repregentative Geeraror. Have they all been cut oft?

My, MoNuase As far as T know. Now, I have not had close contact
with those for some months.

Representative Guezraroe. From what your testimony is today
and from experience you have had it would appear that perhaps
U.S. attorneys are not the best equipped to deal with white collan
crime cagses like this, perhaps the interest they have is not the
greatest in this kind of crime. Do we need a special prosecutor, a
task force in different districts to handle cases like this?

Mr. MoNzase. Congressman Vanik has proposed a plan which I
find very stimulating, not only to have special prosccutors to deal
with this program, or these programs T should say, but also a
specinl system of courts to handle all HEW problems. That would
probably be a real expensive process and it would take a great deal
of machinery to conduet it, but I noticed you were raising questions,
Mr. Gephardt, about whether or not these programs were man-
ageable. Well, this may be the only answer. If we plan to maintain
these programs, we have to go in there and enforce the regulations,
and wo have to make some central objectives and we have to work
toward those, whatever the cost, if we are going to maintain the
programs,

A
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Representative Germaror, I agree. Thank you. o )

Mr. McNeasn. I might say the major problem as I see it in national
health care management is the lack of leadership. We have gone
too long following the mule vather than leading. We have o runaway
mulle on our hands now and there seems to be little anybody is abl".
to do.

If you will pardon a personal reference, one of the early lessons
I learned growing up on a small peanut farm in south Georgia was
how to Iny off a straight row. The first thing you have to do is to
establish a clear marker at the other end of the field and then you
cannot drive the mule foward that marker, you have to lend him
because he cannot see the marker, he is looking straight down. You
have to continually lead that mule toward the marker so you have
a straight row. After you get a straight row the remainder of the
field ean be planted without o great deal of effort, because you have
a guide to go by.

This program and these other programs that we have talked
about, medicaid and medicare, they were put into operation without
the necessary controls, and without a correct assessment of resources
necessary to mect the demand and to carry them out. That is essen-

inlly it. We have got the horse and the team ahead of the driver
and there seems to be no way to direct them in the correct passage
they should be going.

Let me say this. It is veally time to act and stop delaying and
giving lip service vo o lot of problems that we already know exist.

Representative Geemaror. That is all T have, Mr. Chairman.

Representative Gseons. Thank you.

Mr. Martin.

Representative Martiy. I have no questions, Mr. Chairman.

I move that we go cvar and write a part of our record available for
other agencies of the Government.

Representative Ginsons. Do you have any other documents you
wish to submit other than this letter?

My, McNease. No, sir, I have nothing else.

Representative Gissons. Thank you for coming, sir. We appre-
ciate your testimony.

My, MoNuase. I appreciate the opportunity.

Representative Gimnons. This concludes the presentation of evi-
dence and testimony in this hearing. T am going to direct the stafl to
prepare this record and to send it to the Justice Department among
other people for any possible inclusion in any criminal prosecution
that is made that may result from all of this and to the Internal Rev-
enue Service for their investigation.

T am also instructing the staff to follow through on this and to
come up with a set of proposed recommendations as to legislation
and corrective action that can be taken administratively to straighten
tlflits}l out. I would put a dendline of one month from today on all
of this.

Unless there are further guestions or further comments, the mect-
ing is adjourned.

[Whercupon, at 5:37 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.}



APPENDIXES

Appendix 1

INVESTIGATIVE MEMORANDUM*

Ke Peter J. Gottheiner.

Yo Henators Imrank Church and Pete V. Domeniel, Senate Committee on
Aging, and Representatives Dan Rostenkowski and Sam Gibbons, Eouse
Ways and Means Committee,

Frony: Wom Cline, investigntor, and Val J. Halamandaris, associate counsel,
Sennte Committee on Aging,

I, SUMAMARY

Poter Gotthielner has been a provider of lhowme heslth services for morn
than n deeade. e hag participated in and was suspennded from Medleald
(ealledd Medi-Cal in Californin). Ie withdrew from Medicare one month
after the Department of Justice was asked fo prosecute him, o this day,
Medicare claims he owes the program $804,655.06 in unresolved audit excep-
tlons. Tiven though he wasg investignted by Santa Clara County District Aft-
torney, State of Calitornia Department of Health (several timeg), Blue COross,
the Bureau of Ifealth Insurance {several times), Californin TFranchise Lax
Board as well ag the Department of Justice, the audit exceptions still stand
and he continues to opevate, reportedly receiving publie funds now under Title
XX of the Social Security Act,

Mile XX is o bloek grant program with 78 percent Federal matehing funds
to lelp the States provide soeinl services for indigents. One of the most
frequently offered services is called homemnker/chore services. About 10 per-
cent of Mitle XX funds or about $340 million are paid Lor such services nation-
wide, Gottheiner’s puttern of operation hag heen the same whether in Litle XX
or Title XVIIT (Medleare) or XIX (Medicaid), His first eorporation pro-
viding home health services in Medieare went into “bankruptcy” when faced
by possible Justice Department action, Similarly, hig first venture into the
Title XX business ended in bankruptey. Gottheiner himself clalms he left
two months before the f£all, Once again he left behind audit exceptions per-
taining to excessive profits, luxury automobiles, excessive salaries, placing
relatives on tlte payroll who did no work, ebarging liquor and tobacco and
other expenises unrelated to patient care.

Giottheiner is a highly political figure, There is abundant evidence that
his polltical contacts have helped him to not only continue to operite but
to expand his services, Coftheiner has a history of hiring employees of State
IXealth and Weltare Departments who were in a position to grant him favors
or contracts.

Despite the outstanding audit exceptions uvnder Medicare and now under
Title XX, Gsoitheiner now operates under a new corporate name, Fis
latest corporation, Nationd) Iome Iealth Care, Ine, reportedly obtained an
Illinots contract to provide homemalker/chore services to some welfare clients
in that State.

II. BACKGROYND

On OQctober 28, 1975, Senator Moss' Subcommittee on Long-Term Care
conducted hearings on proposed HIW regulations which would allow for-
profit home health agencies to participate in the Medicaid program. During
the learing, substantinl evidoence was received concerning fraud and abuse
in existing home health programs including Witle XVIII (Medicare), Title
XIX (Medicaid), and Ditle XX of the Social Security Act. (Some 47 States

1 §enator Church, on page 1084, made this memorandium a port of the official record.
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are using Title XX money in part to provide homemaker/chore services or
¢ther in-home services.)

At these hearings, thie Cominiitee became aware of Mr. Gottheiner and his
aclivities ag the result of testimony presented by a California Siate official
~and both proprietary and non-proprietary business competitors of Mr. Gott-
heiner's. Among those who festifled was Fred J. Keeley, at that time working
for Flora M. Souza and Home Kare. Xeeley, who made serious charges
against Gottheiner, later went to work for Gottheiner and still later provided
the Committee with detailed evidence relating to the operations of both
Souza and Gottheiner.

III. Parries INVOLVED

1. Pcter Gotiheiner: The central figure in this study.

2. Ron Gottheiner: Peter Gottheiner’s son. He was formally Vice President
of both Visiting Home Services (in which lhe held an orviginal 509 interest,
later reduced to 309%) and of Health Help, He became President of the
former upon his father's resignation in June 1976.

8. Vivien Qatthetner: Peter Gottheiner's daughter. She was listed on the
books as a VHS consultant.

<+, ]%m Gottheiner: Peter Gottheiner's ex-wife. She was also on the VHS
payroll.

8. Jeanie Gottheiner: Ron Goftheiner’s wife, Yike the rest of the family,
she was paid by the arganization.

6. Salvatore dlarcond: A San Prancisco restauranteur, Marconi was a prin-
cipal financial backer of VHS from November 1972 through November 1973,
and lent money on a cash “as-needed basis.” He owned 409 of VHS stock.

7. Ralph Gomez: Anotlier of the corporation’s chief #fnancial supporters
(from August 1975 through August 1976).

8. Willlam Bagley: A former California State Assemblyman and a close
persontl friend of Gottheiner., Buagley wrote letters on Gottheiner's behalf
when the latter was suspended from the California Medical Assistance Program
(Medi-Cal).

9, Carel . H. Mulder: As Divector of the Office of Health Care Services
in QColifornia, Mulder signed the letter suspending Gottheiner from Medi-Cal.
Mulder later became a consultant to Health Help, Ine. and Chairman of
the Borvd of Visiting Flome Services, Ine,

10. Jay Wimmer: 'Wimmer wis a Programs Specialist in the State of Utah,
and seems to have played a major vole in the awarding of the Utah Mitle XX
contract to Gottleiner’s firm., Wimmer reportedly tiied to solicit busiuess for
Gattheiner in other States while sl employed by the Utalh Division of
Family Services., In 1975, Wimmer went to work for Gottheiner a few
months after the Utah contract was awarded.

11. Hadley Iall: Executive Diventor of San I'rancisco Flome Health Services,
a2 non-proprietary provider of homemaker/cliore services. Flall is perhaps
Gottheiner’s most vehement critie, and is the defendant in a $12 million law
suit filed on behalt of Gottheiner and lis corporations,

12, F'rod Keeley: Like Hall, Keeley was a witness at the Committee's October
1975 hearings. He was, at various times, employed by Gottheiner's chief com-
petitor, Flora Souza, and by Gottheiner himself

13. Haerold Dobbs: A San Francisco lawyer who handled Gottheiner's de-
fense in the case veferred to the Justice Department in February 1971, Dobbs
was an ex-mayoral candidate in San Franecisco and represented Gottheiner
against criminal eharges brought by the local U, 8. attorney.

14. Janet Aitken: The Assistant United States Attorney in San Francisco
who bhandled the case against Gottheiner, Aitken admitted to a Committee in-
vestigator that she sat on the case for more than six months, Although origi-
nally convinced of Gottheiner's guilt, Aitken apparvently changed her mind after
a meeting with Harold Dobbs, Gotthein s lawyer,

15. Conred Sedowski: An investigator with the Division of Administrative
Appraisal and Planning in the Office of Administration (SSA). Sadowski pro-
duced the report that served as the basis for BHI's (Bureau of Health Insur-
ance) referral of the Gottheiner matter to the Justice Department.

16. Richard Reism-in: HEW Assistant Regional Attorney in San Francisco
who handled the Goithelner case.

17, Kathryn Stewart: Former Director of Nursing for California Ojordi-
nated. She told Sadowski that Gottheiner knowingly continued fraudulent
billing practices, even though she advised him that certain procedures were in
violation of Medicare law.
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IV. TaE Exriries ANDp A CHRONOLOGY

Gottheiner was born in Breslau, Germany. During the War, he emigrated
to Shanghai, China, where he managed Class 1 subsistence for the USA
Quartermaster Corps. In 1949 he emigrated to the United States.

In July of 1949, he obtained a California license as a physical therapist and
opened an office in Son Francisco, He maintained a private practice until 1960
when he obtained an cyelusive contract through 1964 with the City and
County of San Francisco for the treatment of employees injured in the line of
duty. During this time, the first in a series of allegations charging program
abuse arose. He was accused of misrepresenting services offered to the Work-
man’s Compensation Board. A restitution wasg ordered.

1066

In 1966, Gottheiner founded the Celifornia Coordinaied Health Oare Service,
a proprietary home health agency certified for both Federal and State participa-
tion in January of 1967. He was the corporation’s administrator and president.
By April, records of the California Department of Health show he was under
nvestigution by the Medical Services Bureaw for excessive billing, treatment
of « duration ghorter than claimed end allering prescriptions.

Specifically, the investigators charged Mr. Gottheiner’s agency billed for a
full hour treatment for each recipient cf physical therapy and treatment of less
than halt that and, in wmany cases, treatment in group and billing ag though
treated separately.

Additionally, the evidence indieated that someone, “possibly My, Gottheiner,
altered the Rx Form 165 in question.” The prescription forms were all pre-
typed and prepared and “smacked of wholesale preservibing of physical therapy
by Gotfheiner, not the doctor,” the investigators said. The charge was that
Gottheiner was giving physiotherapy without n physician's aunthorization. Int
a letter to John Fourt, Office of Health Care Services, Harvey B. Haslett, one:
of the investigators, spelled it out: “We have lenrned Gottheiner makes out
the form MC 165. Some of the doctors have balked at being dictated to as to*
the length of treaiment and svho gives treatment.”” Also under investigation
was a charge of unethieal solicitation.

A summary of the conclusion of the investigation is taken from the health:
department records:

“Our investigation was initinted as the result of a letter from ixobert Monlux;, -
M.D., deputy divector, Sunta Clara Department of Public Health, The therapist
stated to our investigators and the Santa Olara County DA investigator, Mr.
Bermmard P. Blackmore, that he did not give more than half-hour treatments.
Gotthieiner billed Medi-C'al for a full hour of freatment in each instance.

“Also noted was a prescription for therapy in which the dates were altered
and the period of treatment raised.

“Our investigator then approached the district attormey’s office ir. Santa Clara
County without evidence., The disfrict attorncy agreed that the evidence was
sufficient enough to ask the grand jury for an indictment for fraud.

“Mr. Gottheiner, knowing he was under investigation, returned $4,292 to the
fiseal intermediary claiming that clerical errors saused the overpayment. The
restitution made the district attorney change his mind and he hag dropped
his plans to go to the grand jury.

“In our opinion, Mr. Peter Gottheiner should bhe suspended from participa-
tion in the Medi-Cal pregram effective immediately.”

SEPTEMDER 1967 : SusreENDED Frod Mepr-Carn (Meproarn)

By letter, September 28, 1967, signed by Carel B. H. Mulder, Gottheiner was
suspended from Medi-Cal' He was informed he might request a hearing.
He did not,

The letter follows:

1In one of the continuing ironies of the evolving Gottheiner cnse, Carel B. . Mulder
turns up with Gottheiner's Health Felp areney, being listed as @ consultant in corporate
grntiomery in 1073 and later as chairman of the bpard of Gottheiner's national corporation,
Visiting IHome Services.




1108

SEPTEMBER 28, 1067,
[Certifled Mall-—Return Recelpt Requested]

Re suspension from California medical assistance program.
Perer GorraeiNer, RPT.
-San Francisco, Oalif.

Dear Mr. GorrHEINER! Please take notice that pursuant to the provisions
~of section 51455 of title 22 of the California Administrative Code, you are
hereby suspended trom receiving further payments under the California medi-
cal assistance program. This suspension is effective immediately, and bill*ugs
rendered by you for services under the California medical assistance program
on or after oo will not be accepted for payment.

The legal basig for this suspension is your repeated violation of section
D1455(b) of title 22 of the CQalifornia Administrative Code. This section
provides in material part:

“Oauses for suspension shall consist of the following or substantially equiva-
lent actions under this program or the previpus public assistance medical care
program or the medical assistance for the aged program.

(1) Billing for visits not made or services not rendered.”

The factual bagis for this suspension consists of the following violation:

Subdivision (1) was violated by continuous hillings to the State of Cali-
fornia for 1 full hour of physical therapy when in fact half hour or less
of physical therapy was given.

You may request a hearing to present any defenses to the above charge,
should you so desire. Your written request for hearing must be received at
the Office of the ¥ealth and Welfare Agency, State capitol, Saecramento,
Calit,, within thirty (30) days after service ¢ this notice or suspension, Such
request should state your business name and address, if any, and list all cur-
rent licenses and permits issued fo you by any State or Federal agency. Any
request for hearing must state which of the facty or circumstances set forth
iin the order of suspension are admitted or denied, and the nature of the
relief sought.

Very truly yours,
CAREL B, H. MurbEr,
Director,

Curiously, there is some doubt if the suspension ever went into force. A
letter dated October 19, 1967 from Carel ®W. H. Mulder, Director of the Office
of Health Care Services (OHCR), California Deparfment of Ilealth, to
Charles Stewart reads in part as follows:

““Tou will recall Assemblyman Bagley (now Chairman of the Futures
Commodity Market) had suggested my meeting with him and Mr, Gottheiner
to compromise whatever action OHOS might be contemplating with respect
to suspension. , . .

“Mr, Bagley called me again today to inquire as to the status of this
case, I informed My, Bagley that OHICS has decided on the following course of
action.

“A demand letier for approximately $3,000 still due will be sent to Mr.
Gottheiner, having to be complied with within 60 days. It Mr. Gottheiner
can submit proof of payment, the demand will have been satisfied, In the
same letter he will be notified that Blue Shield has been reguested to audit
his billings with particular care (a future action). If My, Gottheiner does
not comply with demand for repayment or if subsequent review by Blue
Shield or investigation by the County or this office discloses further irregu-
larities, he will be served a notice of suspension subject, of course, to his
right to request a hearing.

“Mr. Bagley deemed this an excellent solution and requested that he be
furnished a confidential copy of our letter to Mr. Gottheiner.”

[The letter and related correspondence follow:]

Memorandum
To: Charles Y. Stewart.
OcToBER 19, 1967.
From: Office of Health Care Services.
Subject: PETER GOrTHEINER, R.P.T,
You will recall Assemblyman Bagley had suggested my meeting with him and
Mr, Gottheiner to compromise whatever action OHOS might be contemplating
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with respect to suspension, I told bim that I could not agree to such a
meeting until our investigation was completed.

Mr. Bagley called me again today {o inguire as to the status of this case.
I informed him that our investigation has been completed, and it has been
established that Mr. Gottheiner had swbmitted billings for an excessive amount
of more than $7,000, of which more than $4,000 has been repaid to OPS, Al-
though Mr. Bagley’s letter of September 25 reports that Mr. Gottheiner has
paid@ an additional $3,000 to CI*N, no verification of this alleged payment has
been pogsible through CPS. I informed Mr. Bagley that OHCOS has decided on
the following course of action,

A demand letter for the approximately $3,000 still due will be sent to Mr.
Gottheiner, having to be complied with within 60 days. If Mr. Gottheiner can
submit proof of payment (e.g, canceled checks), the demand will have heen
satisfied. In the same letter he will be notified that Blue Shield has been re-
quested to audit his billings with particular care. If Mr. Gottheiner does not
comply with demand for repayment or if subsequent review by Blue Shield or
investigation by the county or this office discloses further irregularities, he will
be served a notice of guspension subject, of course, to his right to request a
hearing, .

Mr. Bagley deemed this an excellent solution and requested that he be fur-
nished a coufidentinl copy of our letter to Mr. Gottheiiter,

Please have staff proceed in accordance with the above decision.

CAren . H. MULDER.

AssSEMBLY, CALIFORNIA LEGISLATURE,
Wirttax I\ BAGLEY, MEMBER OF ASSEMBLY,
Marin-Sonoma Qounties, Oalif.,, September 25, 1967.

Re Peter Gottheiner, Medi-Cnl services.
Mr, OArerL . MULDER,

Director, Heallh Care Services,

Sacramento, Oalif.

Dear CAREL: AS you may recall, X am a longtime aecquaintance, and friend,
of Peter Gottheiner, a physical therapist in San Francisco. He has brought
to my attention a situation which may have been called to your attention. I
am writing, and sending enclosures, to help clarify the situation, if need be.
Basically, my request is that your office, or the appropriate office, contact me
for any further information or for any further discussion if these are con-
sidered necessary.

The enclosed correspondence should be self-explanatory.

You will note a copy of a letter of July 26 to the Santa Clara County district
attorney’s office siom Mr, Gottheiner’s attorney. This letter reviews an error
in billing, and reviews the circumstances thereof. The district attorney's office,
apparently at the behest of the local welfare department, had conducted some-
thing of sn investigation, and, upon receipt of the July 26 explanation, closed
their file. Qur concern now is that the file has not yet been closed, but may
still be active, in your office.

Peter Gottheiner has explained to me the background of the error in billing
and also given me a copy, encloged, of his letters of June 30 and July 24, You
will note from the former that he first learned of the overbilling just prior
to his June 30 ietter. He, himself, then informed California Physicians’ Service
of thigs error and has since made correction and reimbursement, The July 24
letter shows his reimbursement of $4,292, and subsequently he has made reim-
bursement as he hag received checks, totaling almost $3,000 additional.

As stated, Peter Gottheiner called this matter to my attention and I volun-
teered to forward this material to your oflice. He is gimply concerned that some-
one in your office will nat have the full facts and will not know of the ex-
planation contained in the enclosures. I am fully confident, after speaking with
Mr. Gottheiner, that the situation arose because of an honest error on his part.
The treatments given were at five extended care facilities, four in Contra
Costa County and one in Santa Clara County, These were new contractual
arrangements made by Gottheiner with these facilities starting in February or
March. He simply billed for them as he bills for services that he renders in his
San Franecisco office. These services, as rendered in San Franecisco, apparently
are in a different category thun services actually rendered at the extended
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eare facilities. When he learned of the difference in treatment being given, he
wrote the June 30 letter.

As stated, I will be happy to participate in any further discussions necessary
on this. I did want to alert you of my interest, and give you the backgroun
of the facts which have come to my attention. I would reguest that if the file
is active in your office and if further discussion is necew.sry, or if any action
is contemplated, that you please contact me prior to auny further action. I
would not like to see Mr., Gotiheiner’s good name prejudiced, and do want to
bring the various facts to your attention.

Sincerely yours,
WirtiadM T, BAGLEY.

Enclosures.

Avucusr 11, 1967.
Re Possible suspension of Peter Gottheiner, R, P./L.
Carer: B, M. Mouver, Director

We have investigated the activities of Mr, Peter Gottheiner, a registered phys-
ical therapist, pertinent to his physical therapy treatmernt billings submitted to
and paid by the fiseal intermedinry for services rendered to Medi-Cal recipients,
The investigation was initinted as the result of a letter from Robert Monluy,
M.D., deputy director of the Santa Clara Department of Public IXealth.

Our investigation included interviews with the administrator and the head
nurse of the Forest Avenue Convalescent Hospital in San Jose; the physical
therapist who performed the sevvices in the ahove hospital; and his employer
who billed Peter Gottheiner for the services rendeved.

We determined that Peter Gottheiner subcontracted vith the Physical Therapy
Center, owned by F¥lora Souza, to service his clients at the Forest Avenue Con-
valescent Llospital for $3 per treatment. The employee of Flora Souza who ac-
tually gnve the thevapy treatments stated to our investigator and the Santa
Clara County district attorney's investigator, Mr. Bernard P. Blackmore, that
he did not give more than halt-hour {reatments to clients at the ahove hospital.
Mr, Gouttheiner billed the Medi-Cal program for a full hour of treatment in each
instance. We reviewed billings for the mouths of February through June 1967,
and found that Mr. Gottheiner had billed and was paid a total of $3,045 for
gervices not rendered,

Also noted was a preseription for therapy in which the dates were altered
and the period of treatment was raised. A copy was given to an investigator from
the Department of Professional and Vocation Standards who investigated the
circumstances surrounding the alteration.

Our investigator then approached the district attorney’s oflice in Santa Clarn
County with our evidence. The distriet attorney agreed that the evidence was
sufficient enough to ask the grand jury for an indictment for fraud,

Mr. Gottheiner, knowing he wag under investigation, refmmed $4,292 to the
fiseal intermediary claiming that clerical errors caused the overpayment, This
restitution made the district attorney change his mind and he has dvopped his
plans to go to the grand jury.

In our opinion, Mr. Peter Gottheiner should be suspended from participating
in the Medi-Cal program effective immedintely. Although we are fairly sure that
an additional recovery of money could be made by a 100-percent audit we recom-
mend that such an audit not be made based on manpower and budget